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CASE 4121; Applicaticn of ROGER
C. HANKS FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. '
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DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STAYE MENTS, EXPERYT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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SPECIALIZING IN:

1120 SIMMS BLDG, @ P, O, BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243.669) * ALBUQUERQUE, NEW. MEXICO

BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION' COMMISSION
Santa Fé, New Mexico
June 4, 1969

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Roger C.!Hanks
for special pool rules, Lea
County, New ifexico.
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NEW MEXICO lOIL 'CONSERVATION COMMISSION
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MR.INUTTERi ~ The Heéaring will tome to ordet, |
piease. ~“Casei{No., 4121. i
MR. IHATCH: Case 4121, §co§1tir’1u5d% frbm tne May

O - . X .({ H . ; Ev: 3 P i
7, 1969, Examiner Hearing. I{PPllfcatlon of ! Roger (E,‘ Hanks

for speE‘ial pool rules, Lea Cfountfy,?New Meé(icé. ’ o "
MR. INUTTER: Let the record show that this is ?

a resumi:t'lon of Case 4121. |The C%ase, wasforiginally

.3

: §d . , T i SRR 3
'started ' on May, 7, 1969, and riacesfsed while { additiagnal : : 1‘
tests were conlducted'in the Pool.% i ' j ;

2
{

Lo XS I F N A
MR. HINKLE: Clarence Hirkle, Hinkle, Bc‘ﬁdu%a}ntfg

i §

e

ORI

and jCll;xrii.s:ty ,A appearing on b‘e’%élf off fRog'énE’(f".’"""r'{iahks‘.‘ :

I might add to the| statément of the Exam%inei' ‘
: - H | 1 H i

il

-

: that a‘\t“it'he Heafing on May '7t;!;1, wet had thge ftes‘itimot-xy 5f ;
: one vzit;rfe:ss, MF. Bill LeMay, and éhe Protés{tan’%t, Mr. % 1 E
: : : P ‘ . : ! i
McElvanéy, presented Mr. Ralph Vinféyf. It w;as at the | §
close of his ‘téétimony that’ the Heéariing was cofiltinf,fed,:g
) and it was cdnt,fnued, I helie‘;e, filrst tol the ia’st: z = ‘
Hearing 1n May, and then due |to th?é fact t’hiat Sir. Yine%y 3
: : : : : b

£

; ; SR AT Lo L L
s v R : B : r . * . i . . i : i
was not availanle for that Héaring, it wa confinuéd |
. . t i ; B ; . i B

i

until today. : b : ;

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner éleasé, my
recollection is that it was co’ntimfxed to Juﬁe 4, and ,
then it was proposed to have lit on%the last Hedring in
L f j
: i £
i f |
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Ma§’5ecahse the pressure information had hecome available

pfibf to that time. Not that it makes any difference,

! Lo . . : . AR
ut Mr. Viney is still not available, and we do have

o

Mr. éppeldorn here as_a witness.

MR. HINKLE: We have one additional witness at

gthé present time, and several exhibits here which I would

.

liggito have identified. I believe the original exhibits

[F

inithe'oriqinalvﬂearlng we: had under one cover, one

Eﬁgiéit A or No. 1, or what it was.
| MR. NUTTER: Thaf is identified as Appiicapt's
’Exﬁiéit A, Mr. Hinkle. | :

i;é Mé. HINKLE: We have five additionallexhibits,
sd%w% will just refer to those as 1 through 5, if it is
aIfiéiqhi.

v MR. NUTTER: Perhaps these should be identified
aséEéhibits B-1 through BE-5, because the Exhibits are

Py :
idéhéifiéd ih Exhibit A as Exhibits 1 through 9. So
tdiééoid confusion, perhaps we will mark these as B-1
chioiah 5. -

; i % MR. HINKLE: We would like to have Mr. Sipes
swéré.

(Thereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
B~1 through B-5 was marked for
identification.)

Exﬁiﬁit with nine parts. I can't recall whether that was




I.. D. SIPES,
called as a witness by the Applicant, having been first

duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:.

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, HINKLE:

Q State your name, residence, and profession?
A L. D, Sipes, Junior. I live in Midland, Texas,
2608 Centinnel Street. I am a registered professional

engineer, a Petroleum Engineexr.

Q Consulting Engineer?
A Yes, sir.
0 Have you previously testified before the New

Mexico 0il Conservation Commission?

A Yes, I have.

Q Are your qualific&tions as a Petroleum Engineer
a matter of record with the Commission?

A Yes, they are.

0 Are you familiar with the application of Roger
Haﬁks in Case 41217

A Yes, I am.

0 Have you made a study of the Bar U-Pennsylvanian

Pool?
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A Yes, sir.
) ;.':‘
Q - In connection

‘testimony in this Case?
A Yes, sir., !
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Q Are you familiartalso with the Bough (C production

in Southeast New Mexico?

A Yes, sir.

o e 4 - e
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o AARd other bodls where they héve;Béuéﬁ C%
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‘production?

A Yes, sir.
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G Have you p}eﬁareé or has there Eeéniﬁrép?red

¥ i

under your direction! certain exhi
‘this Case?
A Yes, there have éeen.

Q You have h%ard tﬁefstat

P L
e purpose of

H

%to make certain test%,»botéomhole
gyou familiar with thi
A I am.
Q) Were they %aée uédér vo
A They were.% |

Q Can you'gi%e theCommis

SR D _
bits for iﬁttdduckion in
% o

i

ement thétfthfs Case

%110wihq?tﬁe‘&per%tors

%pressure tests. ! Are

¥ i P b
ose tests tha& were made?

S Y

.o
)ervision?

e 37
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sion 4 brief resume of

¥

the manner in which ihése tests w?re made, just exactly

S
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what procedure was followed?

A Yes, sir. On may 14, 1969, the wells in the

H
§
i

Bar U-Penn Field were shut—iné The Roger C. Hanks Bridwell

State No. 2 Well was actually ishut-in at 1l o'clock the

previous day,_on May 13, 1965{
. . {
The other wells, there were four in the field

that were shut-in on the mbrninq of May 14, 1969, for

the_purpoSe‘of conducting a bo;tomhble preséure’survey.
The purpose of the sﬁrvey was ?o determine the static
pressure in the reservoir at t;at time.
Thejshﬁtiiﬁitimes ongthe individual wells were
as follows: for the Roger C. %anks Bridweil'State No. 1,
was 6:43 A. M, on May 14th. O% the Bridwell State No. 2,
shut-in time was 11 o'clock A.|M. on May l3£h.‘ For then‘
Lario State B No. 1, the shut-in time was 6:37 A. M. on

the 14th. For the State B No. 2, shut-in time was

6:41 A. M. on May 1l4th. And £fér the Sinclair State No. 1

Well, shut-in time was 6:35 A. M. I was in the field at
T

i
that time, and witnessed the shut-in of these wells.
Q Do you know whether %r‘not Mr. McElvaney was
!
given notice that these tests would be made?

A Yes, I understand thit he was given the required

notice.

Ehe
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0 "bid he have a représéntatfée preseht aé the
time the tests were Béinq nade?

A He had a representative pfésent upon tﬁe
termination of the tééts,bué%ot onﬁ the iniﬁiaéion of
them on the 14th. | |

Q Go ahead.

A After shut-in the Qélis wé;efprepared-ébr
bottomhole péessure Eéstihq,eﬁhich r%%uired thatﬂ%hree of
the wells beépulled, Ehe Eubi%g to béipulied Out'%f them.
These were the Bridwell StateéN;. l,:fhe State Létio -=
the Lario State B No. l, and Ehe Larib State B Néa 2.

The Sinclair State No. 11we11;was shﬁt-in, but wa% not
tested at this time. Thereﬁh;d previ@usly been é}bottomhole
preSsure test taken in that wéll on Aﬁri1‘l7, 196%.
Af&er these wells wére pulléd, there wa% a
bottomhole bomb run into eachfof theéfour wells sérveyed.

These bombs had 72—hour clocké in théﬁ and the boﬁbs were

run to the bottom of the hole, or at hear to the ﬁerforations

and the formacions as possiblé, safe’'instrument dépth,
and left thefe uﬁfilwéké mofg%;;oé‘tﬂ;'i6£h,»at>§gich
time we went back to Ehe fiela and rééovered the éombs,
and completed the bottomhole pressur¢ survey .

Q Have you made a tab&lation‘bf the results of the
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survey? Cob

A Yes, T have.

Q ée;fer? to EXhi%bit No. 1, and explain this to

the cémmission?
fit' B-1 fsa list of the shut-in pressures

ni“feas,zured in ?thej field at a datum of minus
3 i c H :

|

ese are “feXt}'apblatéd so they will be at

A Exhib
which §Were :f

i
i
i

A

4,600

!

;feet"é ' Th

i

the same da‘t‘um! Also ifnclixded here, other than thé four

I O R T Dy : |
wells i"w}uchi were tested] during this May 14th to 1lé6th.period,
is the info%’r‘ination’o‘n the test on the Sinclair State taken
in April. ‘

MR. NUTTER: Although you didn't run a new

i

bottomil*mle ?pres‘fsuré‘ t‘esi: :on this Sinclair State No. 1,

you said it was shut-in, however, during the time the

i

b
otner wells’ were tested?
L
£ s i CE X
HE WITNESS': Yes, sir. To the best of my

t

~he

knowleidge, ibéth?on"fi‘:hfe 14th and 16th, when T was in

field,ii‘i ther:‘e?wasf ndzio"il'vp‘ré}duced from that reservoir

during’ the fpériéd of these tests.

S~y

© - MR. NUTTER:: And-:this time you mentioned, 6:35

E 5, : ; DR { :
A. M. on the moxﬁ‘nirig»bf?t}ie 14th, that is when the

Sinclair Wejll was Shut’:—in‘?"

i
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THE WITNESS: Yes, and it was opened after
8 o'clock on the horninq of the thﬁ. So there was
actually no production of any kind from the re;ervoir
during the testing period. A |

MR. NUTTER: -And you attempted to get a static
pressﬁfe throughout?

THE WITNESS: That's right. As shown on this
tabulation, the bottomhole pressures at“ﬁhe various
shut-in times which are shown here varied from 1,327

in the Bridwell State No. 1 operated by Roger C. Hanks,

up to a high of 1,390 PSI on the Lario State B No. 1

Well. The average of the four wells which were ;urveyed
at this time, at the shut—-in times shown, was 1,357
PST.

Q (By Mi. Hinkle) Wﬁich is the oldest well,
that is the first one drilled in point of time?

A The Lario State B No. 1l..

0 That is the one that shows 1,390?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you have any further comment with respect
to Exhibit B-1?

A Yes. I might point out that two of the wells

were not completely built up, and a reasonable extrapolation




io ‘ é
of these data and an’ averaqe of the ballt—up pretsures, é
extrapblated built- up pressures, 1eads me to conclude ;
that the statlc reservoir pfessﬂre 1n§the Bar U Penn.erld%

oh May§l6, 1969,=was“approx1mate1y 1,390 PSI at }ne;

s

datum éhOWn.

5

oE Now, r’éfer@fto Exhi;bit;"fiB-Z-, af'-nd exi)lainfi thl’s
A% Exhibit B-2 is a éraph,‘shoéing the cqrrefathn %
betweeé euﬁulatiﬁe 6;1 prodﬁctidn froﬁ the éar U;Pedn ?
and thg reservoir pféssure at aédatumstf‘mi%US @;soé %
feet. ¥You will note that the 1n1t1a17pressure rn the é
Lario State B No. 1 Well was 3, 174 psi. At the ﬁtmé 1
that the Roqer C. Hanks Brldwell State No. 1 Well was g
: drllled the reserv01r had suffered con51derabre pressure ;
deoletlon, the measured pressure at datum belng 2 340 ;
PSI. Thls was on May 31, 1967. | i t ?
» At the: ‘time the Roger C. Hanks Br1dwe11 State %
; No. 2.was comoleted and a precsure taken oh September 1, %
g' 1967, pumulatlve;prqduct;on;of 32,879$barrels, the pressure
' had adelined to 2,208 PSI. | ‘ P |

‘ ; Then you Qill not;ce*the pr%ssur% whiéh wés
measuéeddupOn coﬁplétion of%the%Hanksgsinciair étate No. 1?
Well,éthrs presééreftaken 1n Anr11 1?69,’§nd it'was % é

-7 1,469 %’psi at the stated datfum. ‘ . -
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The'next point on the graph is the four well
average for the wells tested in May, this average being
as blotted, 1,357 PSI. :
» It is also shown here what I conéiude to be
the static pressure in the reservoir at that time}-readinq
the extrapalation‘of the line to be 1,390 PSI.

O What does the extrapolation or thé-énd OF the
curve indicate there, the projection of this curve?

A I have projected what I feel like is a reasonable
vreservoir performance which can be expected in this
particular reservoir down to a pressure of 48 PSI,
representing what I calculate to be the optimum abandonment:
vconditions, or abandonment pressure under optimum opefating
conditions.

0 That would also be the economic limit?

A This would also be the economic limit of

production in the reserveir. This shows that upon depletion,

complete depletion of the reservoir to the economic limit,
approximately 670,000 stock tank barrels will uitimately
be recovered.

0 Refer to Exhibit B-3, and explain that to the
Commission?

A Exhibit B-3 is a calculation of the theoretical
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reservoir pressure at abandonment, and I point out here
*that the abandonment conditions which areraésumed in
this case are what I would consider optimal. Under a
minimum oil rate at the economic limit of 23 barrels
i ' per day, and using‘the Hanks‘Bridwell State(No. 2 Well
‘as an example, the fluid viscosity is estimated at -that
fg - ‘ time to be six-tenth of a centipoise, formation capaéity
in millidarcy feet of 425, which was taken from the
slopeﬂéf the buildup cufve, and a wellbore pressure,
again let he point out this is under optimum conditions
of zero, abandonment pressure in*the resérVoir for 160-
acre spacing calculated by the formula to be‘48 PSI.
Comparing this to the efficiency of recovery:
for 80-acre spacing shows the reservoir pressure undet
the same conditiors of rate to be 46’PSI; showing, I

"believe, the efficiency of l60-acre drainage in this

reservoir,

Q Would this indicate that l60-acre spacing is

s ;
ut ac cfficient as the 80-acre spacing?

A In my opinion, vyes,

0 Do you have any further comment with respect to
Exhibit 37?

A No, sir.

pra

"
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0 Refe)_ to Exhlbxt B 4, ahd expfain this

A Exhlblt B~ 4 is | the reservo1r data whi'ch was

r

f

4

taken from performance of the fleld
{ i A

The cumulativ

113

-

114

’productlon onsNay 16, 19é9 for the five wells ~currenti§

producing was: 27'7 579 barrels. The reservoir pressure:’at

that time: was 1 390 PSI

11

The reservo:.r.»pressurfe at!

abandonment urgder optlmuth condltlons asi calculajted f rof

&

St

the prev:Lous Exh

1

”"

i

factor: or: the slope of the 11ne ext_rap lated in

B-2 is 294 stock tank barrels ner PSI.

The remalnlnq reserves, therefore, or

1b1t is shown to §be ‘48 1351. The recovery

Exh’xblt

]
i

Mayl 16,

1969, are calcul*ated to be 392 000 stock tank harrelfs::;v

or for the current well.;f the average remammc
gr :

are 78 400 stock tank barrels

reserves

Q In your oplnlogn, dre the factors whu'h you used

(
here the best lndlcation of the reserves"

B4 TR SRR

A Yes,‘ Ln my oplnlon, they are.
0 Are there any ’other factors which are

taken into cdn‘sideratlori 1n§comp111ng reservoir

¢

thie kind? b b - SR .
: H ! E H i ; . é
A Yes, Volumetric data are often used i

normally

data of

sty

n calcu lati

‘ ;
0il in place and reserv01r nerformanceE Howe\zer, when

1

performance da’ta is' available and is e‘llable,

Bl
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S

G
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%
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feel like the information preéentéd on Exhibit B-4 is, then
I think that the performance data are much more feliable
and aécuraﬁe.

0 Now, refer to Exhibit B-5, and explain this.

A {Exhibit B-5 is a calcﬁlation 6f well economics
fér the Bar U—Penn Field for‘anfavéraqe well with an
87 1/2 percent working interest. In the top portion of
the. table, I have calculated fhé fieldperformance, showing.
the field performance having an ultimate récovery of

670,000 stock tank barrels.

Q That means initially before any wells were drilled?

A Assuming ﬁb depletion,‘and assuming all of the

‘ wells were drilled at the same time, from initial conditions.
“ And under the recovery as shown in Exhibit B-2, for

' well spacing of 80-acres, there would be a total of ten

wells drilled within the confines of the field as we know
it now. The average ultimate rec6§ery per well on 80-acres
would be 67,000 barrels, for a gross revenue to the

working interest of approximately $201,000. Economic

;lifévdfwfhéééMQéiié Qduldjbe very short, and I estimate

this to be ‘approximately two-and-a-half years.
With operating costs of $2,060 per month, the

total operating cost for the life of the well would be
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$61,750, leéviﬁ% a total net revenue of $139,250. % ;
. § }
MR. NUTTER: Now, this operating cost of i é
$2,060" per month would be for the ten wells? | o
THE WITNESS: This would be for one well, sié. '
MR. NUTTERS: $2,000 a month £o Operate‘onew(;éll?i :
THE Wi&NéSS: Yes, it is very expensive to %
operate inrthis?barticular 1o¢atién, because of the am%uht_
of proﬁléﬁé Whiéﬁ fou'have in~lifting the amount of th;‘
volumes of fluid required. ;
s : i :
MR. NﬁTTER: Do these wells make high volumeé §
of w&tér? i %
THE w;TNEss: Yes, they do.
MR. ﬁéTTﬁR: And they didn't flow from initial‘
completioﬁ? %‘
THE.WIfNESS: No, sir, they have to be pumpeé
with hyd:aulic pumps. And then youxhave the additionaﬁ
problem of‘sgthWater disposal, which is costly. Deveéopmen&

costs, including a prorated cost of salt water diSposa£~

X;

: v E A ~ PO FU . . i et ey e 4

system per weil'of $5205,0060, showing a net ioss for that :
particular development of $65,750. :
i

Using the same ultimate recovery on lGO—acreﬁ

. : , .. . A
spacing, and a maximum density of five wells, the net

: : i
profit from an average well in this field should be $73,500,
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as shown in the next colunmn.
0 ~ (By Mr. Hinkle) Is the development costs of

$205,000, is that a realistic cost of the drilling and

equipping of these wells, and pro-rata part of the water

disposal cost?

‘A I believe it to be representative. I have not

S

audited the records but these costs figures have been

T . : . . P .
supplied to me, and based on my experience and the :experience

of other operators in the area, I feel like it is representative.

0 Now, all these figures are based upon the
opefétor having an 87.5 working interest. 1Is it—tfue

tha%%in most instances in this area that the operanr

has that much interest?

;A It is true that in this area, I don't believe
theié is a single lease where the working interest;is
87.5. It ranges from, I believe downward from that to
75 pércent. |

Q  So where the operator has less than an 87.5

'inte:est, why the net profit factor would be -~ the loss

Cpeems Pom - - PGPS b PTG e, ¥
would be considerably greater:

A Yes, that's right. It might be pointed out in

making these calculations, I have assumed, for example,
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in the defining of ultimate recovery'for the fiela, that

this was abandonment under optimum conditions, so 1

believe that I have taken the maximum viewpoint.

MR. NUTTER: Did you make a volumetric calculation

‘of the total original 0il in place?

THE WITNESS: No, sir, I did not in this case.

MR. NUTTER: So there is no actual compariSOn,
then, of original 6il in place with this 670,000, So
we could get some sort of recovery factor that would
come in here?

THE WITNESS: I think that previously Mr. LeMay
has testified that he did prepare a volumetric study of
the reservoir, and it is a matter of record. This would
be Exhibit A-8. He calculated the ofiqinal 0il in place
of 269 barrels pef acre foot.

MR. NUTTER: We don't have a total figure for
the Pool, however. But you are estimating that the Pool
would contain 800 acres, is that it? You have ten 80's,
or five 160's?

THE WITNESS: Approximately 800 acres, yes.

MR. NUTTER: So he has 269 barrels per acre foot,
and a ten foot thickness, and you have 800 acres, soO we

ought to be able to arrive at the total oil in place. We
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will do thét later.

_é 7 ix THZ WITNESS: All right, sir.
0 | (BY Mr.-Hinkle) Go ahead with a further %
explanation of Exhibit B-5. g
Ab I have taken in the hottom portion of Exhibit %

B-5, the caliculation of gross income for an average well
with an 87 1/2 percent working interest, assuming it was

drilled and completed on May 16, 1969, and that the

remaining reserves at that time were 392,000 stock tank

barres.

On 80-acre spacing, the average remaining reser%és

would be 39,200 barrels per well, for a gross revenur of {

approximately $117,500. Assuming an economic life of
two years, and the same operating costs as explained

previously, the total net revenue to this well, to the

wbrkinq interest of this well would be $68,000, and 5
development costs of $205,000, the net loss on this

operation would bhe anovroximately $137,000.

These figures in the next column dlso show 7 ok
that on 160-acre spacinag that a well drilled at that

time would be uneconomic, with a net loss of 569,000

under these conditions.

Q Now, from your study and your testimony here, |

have you formed an oninion as to whether one well will
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effectively and efficiently driin as mach as 160 acres

L -
PP

or more?

A It is my‘opinionﬂthat-one well will drain
efficiently in this resérvoir at leést 160 acres.

Q0  Now, in view’éf your testimony in connection
with Exhibit B—S,”wouldfyou as a Consulting Engineer
recgmmend to a clientufhe drillinq of wells on 80-acre
spacing in this Pobl? |

A No, -sir, I would not.

0 Is it your opiﬁiaﬁ that if the undriiled 30-adre
spacing units are drill§d7'that it would ééuse reSulfing
loss to all the operato}s in the Pool?

A Yes, sir. Drillihq on R0-acre spacing at this
time, I believe, would }esult in less to all the opetatérs.

Q Do you have any recommendations to make to the
Commission with respecﬁ to the type of special field
rules to be adopted by the Commission in this Case?

A I would recommend that l60-acre spacing on
fovernmental aunarter sectio‘ns,bé authorized i‘n this
field, with an 80*acre;depth factor, with the provision-
for the operator to drill any d40-acre location within

that Covernmental quarter section.

0 In your opinion, would the adoption of these
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rules be in the interest of conservation' and the prevénéion

‘of waste, and tend to protect correlative rights? .

o A Definitely.
: 0 And it wouid prevent the drillinq of Unneceéégry ;
wells? | | o
A Yes, sir.
0 | Do ryou havé any further éommenis to make wiéh

respect to these exhibits?

A No, sir.

0 Are you familiar with Exhibit A, which is a
composite exhibit of nine parts that was introduced
originally at the Hearing on May 7th?

A I have had the opportunity to examine these'

exhibits, and had the Gpportunity to dis%ﬁss them:witﬁ
Mr. LeMay.
é , | 0 And you had made an examinatioﬁ:at the time
you prepared your exﬁibitg?
A That's right, yes.
MR, HINKLE; We would like to offer in eVidénce
Exhibits B-1 through:B—S.
MR. NUTTER: Applicant's EXhibits B-1 through
B~5 will be admitted in evidence.
(Thereupon, Applicant's Exhibits

B-1 through B-5 were admitted in
evidence.)
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HINKLE: T believe that is all the direct

NUTTERY! Any questions of Mr. Sipes?

CROSS EXAMINATION

IN: = i

BY MR. KELL
Mr.
oir

Yas 1

A_ﬁj Yés

{~ AY Ih

Do

produced is?

you know

Sipes, in connection with your Exhibit No.
data, that is based solely on production

3 Pt L . P i :
unde:stpnd it, is that correct?

, 8ir.

You: don't shOW'34;

Huction and pressure.

duction and pfessure. As a matter of fact,

ibits are based on production and pressure?

, that's coriect.
 you don''t take into ‘consideration water
‘all,'is%thatiébrreéﬁ?

ave nbt'éhbwﬁ'ﬁére the total volume of water

e Mmoo

B S T R P
iwhat the total volume of water

i

sir.

0 . Do &ou khoW?what the GOR on these wells is?

A Accérding tb production data, the gas-oil ratio
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is running approximately 1,000 cubic feet.
0 1,000 to one?
A Yes, sir.
Q | llas that been stable throughout the life of the
Pool, or has it iricreased or decreased?
A To my‘kﬁowledge, it remained relatively cohstant.
Q You feeirig is a constant figure. 1In your |

opinion, what is the producing mechanism in this reservoir.

A The producing mechanism in this reservoir, I

e+ 1 vt e Ry S ot

believe, is a coﬁﬁination perhaps of fluid expansion,
and perhaps some movement of water.

0 So watef could be a factor in the production
from this Pool, céuld it not?

A It could be a factor, yes.

0 In that’coniection, then, would it not be more
proPér to project your production on the basis of
cumulative fluid ﬁroduction veréus pressyre, rather than

cumulative oil oroduction alone?

A To my knowledge, the ratio of water to oil
O productidnwin,individualfwells has not varied to such an
extent that it would be necessary, I don't believe, for
a reasonably accurate determination of reservoir performance,

to éo back and calculate total fluid production versus
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: % - '?3 ‘ 1 §
pressure. I might also p%inb 6Ut %the same ‘vein that J ? :
the water productlon in the 1n¢iv du§1 wells w111 vefy ‘

i i ! - ‘ : :

Lo, i ; ; g i
‘likely stay high throuqhout thg life *of the f1eld. f : e f

Q Have you made ah exa ﬁlnatlon of the water ‘

versus oil production in ihis%Eool, Mr. si@es? ! S TR

A No, sir. : P ; : : ! :
) ’ : ; o : 1 ‘ : {
| 0 So you don't know whether it has intreased or : :
; o v : 1 ; b '
i declined, do you, or remained| the same? ; A
. ‘ : : g : i N i‘

i

A From my examination of the 1nformat10n on th b

; recent production, &s oppéSed to sOmebof the ihit al tests,
I had concluded thaﬁ it héd r9451ned relatlveéy the same. i 2 é
I mean there is not'% éregt deal of dlfferencé. ; % z é %
0 But you dian't §Ctua§1y exa@ineéthe%wat;r é ; ; ;
pressure? ; % : é %
; : : ; } !
A No, sir. . : ? ; % % % %
Q Now, you §éid tﬁere;w?re'fige wéils%shui;inéfoﬁ f % ?
‘ i - i ; [ DU B
the purposes of these fesvu. ﬂis'the;ﬂccr%itﬁ:ana Smitb%” § g ;

} : i H .

!

well shut-in? 2 E f o i % : i é‘ % .
A The McGrafth ani”Sm%t; well?at tbatgtimé haé not é é é

Vi K [ § i \ : i ‘ [ ‘

penetrated the formdtion. ? ; % .%‘ i z { % : ; : :
Q So it dié not enter i%to thé test? % i % ; » g ;

A It did not enteriinto%the tést.

4) Do you have any pressure information onithat

1




§
é: well?
”? ¥  o A No, sir.
‘ 0 It has had a drillstem test, has it not?
 § ? “%% ) A I ﬁnderstood that they were to take one. I
don't have the information on thém.
é MR. NUTTER: Give me the location of that well,
ig Mr. Kellahin?
:% MR. KELLAHIN: It is two locations north of the
% Bridwell%étate -- it is a diégenal to their B No. 2 Weli.
’%‘r ﬁéié o 1% . , MR. NUTTER: Is this the well that was shown as
_éf | a dfillinq well in the'briginal Heafing,’inﬁﬁhe soutﬁwest‘
% of the southeast of Section 362
é MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir.
%f MR. NUTTER: There is a drillstem test on that
‘é‘ well at the present time.
R L 1 MR. MCELVANEY: That is not the well. It is in

SeCEion 25, McGraith and Smith to the north.

MR. NUTTER: That would be two miles to the north.

MR. McELVANEY: No, sir. I am sorry, you are
right, in Section 36. I'm sorry, yes, you are correct.

Excuse me, you are right.

MR. KELLAHIN: That is the well you are referring

1
5 tO, YeS.
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0 (By Mr. Kellahin) But you haven'é seen the

result of that drillstem test?

A No, sir, I have not.
0 Did you make any effort to get it? >
A No, sir, I was not aware that it had been taken

until, I believe, or was planned until Mondéy. I aidn't
know the well was down until Mondayl

Q In connection with your Exhibit B-1, Mr;’Sﬁpes,’
you said that was extrapolated to a common'd;tum.' What
datum did you use?

A Minus 4,600, as shown at the top of the column
on the right, sir.

0 And that is the same datum used on;the other weil

which was not tested?

‘A Yes, sir, I did extrapolate that péessure.to this
same\datum. ' .

Q So all of them would.be extrapolated at the same
datum? ‘

A Yes, sir. 1In ptevious testimony, f believe that

particular pressure was reported at 1,505~ﬁSI; but to
this datum, it calculates 1,469,
MR. KELLAHIN: That is all I have. - Thank you.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Lemay, in preparing your Exhibit
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‘wells ‘at the time the
'the actual pressures)
“datum?

"4,720.

'BY 'MR.' NUTTER:

‘day on’ Exhibit B-3?

‘into consideration th

18 cents per Mcf.

A-6 for May 7th, you

MR, LEMAY:

0 Mr. Sipes,

A Yes, sir.

Q0  Would 23 ba

this monthly operatiny cost of $2,
A Yes, sir.
o In calculabim;theée rev

a Yes, sir, I

‘QE Whaf weré ?
would be produced?
A About one M
0 One Mcf per

Pool?

%u using

é .
showed thepre
y were drill
those weren'

i

No,théy are
'CROSS EXAMIN

?

y
in computing
rrels per day

e véluefof th

:
18

cf per barrel

barrelfthrou
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ssures of the various

i

, Tr CL NS
t extrapolated- to any

' very clése to minus

ATION

yodr abaﬁdbnmehé, you

'took the well down to, I belféve it was 23{bérte1§ per

<

bejsuffiéieﬁt’éo meet

0602

enues, did:you take

& gas pf&d@céd?i

b

! s i g ;}";:% . . H
did. @pproximately‘fS?cents, 15 to

for @he'vdldﬁé?of gas that

(3

jhout the life of the

s tem té%téd, Those were
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A &es, sir;

Q And the éas at 18 cents per Mci?

A That would be 17. I believe the price of oil,
in the field at this tiﬁe being paid is $3.26.

0 Is the gas being sold from the wells at the
present time?

A Yes, &ir.

MR. NUTTER: I believe éhat is all. 'Thank,you.
pid you have another witnéss? |

MR, HINKﬁE: No, that is all.

MR, NUTTﬁR: 1f there are no further qdestibhs
of the witness,qheimay be excused. D; you have’énythinq
further? ‘

MR. HINKLE: No.

MR. NUTTéR: Mr. Kellahin, will you go and'ao
call a witness?

MR. KELLAHIN: May I have a moment here?

(Thereupon, McElvaney's Exhibité

R-1 through R~7 were marked for
identification.)




Engineer a matter of record? :

. |
2 1
’ CONRAD APPELDORN, ;

called as a witness by Eugene!McElvaney, having beén first

duly sworn, was examined and testified- as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

0 Will yoﬁ state yourédéme, please? -
A COnrédt?Appeldorn.,é.i
0 In what business aré‘ybu?
A Conéultiné thineeré
0 Wheté are yéu locatéd?’
A in'Roswéll, New Mexéco, M§ home ig i% Afteéia.%
0 Have you ever testiéiea before“theéoii Cdnsérvaéion

e » et R S
Comnission and made your gualifications as ai!Petroleum

e : 3
i :

¥

A Yes, sir.
MR. KELLAHIN: Are Ehe witness's qualifications
acceptable?

MR: NUFTTER: Yes, tHey are.

MR. KELLAHIN: Do vou have any questions, Mr.
Hinkle?
MR. HINKLE: No.

0 Mr. Appeldorn, in cénnection with Casé 4121

presently before the Commissi&n, were you retaiﬁed by
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M;E McElvaney to do some work oﬁ this C&se?
A Yes, » |
Q ‘Have you made a study of some of the reservoir
d?%a that has been made available to you?
4 A I have studied this data and what was presented
tiis morning. I haven't made any deep study of it.:
’ 0 of tﬁis particular ?ool, you haven't made an

e%éénsive study, but you did make a study of the data
available to you?
A Yes.

o] Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit R=1,

would you identify that exhibit?

A Exhibit R-1 was prebared by Mr. Ralph Viney
fbf this Hearing. 1In this Exhibit, he has iisted the:
P%éssure data that was provided him by Mr. Hanks, and he
has exténded‘those data to a datum. This datum is different
f;ém the one used by Mr. Sipes. It is minus 4,794, which

is!the depth of the lowest well in the field. I have

rgéalculated Mr. Sipes data, based on these gradiants,

and there is a very slight difference. However, they are
quite similar.
0 Would you consider the differences significant?

A No.
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Q@ -In other words, the pressure data would be in
aqréement substantially with that offered(£§’ﬁr.:Sipes?

A Yes, sir, these pressures at these two détums
are substantially in agreement.

0 Referring to what has been marked as E#hibit R-2,
would you identify that exhibit?

A Exhibit R-2 is again a listing of the pressures,
tﬁe initial pressures that were meaéured in the ngls'és
they were drilled in the Bar U Field. Théée again -have
been extended té the same datum listed in Exhibit 1. These
pressures ranged from September of{i9§3 ‘+through Méy of 1969,
and they are initial pressures as, I believe, shown on

-drill stem test.

Q Those would be recorded Qith £he‘0il Conservation
Commission?

A Yes, they are.

0 Referring to Exhibit R-3 and R-4 on the same sheet,

what information is shown on that?

A Exhibit No. 3 is an extension of the data that
are listed in Exhibit No. 2. These have been correlated
with the cumulative productions from the Field as of the
date that the pressures were taken, both cumulative fluid,

including o0il and water, and cumulative oil. He also lists
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tﬁe Delta ﬁreééureéérgthefcﬁaége ihfﬁre3§urelfrom the
origfnai bdttoﬁhble pressuresélisted injéeptember'of 4
i§634 S ; C T o «p o v i

ﬁxhiﬁit §0.§4 st/t& hate been a compilationt

of bulldup pressures that were to’ have been taken by
Mr. Hanks.f However, 1t is my understandlng that the way
the pressures were taken, *here was no bulldup and, thgreforéf%

Mr Vlney sald that ‘he comblned it w1th thls Exhibit.

0 >No bulldup pressures was made avallable to yéu?

v, e " " r

‘A No, thatvs rlght. ;
; fQ Referrlng to Exhlblt R- 5 would you identir§_
that 'E %ibiéé" L ' E
V ‘A Exhigit ?—S%is a 1o§ 19§ graphiupon reasonably

c?ose to lfnear offthé cumulative oil and cumulative fluid

productions,

E&hiﬁitiNo;

3.

bésed?upbn’the‘Deltaiﬁréssﬁres as shown on

Thése‘show a ﬁrbj%dtéd’&ltimate 0il based
on the upper curve of 950, OOO‘barrels, and a pro;ected'
utllmate total fluld recovery ‘of 2, 100 000 barrels. Now,

these fluids are from the existing welils.

3 i
o = 45

Lo N R SR U T R . R
(O This’ is a calculation based on the wells presently

producing from the Pool?

A Yes, from the wells presently producing in the
Field.
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-Q Does that include the McGraith and Smith Well?

A No, that is a new well and has not heen produced.
Q It does not include it on this information. Mr.

Appeldorn, you heard Mr. Sipes ‘testimony that he had not
taken intp consideration cumhlative water prodqction in
making his calculations of reéervoir performance. Do
you consider that water produétion is significant in this
?éol?

A I think that water production in the Bough C Field
is'vitall"~siqrificant£ Qery»fewrof these fields, at least
to my knowledqge, the ones thaﬁ I have looked at, none of
these fields exhibit a through‘deﬁletion drive performance,
when gas-oil ratio oil producﬁibn, all of the factors that
are normally considered are bfouqﬁt into play, and this
field is no exception. We haée}very high water produciion
initially in each well, no matter 'at what time it Qas
completed, whether it was compléted in September of 1963
or May of 1969, the water production is quite high. It
begins to drop with time. The gas-oil ratio history in
this field does not follow at all the normal deple£ion
drive gas-oil ratio history.

o} You heard Mr. Sipes testimony that the gas-oil

ratio he understood was about one-thousand-to-one, would




_you agree to that?

A -  Yes.
0 And I believe he also?testified that he thought
it was fairly stable? :
| A I think that history gs for any Bough @G Field,
whether in this area or for the%south is fairlyﬂaommon.
: Q In fact, it has remai%ed stable; is that a factor
in your COnCIusiOn'thé%”iﬁ is nét a solution gas !drive
reservoif, primarily? ’
A Well, in-part it is dépletion drive, but there
also have to Béfbthérﬁfééﬂorsriﬁat;afevcoﬁSi&éredJ‘namely
' water production, and the encrogchment of water, I believe,
that is an effect on it. l
0 ‘Now, would ﬁhat‘fact %ake a differgnce in the
calculation of ultihaée pfoduct%on of 0il from this
reservoir? ’
A I think Mr. Viney's pébjections, taking! this into

3

account, could be accepted, bec%use he does make a projection

on the basis of tota) water prodiuction,. total fluiad
production. f
| P
0 Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit R-6,

would you identify that exhibité

A Exhibit R-6 is again &.production on the basis
. i .
of cumulative fluids versus cumulative oil production. It
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i

~count the waté-rcz’it. In |

H l

hls projection,

5 made two, I ého&ld say,.lncllnatlons there
1 . , ..

d o ;
oné assumﬁig z% contlnulrfq reduction -
i !

:>ugh}out fhe; hfe of the fleld in which he

a poss:.blé Eltlmate oil recovery or 970,000

f H
g bk Il!
his' proje ’c tioh, assummq a constant watercut

i H :i. R P ‘ ‘e
‘pe‘i‘forma’n'c:e, he has a px;‘o‘jectlon of 1,300,000‘
g : 400 I

. barrels, which 1s twice ~--1|1 believe {thése . values range

Cols ”55::5 g e .

ent lito ldOi ber;l:ent greatsy than Mr. Sipes. .

s : ; _

v, referrlng to wnat has been marked as Bzhibit

e ©k : ‘i
R-7, wéuld you. _identlfy‘ that exhlblf?

A Exhiblt R-7 ‘i's a hlstory of{_the oil, water and

total éluid pro_ﬂucthn‘ beq‘.uiriing since 1966.

i
{

0: And tﬁat 1s your I{néerstaﬂcﬁfng of the basis of

the caiculatibn‘of the gtr:aph'ss':> a

A Yes. fExhlblt No,. 7 is the rf‘fdata presented graphically

on No. 6 and

B

il Sl 4
also on:iNo. 5.

Q- Now, ﬂli‘ou hé\}éf not had an oéportunity to study

!

the economics’ 6f' this 'Pool‘l, ‘have you?

A We

had tiﬁ\e, myse

I P

i ) . . . i
haVe made no ‘economic pfoaectlons. I haven't

l

‘lf, and my différences with Mr. Sipes in

|

this*féct are only one of iégi‘ee. Ifbelieve I would voint

out that in my experience ‘the wells Ehat I have drilled

i
i
i
i
4
|
i
B
B
|
{
{
1
i
]
i
|




and been engaged in, oﬁr developmeﬁt costs have ranged
from $165,000 to $180,0b0, instead of $205,000; and
VVVVV I would Lake;éheﬂoperaéing costswat’from’$750 to poséibly,
if he has a lot 6f pump trouble, as high as $900 a
month, plus wéter dispoéal. I figured this Qatercut
* fairly close éo;Mr. Sipes figure, dependinq on the amount
of water théy?dispose of. Just on a basic rule of thumb’
estimate, I ﬁéually éccept about $1,200 to 51,500 a
Amdnth, just for a quick analysié,oﬁ these fields, which is
somewhat less tﬁan he is carrying.
MR. HINKLE: You are talking about the opéfafing costs?’
THE WITNESS: Yes.
0 Mr. }ppeldorn, you are familiar with the statute
covering the5c;eation of proration units by-the State of"
New Mexico, aré y;u not?
A Yes.‘

Q And you know that the statute requires the

Commission to create a unit that can be efficiently and

P - economically drained and dcveloped by one well?
A Yes.
Q And in addition, the Commission is enjoined to

protect the correlative rights of the operators in entering

~
any Order?
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éffiéienily &nd economically drain

and these are long term and eXpeﬁsive. If he had taken

i
R

A Ye$:.

'Q On 'that basis, in your opinion, will oné well

and déVéloprGE acres
in this Pool? | |
%A k I ﬁhink on thé'bésis_pf the data preéehﬁedéhere
on tﬁese‘welis; 1 don;tithfnk;itfhas beeﬁnﬁrQVén'éiEHer
ghat“it could or coul§ not:drainfl60.acr§s; ‘Tbe reason
for that is £hat in this field —= I have ' sone bather
aeduétive reésoning hére - the bn1y~wayith§t'ﬁé éould~é¢tuélly
?rové in’ this particu;af ffeld o?’any offth?sefgpﬁgh%C Fielas,

160-acre’drainage is on thd basis of “intérference'tests,

these présSufes'in thé Devonian or Elleﬁ@ér@eréFiélds,
there woﬁldnét be any”qdeséibn. If we tékeléhéséfpféésuresf
in some of tﬁe sand fieféséinfthis Séétefwhétegweéhave
éént{nuiéy of reServoir %e&ongtréted'by éro%§~éecéioﬁs,
énd éverYthiﬁg else, fhére wouldn't be aﬁy Queétién fh
ﬁy mind éhat?this is a full léo—§Cre;resérvéir;

In the Penn; in ﬁheEWo}fcamp, in Fergaig otﬁer‘
reservoirs with which we are éllffamfliaé, T think there
is afgreét deal of quéstion whether or not Eheée wells
Qill§actUally drain 160 acres. : i

0 You are aware that this Pool has been produced

since 19662
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A Y2s. o
0 On that basis, to change the spacing of the P0G

at this date, will that protect the correlative rights of i

the offsetting operators?
A In my consideration, it would not.
¢ Mr. Appeldorn, you did not prepare the Exhibits é

that have been presented here?

A No. g

-0 Have you examined them? %

: . {

A I have examined them, and I agree with them. %

% Q You do agree with them? §
; A - Yes. E

MR. KELLAHIN: At this time, I would like to
offer in evidence Exhibits R*l throu%h k—s, inclusive,
there being no R-4, as such.

MR. NUTTER: You idéntified R-1 through R~7.

MR. KELLAHIN: R-1 through R-7, I'm sorry.

MR. NUTTER: They are identified as McElvaney's

Exhibits R-1 through R-7, with the exception of R-4, will

be admitted.
MR. HINKLE: We would like to object to these |
Exhibits on the ground that they have not been prepared by |

Mr. Appeldorn, and they have not shown why --- apparently
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? his testimony shows they were prepared by éalph Viﬁey, ) ;
| and no showing has 5een made as to why he £s not éére 5
t0‘testify. | é
MR. KELLAHIN: Ifithe Examiner piease, éhe ;
R ‘ z.; " - witness has testified that he examined theédata céﬁtained ;
: on these, and he does agree with it, and éérfainl§§we » %
? submit ‘Him for cross examihation»on the exﬁibits;éé é
SR - : . ‘ . ;
) S MR. NUTTER: Well, we will admit the ex‘t}ibit‘s,
% " Mr. Hinkle. It will be up to the witness éo defegd them. §
3 o) (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Appeldornf have géu any ?
information onn any drill stem tests on the%MdGréiéﬁ’and' ?
Smith Well in Section 36? | ?
A Mr. McElvaney and his partner atéembted éo get ' é

this data, and they were told it was tightf They ébtained it §

at the same time, a figure, that showed 400 feet éf oil

and 4,700 feet of water. This would indid&teAa pgéssure

Y in the McGraith and Smith Well of sOmething over %}400 3
pounds, | § 3

Q . Have you anything else, Mr. Appéidorn? %. %7

A No. ' § é

MR. KELLAHIN: That completes thé direc§; é

exanination of the witness. | %

MR. NUTTER: Any questions? i

‘ é 3
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CROSS EXAMINATION
R O

BY MR, HIMKLE:

Q When was that information'|or these exhibits

i

i

' first {presenteid to you for s"tudeiz.‘,' ,

A Yesterday.

Q And you have just taken thjefs:e exhibits at face

value? N

A No, I am familiar with 'the area. In fact, about

H i
B

'two months ago, we did, the man'with' whom I am associated

in neighboring fields.

|

0 Do you know Mr. Ralph Viney

ey ¥

land I did some work in that area, and

‘ A I have never met Mr. thefr‘ I have talked to

thim several times.

o You don't know how’ he ‘obtaifed the information

'that this shown on these exhibits?
A Not directly, no. Par-tj’sg weitg furnished, I was

zztold, by Mr. McElvaney, that:thga{yfvwéré furnished to him.
| : o i
T was told by Mr. Viney that he testified the pressure
i b r i I

data in the field from Mr. Hanks rep

sentafive. Certainly,
.i.t agrees with ’f-v'{mvdata» that;hag !;ee‘:n;rc;hown by Mr: Sipes.

‘ Q- Have fyou made any other‘ irigde%pendent study of

%the Bar U Pool? B

A Not of the Bar U Pool, no sir.
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Q Have you made a study of any of the other pools
in iea"Cdunty, or southeast New México; producing from the
Bouéﬁ C.formation?

~—A----Yes, sir, I have. I have made a cursory study
of the Tobac, Flying M,rNorth Bagley, Middle Lané, Inke,
South Lane, the Vada Pool, certain ﬁough C horizons on the
east end of the Allison.

o} Isn't it a fact .that it is common knowledge that

wells producing from the Bough C formation will drain wide

- areas?

A Weill drain wide areas? Well, you have to -- on
a geoloeogical baéis, you‘are going to hawve to limit that.

Q Isn't it true that a lot of the wells producing
from the Bough C formation have produced considerably mors
oiL‘under4%he 80 acre allowable than under the 160 acres?

A This is quite common with any Penn Field in
southeast New Mexico. Volumetrics in the Penn zone are
virtually useless. This is my own opinion.

Q Doesn't that inéicate a wide drainage area?

A Not necessarily. The ordinary net oil calculation
that is made on a volumetric study doesn't take into account
these variations in permeability, povosity. The heterogeneous

nature of the formation such as the Penn and the Wolfcamp,
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[ A R

to my mind, is somewhat similar to:it. Pé sonally,;
think this is part of the reason from‘thefstudy I hdve
made.

i

Q Isn't it true in éhféé’pdbls“so?far%tﬁé

i

£,

Commission’ has grafted lGOefcréESpﬁéinﬁ wifh'éﬁ%&dré
allowable? -
A I am ﬁ%t against ghaﬁgat?allﬂ
Q You thlnk ‘the Comm1551onlls wroﬁg 1n maklng
flndings that they aia that one well would draln, eff1c1ent1y
drain more than 160 acres?
A I think there are other reasbnsithaﬁ ﬁd?e %taihaqe
‘involved. I thlhk in many cgses pureﬁécoﬁomlcs fé 1nvolved
0 Can you point out any characterlstlcé of thls
Pool, the Bar U Pool that are any d1fferent from +he
Jenkins, the Vad; or Middle Alllson Pobl?;
A No, th?y are quite{similar,
0 I beliéve you testified that you weré7§;é€ty
well in agreement with the eﬁonomic aspects as 6éfeféd

by Mr. Sipes?

A Except’ for the total) volu: 1
be produced.
0 Except for the well costs?

A Well, a slight Adifference in well costs.

TR L I AP
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e And also the operating costs. Now, you said

that the well costs, in your opinioﬁ; should run $165,000,

'$185,000?
A Yes.

0 Does that take into consideration that you have

to allow for a salt water dispoéal system?

A Yes.
0 Have you made an -independent ipvestigafion'to

know what the actual well costs are in this area?

A I have drilled, I have béen invoived in drilling
ﬁuité a number, yes. _

‘Qk In this field?

A In the Bar U Field -- not in the Bar U, but;ih

éhe Vada and Middle Lane, Bagley, these other areas. ~ They

dre aliiduiteﬁsimilar. The drilling conditions are similar.

ﬁ%e bi% costs, the water disposal will pose some probieh,
5ut inithose areas wWhere water disposal systemshave been
iﬁstaliéd dn a relative basis, there is not going toc be a
gﬁeat aeal of difference in installation cost.

0 I believe you testified that the operating cost
would Be considerably lower than that indicated by Mr.
Sipes.

A My experience has keen that they are going to bhe
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somewhat lower.

0O Do you have any actual knowledge or experience

of operation in this area?

A Not in the Bar U-Penn Field, no sir.
Q So your opinion is simplv based on cohjecture?
A It is based on my own experience, not on

conjecture. It is based on --

0 Of 6ther areas?

A Of close neighboring areas, and closely allied
producﬁion, very similar production. I mentioned that

because if I did calculate theeconomics, I would use

those figures. Now, I alsoc stated I believe that I consider

the differences to be reasonablyféliqht. Now, the

development cost that Mr. Sipés used versus the development

cost that I would use would have no efféct, essentially,
on any future incbme, because it is a capital cost, it is
the initiai cost of the well. The operating costs would
have more of én effect., If I use, for instance, $1,500
or $1,600 a month versus his $2,000, that would be that
much  more in the §perator's pocket. So éhatvwouid’haQe
more of an effect.
0 I believe you testified it would have been

desirable to take some interfererice tests?
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A Yes., iIh'nfy 6pinién,7it is the onif‘way that
you 'could prove contindity between wells in this field.

fo‘ Now, that is even'in the face of the fact Hwtg
vwheﬁ they made this pressure survey in May, that all of |

the wells turned out to be dpproximately the same?

A Absolutely’. :
0 Isn't this- uniformity of pressure one of the :

besé:iﬁdichtion§ydu %aﬁé thét one well willidrainéa kﬂgé
‘are&? | :
gA A conhectign5somewhere within that reservoir.
‘Whether it is downdip, updip, in the field, ?you'd’én't
5kno§} This continuiéy‘in pfésSure or this pressure . é
aepl%tion is véfy:commdn inéthe Bbugh C Field, itself,
éuité ¢ommon . Now, the fact that there is pressure
§COmm;nication in thié area i's shown by the Lﬁrib State B?
No. i.‘I‘belieVé,'Which‘was arflled in 1963. Thefinitiaﬁ
preséufe'that was Qiéenito m§ Qasv3,140 éounﬂs, wﬁich
éhowé a trémendéuS'dfop, 1,3%0Ep0ﬁndfdrop from what one
can %onsider’to'be’nérmal Bohghgc pressure. ‘This Was a
:hew ;eil ih a néw fiéld; andEYét it ﬁas expe?ienéeﬁ a %
treméndous pressure drop on an areal: basis, simply]xmau%e
you have production énywhere up to, oh, I'd say five mile%

‘away’in the Tobac Field, and in neighboring fields.

A
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0 Do you agree with Mr. éipes figures with réséeci
to the perceﬁtéqe of deﬁletioﬁ of this field at the present
time?-

A  No, I don't believe on the basis of water
production and%qas-oil rétic,history, that it has achieved
this depletion%that Mr. Sipeé has given it. He shows his
maximum”remaining reserves of 392,000 barréi;, roughly
50 percent oil depletion.

Q  What do you show?

A | Well, we show less than -- at the minimum figufes

that Mr. Viney gave here, we would show 50 percent more oil --

‘or 100 percent more oil, roughly one-fifth depletion,

(0]

twenty percent depletion. Gas-oil ratice histbry on the
basis of depletion drive performarce, gas-oil‘rétios at4
that point that Mr. Sipes gives should be on the order of
3,000, 3,500 to one.
The gés sales from the field, and adding in

the gas used fof the operation, lease operation wculd bring
the gas-oil ratio of theséywells nbt over 1,200.

o) Would you be willinq,‘from your study of this
area, from all of the information available, would you be
willing to recommend that Mr.»McElvaney or any other

client of yours, that they buy Mr. Hanks wells based upon
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your calculation of the remaining reserves?

MR. KELLAHIN:

question calls for a cong

before this Commission.

If the Examiner please, the
“lusion that is not in issue

The question of purchasing oil

production is a matter that takes inlo consideration a

great many factors other

he is going to base it s@lelyjon;ﬁhe question of ieﬁaininq*
|

than remaining reserves. ©Now, if

: i . : R
reserves, based on his calculation, I have no objection.

™ -

. " e e A e o B
But ne ‘Says Qoes e recoi

entirely different quest]
MR. NUTTER: Yc¢
Hinkle?

MR. HINKLE: I

lon, and we object to it.

>ur question still stands, Mr.

will withdraw the question.

0 You are willing to mcommend now to Mr. McElvaney

that wells be drilled in
based upon the remaining
A I think I;d\pOJ
Q Whgt g;erﬁhe da
A~ He is drilling
well. He is attempting ¢

He may or he may not find

basis of the information

this area on 80-acre spacing

‘reserves?

Wt to him the dangers inVolbed_

ingers involved?

relatively close to an offséttinq

o protect his correlative rights.
a depleted reservoir. On the

that we have, there is simply no

way really that we can tell.
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Q So there is a calculated risk invqlved?:
A There is a calculated risk involved.

Q And;if he shoﬁld f:ake that risk ahd his fecévery

should be cbn%sidetabjlyldwér thén‘ your estir&ate, it would

5 A L cause a loss,%%.iwoui'd it no€? |

AT I tiiaink on'the babis of these recoveries, I feel
that he could%have: aébxfea'k-aven on that baséij‘s.

(o} Whether he'broke bven or had a loss wouid not

only cause a ioss ‘£o him, but the other operators in the
field?

A Idon't think it would necéssarily cause a loss

to the' other operators, no.! Mr. Hanks one well mifg’ht be

% affected.

:; 0 Wéli, it iiffecté the t’otal"recove"rfy fron{ the
field? |

F A Youf’are épéak5in§i of the location f:h‘ét Mr McElvaney

has stake8?
; ) | 0 Yes.
A 1 mi;ght p‘oii’rnt’ out{that if tﬁis fe%eiing w%s really
strong 'among aill o_per?ators, it‘_ha’t that :McGraith and! Smith
Well would not have’ ﬁeen drilled.
o) Now: aren 't there lother ways that he can' protact
his correlative rights tha‘t‘ vou referred to, that is by
,
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joihiﬁ@ or pooling his interest in theevent of 160-acre
spacing with other acreage?

A Absolutely. If tﬁis,field was in thevinitial
staée of development,théf‘iS‘exactly what I-would recémmend.
However, he is coming in”twoi9eérs after development. Now,
the l60-acre spacihg normally; the procedure is to approach
the Commission when ‘the first well is drilled, and in that
- respect the Commission has béén very good on it. And then
your field developmentcan-extend very orderly, and Qithi
complete protection of correlative rights, of reservoir
Vconditions,.you can take everything iﬁtd‘acqount. -In this
case, I honestly —- this hasﬁit been done. There afe
other factors here that have to be considered.

Q Do you know whether or not Mr. Ralph Viney was
present in the field wher these tests were made?

A I don't believe he was.

0 Do you know how he obtained the information from
which these plats are based?'

A I understand that his representative was present
‘in the field, his and Mr. Mcﬁivaney's repfesentétive; and
they were shown the charts in the field.

0 Who was that representative?

A I don't -~
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~ MR. KELLAHIN: It is on this letter.
A i was told that they were shown the charts in
the feidia.
‘i. yR. KELLAHIN: It was supplied to Mr.'Legehdér
_who Was rebresenting Mr. Viney. - R R F BT S
- Q! ﬁBy Mr. HinXle) In your experience as a

Cénsuléihquétréleﬁm Engineer, have you ever used a plat.

. Py

% oi gra;h lgke that that Mr. Viney has preparedias%ﬁkhibié: :
s P o
| A% %he Delta pressure plot, I made thatba'ﬁew ?imés. |
I%don'é us% that too commonly. You are working with*i .{ '":&
: ; ] o , — : ‘
? ‘piessu%és,éand really, whether you use the Delta btéééufé 1
i Tofr the ébs?lute’pressures, I don‘t beliéve thexe woﬁla be }
téo much c;anqe. , : : : o _J
E 0 §Ou said you had drafted on a few occasith?
? similar ex?ibits to tﬁis, is that right? i
3‘ » . A §es. f
| : ; L ¢
% 0 ?oes this kind of a grapvh have any véliéiéy; in %
? yéur oéini?n, in this Case? | V
?, A %h, Delta pressura plet, ves, I believe-so.. It
% chn be use%. The most important one is this No. 6, which
% rélate§ it%to watercut.
; fiQ %s that particularly true in view of the plét
; P

[ -




of the pressures against cumulative production?
A I beg your pardon?
versus cumulative production?
MR. KELLAHIN: Is what true?

MR. HINKLE: Well, I belieéve that is all.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

0 Mr. Appeldorn, on this Ekhibit No. RjS, Mr. Viney
has plotted thezDelta preésure versus cumulative pioduction.
Now, I presume that this first point right here that we had
at approximately 270,000 barrels, that would bé the pressures
as of the recent survey, wouldn't it?

A No, the pressure as of the recent survey is the
1,500 pound pressure drop, in May of 1969, the‘Lario State
B-1, 1,454 pounds.

Q I am on Exhibit R-5.

A Yes. Well, the data os,Exhibit R-5 is taken
from the data on Exhibit No. 3.

0 Is this on one well? Is this change in pressure
on one well?

A Yes. Well, he used the pressure in the Lario.

All of the pressures are quite close. For a cumulative plot,
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he had to use one well's pressures since inception.

0 So he took this first Delta P in May of 1967,

and he had 533 pounds préssure drop?

A Yes.
0 So that would be his first point over here on
the left on pressure drop versus cumulative o0il? , 4

A Yes, May, 1967.

0 At that time, the well had producédﬂ27,000 barrels

A Yes. Band 156,000 barrels cumulative fluid.’
0 What did he take his pressure drop to, what is

thie total Delta P there? It is somewhat 1e$s‘than the
original pressure calculated at 2,967?

A ‘At which preséuré drop was that?

0 He goes up to' a maximum Delta P, the point where
he drops his -Lario down to 950,000 bérréls. What was his --

A He used 200 pbunds as abandonment pressure.

Q He had an average pressure of 2,967, so he had
a maximum Delta P, then, of 2,767? |

A Yes.

0 If you put it on Delta P versus total fluid
préduced, which would be 611 and water, and also gas --

A He did not consider gas.
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0  cas is not include%d in that"
; A That's riqght. |
Q And then vou have ;an estrlmated ultlmate recévery R
**************  of 2,100,000 barrelss |
A Yes.
QO But this 1is all ta;ken from the orllqlnal bottomhole
preésure on the Larl? B State No.: 1 of 19677
A Yes.
Q Now, the original épressﬁ;:e‘ ’:‘as regorted at tl;e
May 7t—h Hearing for that Larlo State B No'. ‘l is some 3,150
pounds, I believe, as deplcted On’EXhlblt 6; in brochure
No. A? ; k |
A That was taken at %comp1éiio§n in the drill stem
test, | ' |
0 Is this 2,967, tha%t pre%s’isuffe"cdi'w%erted to tilzie
datum of 2,794? |
. A Yes, that is conve%rted,?éxtfrapo%laﬁgﬁed tib'thaté
datum. | |
‘ 0 Now, I would like _for you to qo through aqaln very
bflefly thetwo extracolated éashed 11nes on§ Exh1b1t R—'6
A His first cxtrapoléatlon o” the lonq dashes, he
assumed a watercut rcmainlngf constant‘ as 1n§1catéd by the
$lope"fof the line imnediatelé?y preceding the extension.
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Q In other words; that is the extrapolation of “the
existinq line? |
e A" Yes. ;NGW)TiﬁéWaéfé from the field indicated
declining watercuts. When you examined this data, it
indicates -~ and also the history ifi the Béugh C Field
indicates that throughout the life you will get a decline

in watercut.

0 I suppose you are referring to Exhibit R-7,

then?
A Yes.
0 Particularly the last three months -~ or the

first three months of 1967, where your watepcﬁt:has decreased?
A Yes, 1969.
0] 19692
A So he extended the short dashes, based on a supposed
decline in watercut. 2and this figure comesfuplpretty élose
to --

Q What decline was he using there, do you know?

A I don't know, no sir.

MR. NUTTER: I believe that is all. Do you
have any further questions of your witness, Mr. Kellahin?
MR, KELLAHIN: That is all I have.

MR. HINKLE: No more aguestions.




F % é MR, NUTTER: If there are no -further questions
g % of Mr, Appeldorn, hermay be excused.
% : Did you want to recall your witness, Mr. Hinkle?
g MR. HINKLE: I would like to put Mr. Sipes back
- ; on for one or two qﬁestions.
? L. D. SIPI‘,;S,
? : recalled as a witness by the Applicant, having been ﬁreviously
B § : ‘Jduiy shorn, was examined and testified as folléws?
DIRECT EXAMINATION
| E ] BY MR. HINKLE:
; o) Mr. Sipes,:you have heard the testimony of Mr.
% Appeldofn, have you not?
’ A Yes; sir.
§ 0 Did you hear his testimony with regard to Exhibit
g No. 5?
é A Yes, sir;
é ) Refer to his Exhibit No. R-5, and explain to
% : the Commission Why,‘in your opinion, this particular
exhibit has no<va1idity in this Case?
A I would like to, if I may, explain that if a plot
on a log log paper, as this Exhibit R-5 is, if it is valid,
E you should be able to smooth out a lot of data. This is what
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it is used for. It also should very closely approximate

a straight line on COorQinate paper. And I .would like to

cOmpafe that exhibit which is shown there with my Exhibit

2, which also shows a straight line, but there is a considerable

difference in the amount of resolution of the final anéwer
which is possible with Exhibit 2, as opposed to a log log
plot which is used in ExHibit R-5.

Q Is this type_of exhibit, R-5, frequently used
in a Case of this kind?.

A No, sir, not td my knowledge. I have never used
this type of plot.

0 Have you known other engineers, petroleum
engineers, to use this type of exhibit?

A No, sir, I don't believe so, not as a regular
tbol in reservoir analysis.

0 Do you have any further comments with respect
to Exhibit R=5?

A No, sir.

MR, HINKLE: That is all we have.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any guestions of Mr. Sipes?

You may be excused. )
Does anyone have any further testimony to offer

in this Case?

aw § el b 7 ¢ P
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MR. KELLAHIN: No.

MR.’NUTTER: Do you have a statement, Mr. Kéllaﬁih?

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, I do. I don?t-intend to

" belabor the testimony which has‘been offered in this Case.

I'thinkvthe Examineé has been exposed to both sides of

this question thoroughly, ané;understands whét the difference

is in the testimony. I would point out that as Mr. Appeldorn

testified, that the ideal situation is in a pool éf this

nature, in order to protect correlative rights, you apply

for your 1690-acre spécing early in the life of fhe field.
While thi§ is repetitious over what I said at

the last Hearing, I want to again point out that the Rdger

C. Hanks Bridwell State No. 1 was completed on May 26, 1967,

and his No. 2 was completed in November of 1967;-and in

the month of November the Case was set for 160~acre‘spacing.

We have quite a different situation today in connection

with the protection_of correlative rights. Mr. Hanks has

in this particular‘area, the north half of the northwest

quarter of the Section and the south half of the northeast

quarter of the Section. At one time he had a farm-out |

on the remaining north half of the Section, but today Mr.

McElvaney has the south half of the northwest and the

north half of the northeast. If he is going to be given
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any 'opportunityéto pfo&uce his fair sh’&re of thé oil and 5
gas underlying Ehls trj;act, as is reguired by the ‘statuﬁ%s |
of the State! of% New b'flexico, we submit the only way he can B
do it is on Jt:heg basis of 804;acre ‘spaciﬂg ~perm;'ié1;ing him ' |
to go 1n and! drlll ‘

ke ;’. : s o . H

e s o v e v T DG

he has flled a Notlce of Intentlon to!drill,

which has beé %pp \5 a by the " Comm1ssion. He ::Ls‘takinqgf :

i no action, of cfo_urse, nendlnq the outcome of tth?T‘Cgse. 35 s
But as of today; if ihx‘s J_si"appro'ved the Anpllvant'does%;h't ;

have 160 acres to dedlcate to the well in the form of
: 3

a standard »proration ?un‘it, and we submit that in order

¥

ot
s Aoy

to protect the fcorre’léati“ve riig‘hts‘ of Mr. McElvaney, the 3

Commission shouid deﬁy the afpplication.s In addition,

we feel the tesi:lmony that has been offered on behalf

of Mr. McElvaney clea;rly shows that if ‘one well {will dra‘ln
160 acres, that; conclps;’on lS a dubious one at tizhis timeé;,
andk without preés'sure %int;erférence tests, you cargmot be

) certain that%;th;:e wel]é will drain 160 acres. _

i
We also have shown, we feel, that it is economical

, ; ; &
to Arill and-dn{'ela Cighi'e - Pan)l An K0 acres. and that is a

»y

o) a3
L LA SN S

factor that must be considered by the Commission in
arriving at a spacing Order.

i ;' .
MR, NUTTER: Mr. Hinkle:
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MR, HINKLE: 1In my opinion, the Commission has
the right at the present time to have a Hearing to!determine
what the spacing of the field will bhe. This has been
done ﬁéhy‘tihes invthe past history of the Commission.
It doésn't make aﬁyidifferénce what the state bf'deVelopﬁent

of the Pool might be. The Commission is required on a

Heariﬁgfto determineiwhethef or not ohe well will éfféctivély

and efficiéﬁtly drain 160 acres. Aﬁd if it is economically |

feasiglé taidevéIOpgit on fhe spacing which existedfqt that

time, ‘they can determine that wider spacing shoﬁld prevail.
In order ﬁo prevent economic loss in this

partidulér Case, as_ﬁas already been stated, we had the

preliﬁinéry Hearing, and the Examimner requested at that

Hearin@tthat a survey be made to determine the pre55ure

data, thch was done at a great deal of cost to the operators

in the field, and it turned out that the pressures are

somewh%t the same uniformly. I think the experience. of

the CohmissiOn has been, and the testimony here is to

the effect that in the case of this kind where you have

drop ip pressureskand~they éll reach about the same level,

that if is pretty conclusive evidence that one well will

effectively and efficiently drain 160 acres. Even the

testimony offered on behalf of Mr. McElvaney shows that




the drilling of a well at this time on 80 abfés,§bu1a be

a very risky venture. I thihk this is a‘qoob%Opb%rtu%ity;
~ o
for the Commission to enter an Order for 160-acre spacing

to preyentvfﬁrtﬁér econ&mic loss, because i;?is'§ery
evidentﬂfrom-the exrerience that~mr. Hanks has h%d in this
case, that if this fiel’di is devé’}loped/ on soéacre; itlwill
cause ‘a big ioss to‘him,fas well as other‘bééfaﬁ%rs.?
ks far as the p%btectioh of the co%ééla%ide;
rights are concerned, theé 6Qneré of fh; othéé%éOéaérés
which were not drilled, énd on account of wﬁiéh ﬁr. McElvaney

has obtained a farm-out, had a right to do fn?and drill

‘wells at the beginning and protect their interests, and

AR

they elected not tc do this. That is no fadl% but their
own. At this time, Mr. Hanks has offered to ?oIéhtéfﬁly

communitize with the other 80 acres, and ifitﬁeyfdo'not

' ke i 1

voluntarily come in, we can ask the Commission to foﬁ%e

: o P oy . .y & ;{»" .
pool. So I think the correlative rights hangbeén adequately
protected, and will be pfotected by enterinq}éh drder for
160-acre spacing.

; : ! s 0% NS RN S IR I
MR: NOTTER: - mh%ﬁk“yéu‘ﬁbth: 'If'thch“1% aclhiing

further in Case 4121, we will take the Case under

advisement, and call a fifteen minute recess.

MR. HINKLE: If the Examiner pleasei'if %ny
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correspondence subsequent to the last Hearing 1s going
9 | "
to be conSLdered by the Cormission in thls Case, we wdpuld

|
also llke to submlt a’ copy of a letter dated May l2th

i

'51gnéd by Roger c, Hanks, which we arevlnformed was

s

i

-

]

dlrected to other operators in the area, a soliciting

letter. I thlnk thlS should be consxdered in connectlon

romr e

with i the cbnslderataon of any letter that have been
received.;é

- P ; | ._‘x - E . B
HR.-NUTTER: We w1ll make thatinotation in

the zecord’of the nature of these telegrams. We have one

~ from Mldwest supportlng Roger C. Hanks.? We have one from

Union ofACallfornra supnortlng the appllcatlon of Roger

C. Hanks. jWe have a 1etter from Pan Amerlcan here which

!

supports Roger C Hanks.

MR KELLAH&N- I would 1ike§té point out also

that inone of those are operators in the’Bar U Field.

H

MR. NUTTER% And we also have?the letter from

Y
Roger C. Hanks, dated May 12th.

; We will také the Case underiaévisement.

e TR A ST P
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MR. UTZ: Case 4121. ;

MR. HATCH: Continued from the May 7, 1969

Examiner Hearing application of Roger C. Harks for'

special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico: .
I would like to recomméﬁd this éase*bé!ﬁg_'

moved to June 4. .
MR. UTZ: }ﬂit‘hou’t objection, Case 4121 w’jill»

be continued to June 4,
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

May 7, 1969

IN THE MATTER OF:
Application of Roger C.

Hanks for special pool rules
Lea County, New Mexico.

Case 4121

et N gt Nt Nt st

BEFORE: DANIEL S. NUTTER, Examiner
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MR. HATCH: %Case§4121,?appii6atio% of’ﬁeder c. _
. Hanks for sbecial pdol?ruleé, Lea'ceuﬁtj, Neﬁ Mékib%ﬂ
MR, RINKLE- Clarence Hlnkle, Hlnkle, Bondurant, ~
: i { i i :
& Chrlsty, on ‘behalf of ‘the appllcant. We have one .el ‘of :

%exﬁib;ﬁs.; It is under .one cover. I would llke %o gav

¥,

vmﬁrked Exhlblt A, and the rest of them referred %o'kh

E

;seéptrve numbers under ithis eover,,l through 9.

1dent1f1cat10n )

WILLIAM J. LEMAY;

calledl'as a witness by the gpplicant,§hévin§ been first

duiyfswbrn, was examined andftestifiedgas foiﬁows-

DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. [HINKLE: SR

3

!‘

T cis ; ) ; {
profession? : : - :

Qi William J. LeMay, Lonsultant Geologlst
i

[RUPIAR,
! -

New Mex;co. : : . § Lo % ;
0/ Have you been employed by Roger Hanks
a study! of the area that is involved in' this case?

A Yes, I have.

H
: :
5 N
i :
H ;
: .
i ;
¥ 3
i
% 3
{ !
!‘ i
{ :
1y

i ;
i B
4 L
:

:

S i ? ; (Whereupon, App11~ant s
: . . Exhlblt A was marked fc

Q@  Will you state your nameq\piease, and jyour!

cr
o
- Lt
=
o.

!
, : E : ‘
. I
Q! Have you previously testified before the 0OIl

FI
3
H

1)

w
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t

0.

Lib

conT -

¥

i

R

oovsewr

R L

e i e e e




1 f 1T
3 i DR
: v e
: ! &
i 0
I
g 1

H

f |- ‘
5
i - i I
§ H 4 [
! 1 i
i iy
| ' i
2 i1

v; v
1 P
|
H i A'
el :
i i
| HE
! i
1 £l
: :

{
%

'ii  conservation Commission?

s : 5 : P : A Yes, I have.

Q and your qualifications as a Petroleum Engineer

[ s e

! | : ; W'W‘fj ; i , :i aééwgrﬁgéféfﬁéf record?

;? s ﬁj - A Yéé; as a Petroleum Geologist.

i - :5 o Q Are you familiar with the application of Rogef
Hénks in this case?

A Yes, I am.

o) Wﬁét is Mr. Hanks seeking to accomplish in this

: T
. - ) ; application?

A Mr. Hanks is seeking to accomplish 160 acre

gpacing' in the Bar U field, the Bough C producing zone in the

Bar field in Lea County, New Mexico, with a proportionate
depth fhctorﬂdr allowable -factor based on 80 acre spacing

with well locations to be located 150 feet from the center

‘ T {1 of the quarter quarter section.

(o} Haﬁe you made a study of all of the welis in

é % this area?
| ;. 1
K i ?f % A Yéé, I have.
g % 0 And all thepressure data that is available?
A Yes.
§ ; Q Have you prepared certain exhibits for introducation

i 1

. i

4 i

4 i
i !

: i
‘ H
i i
: i

}

:

£




in this case?

A Yes, I have, Exhibit A, 1 thru 9.

Q iRefer'to Exhibit A~1, and éxplain what this is
and what it shows?

A Exhibit A-1 is an orientation map of the Bar U
fieldrin Lea County, New Mexico. To date,‘éll the producing
wells are located in Section 1, Township % South, Range 32
East. And the recent well, the Hanks No. 1 Sinclair State
in Section 12 of 9-32, which has not beén poteniiaiéd“yet,'
but which will ﬁake an oil wéll. All the wells are circled
‘on Exhibit No. 1.

I might mention at this time that the Roger C.
Hanks No. 1 Lowe State in Section 2, was originally

portentialed for 40 barrels of oil per day, but no productior

' has ever come out of that well, and it is . a drvhole. There

is curréntly a location in the north half of the northeast
quarter of Section 1, and to date that is the only off
pattern well for 60 acre spacing, with the exception of

L.ario No. 2 State B, which exceeds the 150 foot tolerance,

the drainage. There is another well drilling in Section

36, but that could‘be an off pattern well.
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: o : : ;THE-WITNFSS It should be.; It is on the Great :
R A & SO i | . 4
i LR i t ] 1 ‘ H
: Western drllllnq tract,ithat l le c1rcle there. It would L
' : §~ ' be a 660—1980. The Xerox copy a es nqt sﬂow the llease %
e 1 - 25 : i : S
L ownership'Very clearly The 1n1t1a1v2 dlscovery well, being @
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: : ! ‘| Bt YNy ¥
: i : ‘ Q Can you?poxnt what Roger!Hanks owns?
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A Yes,

Q Refer to Exhibit Ii, and explain wﬁat this is

a Exhibit II is a copy of the recént Hariks No. 1
Sinclair State, the most recent well in the pool, and it
has not been potentialea yet. The Bough C top is shown.

It is a compensated borehole sonic log with gamma ray.

It shows the Bough C p&y% section of 11 feet, which is

just slightiy abové the fiéld avéraéeFOf“109feet of néé J
pay. It has good porosity, good permeability, ad surprising
low pressure.

é I believe you said this well has not yet
been potehtialed.

A No, it has ndt.

0 Please refer to Exhibit III, and explain this
to the Commission?

A Exh-i:‘bitt III is a structure map of the Bar U-
Tobacks-South Flying M area. It is contouréd on the top
of the Bough C formation, an interval of 50 feet. It shows
that baéicaiiyziﬁai thiS‘éoﬁéhﬁc accumulations in all three
fields:-are stratagraphic accumulations, and they are

controlled by porosity and permeability. As indicated,




the well there in Section 12 is a tidﬁt?well.% The dfillstem l

tested mud, and the log showed this ggrégé}gi;

The well is Section 2 is an oddball well. It
: ; ST B :
had 6:to 7 feet of porosity shown on thé log, with a little
higher than anticipated*bottom hole preééure.g It must not

, i S ;
be connected to the field, because the Qell‘hgs never made

any oil.
Q Now, refer to Exhibit IV.
A Exhibit IV is a summary of the chrénology and

spacing of the Commission's order for the Bouéh C field.
It was introduced mainly to help prove the evglution,of
Bough C thinking over the whole trend ffom thé Texas Line

on through the western extension of the itrend. Exhibit

IV ties in with Exhibit V. :They were cénsidefed asiseparate
fields at one time, many fields were, aﬁd during the"SOls‘
these fields have coalesced into one, oﬁ two,%or three

large producing trends,zand they are Stéll de@élopinb to

cover a much wider area than originally%antipipated. Almost |

. ; - . O N £ - : R . ;
all fields are stratagraphic in the Bouih C, and as withdrawal

are made from the Bough C reservoir, thé preséure data has
declined quite rapidly.

With this thinking, the Commi'ssion 'has granted
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Vada, Lane, Middle Lane, Inbe, Inbe East, Siminola fields,

as separately classified, are really one large produéing

e 1 et ohoym b p i sty A

trend. 'And ik‘this particularmé;;é,Tgﬁgwépééinéwan the
pools is bréken down, again chronologically, whereby the
eérlierjdevelbped production in the south end, meaning
what is%néw the Inbe field,.is on 80's; but the other
half”offthe trend going northeast, the Vada area, which
strétchés over a long developed area, is on 160, as is
the Midéle Allison field, which is still extending, and
prbﬁabi;réoing‘to connéét with South Préirie and possibly
Allison: |

Q  Does this indicate they might be connected,
some of%these areas?

A | Yes, I think it indicates the remarkable
similarfty and the interconnection of all the Bough C fieids
on a reéional basis.

MR. NUTTER: Where is the Middle Allison?

THE WITNESS: The Middle Allison incorporates that

is not fisted, it is named on the Exhikit, because it is
on the overlay. There was no Middle Allison field as of

the earlier date. I might suggest that the same thing is




possibly true over héfe on

out by the pressure éata.

area that is ---1 belleve

> |
MR. NUTTER”" Néé,

%

th

’t

v s gy

e

e

Iy s

v bt

: {
ét sgraddées %he"

wést ehd, which wi
ltha % ﬁidéle"§11§§oﬁ i

! i ]
there just south of the olé éest;Allléon éool? r i ;
THE WIT?ESS Y%sﬁ » ? %
MR. NUTTEé:% Anéféhét:is on 160:acfe{5pac1ng§5
THE WITNE%Si 1cci,sigeé:£» ‘
o] Do you'haéeéaﬁy‘oéhér‘éomménts eith%fespeét {o
Exhibit V? f» ‘ g 3
i |
—A No. ‘E% i
S T 3
Q = Refer to %xhibit VI? and eﬁplain thaﬁ-te éhe
Commission? ‘ %%
A Exhibit VI analyzes p*essuge data mn the Bar: i 1E
field. It is a plot‘of the bottomholé préssureiversms qime;
As you wWill note, the:inltrélydlecovery well b%fng»the %
Lario No. l>State B;%a%reen%ryfeédounlereé‘botﬁémhbie:péessﬁre
in excess of 3,000 péﬁ?dé, the eiact Tresaureﬁbexng 3;14?
‘pounds. It was combgeieé 1i ;963, and thére ;efe no 6t&er
] « {

wells drilled in the%Bhr'U fseld untll 19@7, wheé Mr. H%hks
= : ] i ;
drilled his Bridwelléstate No 1; and theé'enfedétered %h
initial bottomhole péeésure of?uéder 2)40C"pohhé%, 2,38&,
to be exact on the Bérgu, the.fiést well that:Mré Hanks§
drilled, the Bridweléétate No. i.‘ %
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!
i
i

Two other wells drilled during 1967, th? Hanks

Lo | Bridwell Sfate No. 2, 4nd the Lowe State No. 1, -which is
i i i . ) ’
f % ; ;% the oddball well I mentioned, which reallg isn't ah oil
? fé well, it is a dryhole, has not produced any oil. It is
é | >§ the laVendér colored dot on the Exhibit.
;‘ % ;5 The last well drilled being in 1969, isithe
';éeff“ ;§ Hanks No. 1 Sinclair State, whic¢h had a bomb pressure of
g; ' :{ 1,505 pounds. The other test data is ‘drillstem tested
é . | pressures. The tremendous pressure drop in this field
g;ré' ;é since the initial discovery well is eVidencéiby'th? Exhibit.
g 5 | é Q Now, refer to Exhibit VII and explain téat.
: ‘% E A Exhibit VII is part of the cumulative oil
’ ' i .% production versus bottomhole pressure in the Bar ulfielq.
§< S It shows that there has not been much o0il taken out of.
% g this field for the present pressure drop. Combineé with
% ; E Exhibit VI, it gives you a pretty good picture of éhe area,
é‘ ? E being the fact that between the period éf 1963 and {1967,
é g £ there Qas‘only 3,000 barrels of oil, approximately} taken
; @ out of the field, and yet there was almost an 1,800 pound
% i ? é pressure dreop. Since that time, it forms a pretty !good
é straight line for projection of cumulative oil proiuctiOn,

at an abandoned bottomhole pressure of 500 pounds.
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' each reservoir. As you withdraw not only from the Bar U

12

Q What do Exhibits 6 and 7 tend to show?

A For one thing, it shows good communication in

field, but I feel from the Tobac field which lies just
ﬁorth of the Bar ‘U, the’withdrawal from‘the Tobac field
has affected the béttéﬁhole pressure in this Bar U'fieldi
The Tobac wells were completed in 1964, with a few wells
in 1965, and the béttbﬁﬁole‘pressufe raniged from 2,850
pounds to 3,050 pounds,wwithin that“ranée. If those
pressufes were plotted on the pressure versus time or
ﬂpreSSQré versus cp@ulaééd production, they would fall
within the range of this preséure decline on hoth graphs.
Ofvcourse, your SCéle will have to be different on the
production versusléressure, because you would have to
account for the Wiéhdrawals of the Tobac oil production.
But there has to be something to account for this initiai
pressure drop of 860_pounds, with only 20,000 barrels »
being taken out’of’that reservoir.
Q. .- . Does tﬁié tend to show that there is drainage
over a wide area? |

A Yes, it does. Not only my testimony, but sub-

sequent testimony, especially of the Vada pool, where wells
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: ' IS P : P : i 0 |
_ ! ! i . S A Coab ok ; : r |
; ! ! ig transmitted overi miles and not feet P |
R S : ‘0 In your opin{ibn,; then, lwould one well effecti)
L Y - ] 3 |
‘f; and effiéifer;t'i]:y drain 160 dcres?.
: A it least 160 acres. ; :
S T EE R 3 I > 3 o ) i
;j s SHEE TR0 . U £ 2 U e %jf : Ny R
i B f B S : C ‘Q Is that lall {youthave with respect to Exhibit VII? &
' Lo ’ ~ o b - b s : !
: F : o g : o i ! i -
I ‘A “Yes. | 4 L i
: ! : : o : ; i
. § ‘. . U SR U T S o . . &
g : £ ;0 Refer td Exhibit VYIT,!| and] p}a .n what this iis L
.. M S ? 3 ;; P - : .,/: i ‘ ‘ ' 2
A N S S 3 and whatf it Shokv's? i 3
A ; : A!  ExhibitiVIII ista tabulatibn <"_>'f reservoir qualities:
L ih the Bar U'filelds from whlch volumetric caleculations were
; 1 . Lo - & i :
i 1 f D B , i - :
g oo I » derived. Porosgity r‘anqes from| five t}o ten percent, with an
. H [ i : . :
SN S SR average iof eignt percent. i

ated by the logs, is

I

f“ o i - - E i i H
- 03 3 . £ ] i ; I R . L ek
S g i ‘ Water saturation, as ‘1end1

1
SO - ,,,wnwn,,, e g

1 . b t%h‘).rt;y 1:1ve percent.
i i ; : 3 ; :
{ { '; " : : 1 . - : j i H i
4 { | . Formatmn volume factor, 1.5.! 4
: 5 | : : -
{ L ~ R e AR ek
-L S 3 ; - ’R‘ec?ver;y deCtorE of {40 pergent.‘; .
: ~ : : L S S R T T A R
! { ’ L i T T Sy : S i
: ? The! net; pay - range /is [from six to twelve feet,
; with' an| avéragé net pay of ten feet. ;
K ¥ 3 H i i w 3
N - - . H H i i
; ; B : i |3 P L . i e
‘° 3 : ‘The| bubble point, which 1§ above the initial
: ' !
; ! | s
: L é
. |
! {
: ! ]
: ! : : } ; i | . |
A i * 1
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bdttomhole.pressu:é, is calculated to be 3,200 pounds.

Reservoiﬁ pressure abahdonment, 500 pounds.

0il gravity, the API gravity, there is a mistake
will ecérrect Exhibit VIII to 46 degrees.
46 degreés APIvnt 60 degrees.

The solution GbR is 1,000 cubic feet per barrel,
and'tﬁis is an average of productibn.

- The oil in place-calcﬁlation, utilizinq these
figures, indicate 269‘barrels per acre foot. When you
multiply this out, it gi@es you a utilized recovery factor
of 40 per cent, and a net pay of 10 percent. It indicates
55;600 barrels of recoverable 611 under 80 acres, and -
171,200 barrels under 160 acre sﬁacing, witﬁout cdnsideringr
depletion, Utilizing depletion from thg volume£ric calculations,
indicates the reservoir of 62>percent depleted. The amount
6f depletion from a projection of Exhibits ViI and VI

indicate a 50 percent depletion. In other words, approximately

250,000 ‘barrels of oil have been'takeﬁ out of this reservoir..
'Projécting the pressure to abandonment at 500 pounds would E
indicate a 500,000 barrels of oil, total recovery from the
teservoir.

Q Now, refer to Exhibit IX, and explain this to
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j s : i r 15 :
§
the Commission? P
T T éuﬂzfé B
A Exhlb;t IX is al summary of @heéea&homzc% of
developmént in the Bar iU field, indica%iné;tne groés income
from 011 and gas, be;nq oné barrel of ollgplus a: chblc fogt
of gas is $3. 43 a barrél.  These were ~a1éu1ated w1th workin
Lnterest income of 87.5 ‘per cent and a;so‘iith 75 percente
worklng 1nterest, whlch 1s the range of oﬁéré%oxs workxng w
interest in the area. bperating costs‘bf‘fl cents~a,barre1 g
iricludes taxeSy;fil‘ce@ts, and water disposall, and'general
et Ji Poh SR A
operating cost of: 50 céﬁts per barrel.i The net working
interest income at 87.5 pefcent is $2.é9 é barrel.! at 750 |
percent, it is $D§86 a bhrrel. E' :
Assumlng no %ep,etlon of reserveé and 87 5 percen
».’ E 3
working interest,! the re oéery is 85 600 éérrels u%der 80
i : 3 3
acres, 171, 200 barrels under 160 acres % It Quows the net
income to be $19s 1024 u%def» 80, and $39§2 0E48 hnder!160.
The development costs per well in the area is: $115;000 -asg
c ; { ‘
completed with: bottomhoie pumping equiémenx. VThe éet 3
' i
proflt ~per well would be 121 024 under 80 and $217 048
, T i ;
under 160. This would yield a return Jnvestmént of 1.20
under 80, and 2.2@ undeg:léo. This is WLt% an 87. 5 percent
¥

working interest lease,! and

no consider

atJ.on glven tO

?
:' !
i |
; i
; !
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i‘
b
i
i
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, ‘ discountéing fthe doligafr or the risk involved in developing |
i i R the fie};d. ; |
. { i f A:s you can see‘, on a 7:5"percent working interest, '
R o {:hé’ée__fifg{iié!fé “arop ¢ %fﬂéi‘d?‘ifibly . Net income would be $159;2i%6" ‘
} §mder 80 acr;fes, and ;:$f;_318,432 under 160 acres, indicating
,' H :
L b 1oss 8 $15,784 ufder 80 acre spacing, and a $143,432
i : | Ii;ro'fit gﬁ;ier‘y 160 axclc'fe;5 s‘paéing. Aqéin, these figures are
: £ _ L.ndicati’n‘g no depl‘etgfon of reserves.
L ; ; £ L : : :
A ’ | J ghe’next gtabl.iiétipn 'Sh_o‘%:vs the economics with
Qllowanées nitb degi].?éti‘on, both alilowances for the 62 percent
dep’letign as .indica?;ed by: the volumetric calculations, and
1 the 50 %erceh‘ti'dépi7,§i;iéh as indicated by the projection i
of Ei{hii;its %VVI‘ and VJT:I. ﬁunning through these figu.;cgs i
g)riefly-; tot;a’l recoxliézrabié reserves, and this is as of April
: of this}‘yeaxi' are 3‘;2 528 barrels uhder»:.:BO acres; 65,056
/ ’bar;elsfundér 160 aéres. “The total net income with 38 percent
depletiﬁn -1 it is afr;:tualiy 62 nercent depletion and 38
percent'_”remainging rt—‘;serves -- $74,489 under 80 acre spaciag,
and $14;8,973 }inder iSO acre spaciﬁg. The same well cost of
{ i $175,00§Q ingi,cfated‘; k}othf-..afloss for 80 and a 1oss for 160;
a loss bE sfw‘d,sn inder 80 acres, and $26,022 under 160
acres. % If gou assume the 50 perc‘ént depletion, the 80 acres

e o o o sy
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would lose $76,988, the 160 acre spacing would yield a profit

of $21,024.

O In view of these figures, would you recommend to

Mr. Hanks that he develop this area on 80 acres?

A No, sir.

ér There would be a loss in connection with the well?
A Yes.

0 Do you have any recommendations to make to the

Commission with respect?tOLtheAspecial rules to be adopted?

A I would recommend rules similar to those adopted

in the Middle Allision, Vada, and Jenkins pool, whereb? the

spacing would be 160 acres, the allowable would be an 80 acre

factor, and the tolerance would be 150 feat from the center

of the guarter quarter section.

0 This would permit the latitude of the operatbr to
drill on any 40 acre componént of the 160 acres?

A Yes, it would, not crowding thefboundary as close
as an -80 acre spacing would. But I think there would“havg_
to be an exception aranted to the present well. and probably
an exception granted to the McElvaney location.

0 In your opinion, would the adoption of special

field rules along the lines you indicated be in the interest
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= : { : i :
ok dhriservation and thh orbvenkion of rasths. ¢ ;
. of conseérvation and the prevention of waste? ]
e obooan Yeshsir. ol bbb obooo
0 Would it tend to protect correlative rights?’
: A Yes.! ; A . ; A
1 i i : Lo Lo - : E
: Q Do )/:ou whether Mr. Hanks has contacted :thegother
. : - i 1 A
£ H i H - 4 . 5 .
owners in the area with respect to their attlt;?ude?»

A I understand helhas:
) Is'i%t your ‘unde :s‘tar}din%g thht samec{f them have

!

L AT i} I T
sent’ telegrams 'or letters to the Commissioh?

A It .'Lls my unders t’a’nd:ﬁ.n"é_; thét?theyha\fe.' i
' 9 supporting the ‘ap‘pl:ic;“antio':n?fi
A Yes Mr. lfaﬁks g’avé mei‘ thé§ef,tﬁifs:fmorﬁfixig 1

haven't had a cfhanc’e to go o_vei‘ t §em. :I guess you would

call them waivefrs for oper 1tor‘§ in thei!general area.

MR. iHINKLE :| This may! be a auplicaéion ‘to thégé
' which the Commissidn already r?ec‘z_ei%vea.j We woﬁ%’l& like'to

3

i B i

I

s SO 1 b o NN T T
file them with ?;the -‘Commf ission,! f¢r§ what they n%ay be worthi
; : _ i

, MR. NUTTER: Altl riéht.z f
} i . : ‘ ST ST : Lo ‘ Lk w4 LS
' b Ty Lrnpre b watwanid Wire + e fl s 3
MR. HINKLE;| Wefwould l?:.ke to offer into evidence

i

E

- é o
Exhibit A. | o
's Exhibilt A will beladmitted.

MR. NUTTER:| Applicant’

i :
(Whei;:efup‘on, zi\pplllcaré:t‘s Exh:abiﬁ A
was%adnfit'tea into evidence:)




CROSS -EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. LeMay, referxying to Exhibit 3 thexe in

- Exhibit A -- I guéssmwewbgttex_ggmtg,Exhibitulhm;hgtwd9§§;w__

show ownership. Now, Mr. Hanks has récently compieted ox
is in the process of completing the well in the northwest
Quarter of Section 127

A That's correct.

Q And that can have 160 acres dedicated to it?
A Yes.,
Q And then there is a well in the southeast section

of 1, and it can be 160 acres, as can the well in the séuthweSt
of Section 17

A That's correct,

Q And the northwest of Section 1, Mr. Hanks Bridwell
No. 2 would have 160 acres?

A Correct,

Q Now; he hag his Bridwell State No, 1 in the sbuthwest
of the northeast of Section l:there, is that right?

A Correct.

Q And the location drilling in the north half belongs

to Lario?




; .
A No, that is a Bridwell lease ownership. Igﬁelievef
§ it is a farm out from Bridwell to MaElvanaya . | ;1 |
g IQ What does Mr. Hanks have there on the nort?fhalf?
% A I am not familiar with his agreement/ <_§‘;
| MR. HINKLE: I believe that he has the north half |
f of the'ngrthwest; and the south half of the northeasté %
»% THE WITNESS: He's probably been assigned éO ?
% vacres too on the farxrm out agreement. :
% MR. HINKLE: Perhaps we can identify this éé :
. Exhibit B. “ -
e ; , (Marked foriidentifiéatiéﬁ
o é Applicant's Exhibit B.) |

H

MR. HINKLE: Applicant's Exhibit B is offered to
show the acreage owned by Mr. Hanks in the area.

MR. NUTTER: Exhibit B will be admitteéd in-i

evidence
s :
R P .
(Whereupon, Applicant's %xhibit
B was admitted in evidence.)
Q (By Mr. Nutter) So from Exhibit B, it;app% rs:that

Mr. Hanks owns the north half of the northwest quarteﬁ %f
Section 1, and the south half of the northeast quartef of
Section 1. Now, Mr. LeMay, do you if Mr. Hanks intendS‘to

t

communitize the northwest quatter of Section 1, and f&rm a
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16’"0' acre standard imit, in the event the Comission would

approve 160 ‘acre spac1ng for this pool?

A ves, it is myt undexstanding that he would t‘;cy to
) i i ':j 3 !
do that. {, . : o ! ,

in the ‘northeast quartei there?

: Of now,’ ndt tO mygl%{ncﬁltadge-

half of the northeast qiuarter"

A_, I think thls is the lbca’tfon. I don‘t know if-

the rig is on locat:l.on g(et. I don é kxnow what could i)e

(
4

done wn.th“that. It is the only of f pattern location to date.

; :
I assume that whatever Lhe Comm:.ssron does concern.tng this

L

type of thlng would be Eione, whether you would grant an

exceptlon ‘to the we ].1 o§: vhether an agreement cou].d ba made

E whereby the well was not dri. lled and Mr, Hanks could agree

with Mr, McE-I.vaneyesomeqow not to dr:lll it. l really don't

" Jknow. fItfis the only location that presents ;a problem for

the 160 acre pattfé;‘:n that exists.
Q ‘Mr. Hanks, do}you know the status of the well

I
LI

MR. HANKS: No, I don't., It is %not? ari llJ.ng as

. | . i
MR, KELLAHIN:| If the BExaminer please, I’ dlc?n't
Ck : ; : i S i

) = i ' i ; fis i
enter an dpprearance earlier, I am Jason Ke];lfa_hln, ‘§Ke}.lahin

L — e W o

Q: But McElvaney; is dri llmg a well in_the north e
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&‘Foxj appearing for Mr, Eugéne 9n!&!i§aney, Jﬁ., who is
here, and we will offer<testiﬁony in this case.

0] Mr. LeMay, what is your 623pefbent depletion
actually based on here?

| A ‘It is a calculation of the original Bottomhole
pressure in the field, 3,200 pounds. It is a ratio; ac¢tually.

0 It is a ratio of the virgin pressure to thev
;ater known pressure, which was that 1,505? o

A Correct.

o) And 1,505 wds a drillstem --

A No, that was a bomb pressyre.

Q And so, then, referringvto;Ekhibit IX where
You-say;38 percent depletion,.you rea}ly mean 62 percent
deplétibnnahd 38 berceﬁt remaining reserves?

A Yes. 1In fact, that Exhibit could be corrected.

MR. NUTTER: Any further questions of Mr. LeMay?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

on vour recoverahle reserves. 4id I
understand you to say there were 85,600 barrels under 89
acres, or was that total reserve calculation?

A That was total with virgin pressure. That is
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based on oil iﬁrplace calculation.
0 Could you say ﬁowfmahy recovérable barrels thefe
;§"' _______ _are under 80 aéres? e ;s”_Amnwrgm;_-;emr;mr“iwreugr"émh_;; fo

A W1th the preseﬂt breSsure.att50§peroent depletion;
there would be $98 000 worth of recoverable reserves,

utrllilng 50”pércent. Utlllzlng the 62 percent there would

P R e A L psbe A s

be ?2 000 barrels remalnlﬁg under 80 acres. 3 o L ;
;Q 32, 000 rema1n1ng° : ; @» ; ; f % Z
A Correct, recoverable 011.5 | | | | | § E
fQ Bgt§wou1d that_be‘recoverable'réservesé % §
tQ Is 1t your testlmony then that one well on 80 Z ?
acres will recover a 85, 600 barrels7 ~ é g
A Not 'at the‘preSEnt time, bec56Se7asgwe %ave?a é %
bottomhole pressure of 1, 500 pounds in the fleld, 'so the i %
present wells Wlll not recover that,Ano. } | %

2 Now, at the tlme Mr. Hanks drilléd Eis'%ells iﬁ

1967, under those pressure condltlons, would one well recover

85,600 barreISjof oil from an 80 acre tract?

L Shl H k. i i §

A Ass&ming an 87.5 percent wOrEingﬁinteréSt leasé,

they would. Assuming a 75?percent working interest lease --
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?' Z ¢ Mr. LeMay, what does éhe wo%king'interest have
to do with the barrels? |
!f é- - A It has toAdd ;;£h the amount of barrels recoverabie
»f ; é :  to the working interest, ang, thefefore, the income, ang it
5 % " ~éeffects the economics of developmeﬁt.
g é : é ‘ ,é - Q The‘figure you are.géing is ﬁot Yecoverable barrels,
é : ? »ﬁt-is recoverable barrels to éﬁe WOrEiﬁ§>intéiest?
§ | A That's correcé.
5 : o i Q Then 85,600 barrels is based on 87,5 percent
k ? | L interest? | |
% | A That'sﬁcorrect.
'% ST Q But you will recover something over that?
g L | A Yes. The figure was reduced at the top of Exhibit
%_ IX to take care of the royalty of 12 1/2 bPercent, and the
% oéerating cost, and the taxes. That is net figure,
gk | Q . What would the hlﬁimate recovéfy be from 80 acres
g un?er the cdn&itions that Hr. Hanks enCo&ﬁtered?

A A 100 percent of 0il?

He has already Produced from opna of his wells
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over 81,000 barrels through February? Would you agree to
that?

A Yes.

'Q  And his No. 2 well has produced over 71,000 barrels

through February?

A Correct.

0 Or a total ‘of 1521827 barrels from 160 acres?

A That's correct. ihese wells are effectiVeiy on.
160 acres spacing at the pf%sent time. |

Q Now,»éccoréing to;your testimony, fhe wells are
actually draining lGO-acres? _

A That's corfect, péobably in excess of it.

0] And it is your teétimony that Mr. Hanks would
propose to communitize eachiof the quarter sectioﬁ>to
provide 160 acres?

A Thét is my:quess.z

o) Mr; LeMay, when were those two wells drilled,
do you know?

A The two Hanks, 1967.

G Oine in Mardihi @nd onin September? -
A Correct.
Q And they have been producing on the basis of 80 acre
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spacing and allowable since that date?
A - I don't think there ‘has ever been an}allowablé

hearing for the field. The farm out agreement xndicatesgao

I dcn't believe.

Q Do you know what the allowable has been basedf

on?‘

A Probably 40 acres. I could not find

a hearing

on it, and I used the Byrom réport from Austin for field !

rules for the Bar U field. Occasionally, they ate in error,

~but in my check, I couldn't £ind any 80 acre for the Bar%U

_acres OB the well. The spacing has never been éstablished, . |

¥

..field. B E §
Q Mr. Hanks did ap?ly for;lGO acre spaéing in % i
November of 19672 r i
A I think he did. ;
Q Did you have any contact with- that cﬁse? |
a I have nothing to do with that case. %
Q It was your testimony that the assignment of ﬁso k §
acre allowables to these wells would protect cotrelative§ %
rights? | ‘
A I think an: 80 aére allowable is whaé we requésteé.?
Q 160 aére proration unit, pardon me, éould proﬁect /
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correlative rights?
A Correct.

Q Would Mr. Hanks be willing to assign back to

Mr. Bridwell his share of the profits from the 160 acre

tract since the inception of oroduction?

A I can't speak for hr. Hanks.

0 Do you know whethei he contacted Mr. Bridwell or
not?

A He indicated to me he did contact Mr. Bridweli,-

and tried to make an arrangement. My understanding is that
they couldn't get together at that time.
QR. NUTTER: Let's take a 15 minutes recess at‘
this time.
(Whereupon a recess was taken.)
MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order,
please. Mr. Kellahin, do you have a question of the witness?
Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. LeMay, in your direct
testimony, you testified as fo pressures in the well in
Section 12 to show theré had’ been-communication, do you not?
A Yes.

0 Was that the intent-of your testimony?

A Yes.
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Q What was -- was that an initial pressure that
you gave?

‘A That -is-a bomh test made after_the well —f.aft?r”
pipe was run and’we had A fluid leﬁél;-fTheSWell was“not%
on production. |

Q It is not?

A it is not yet.

Q  What date was that test run?

A That is April 15th or -- I have a copy of theé
test here. The 17th. |

é 0Of this year?

T

A April, this year.
o 19692
A Correct.
Q Have you run any interference test in this p&ol

to determine communication?
A . There has been none run.
Q So the oniy thing you have are the pressures:

on all of the wells, upon the basis of which you reached your

conclusion of drainage.
A Correct.

MR. KELLAHIN: That is all.
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A Yes.
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REDIRECT EXAMINATION

Q  Does the ‘dlfferentlal in pressure here ;md:.cate

aifea??

1s alSéut ‘the best evidence of drainage

in, ;is'i’t not?

1nterference test I thlnk would be

fln the Bough C field, the operators do

1 n, and, ‘to my knowledge, there hasd not

stsmade in the flelo.

: And there haven't been any

test run on any of these wells after

thé 1r1f11:;1'a1 bott‘Omhole pressure test?

£ 1 MR. HI

THE WI

X

1
|
NE

l:?SS":j ‘No.

(LE: That is all we have of this witness.

"MR. NU

L
You may ;be excuse
L [

finishes.

We 'may want to pu

R: "Any other guestions of the witness?

E That is all of our direct testimony.

i

H

3y

i

i

il

I
it

Mr. Hanks on in rebuttal after Mr. Kellahin
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MR. KELLAHIM: I have four witnesses, but I think

I will prbbabiy only use two of them, but we might as well

swear all four of them.
(Thereupon, opponent's Exhibits
1, 2 and 3 were marked for
jdentification.)
EUGENE MCELVANEY
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn was
examined ahd testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

0 Will you state your name, @lease?

A Eugene McElvaney, Jr.

0 Where do you live?

A I live at 3103 Encanto Drive, Roswell. .

0 What business are you engaged in?

a I am in the oil and gas exploraﬁion business.
Q Mr. McElvaney, YOu have entered an appearance

in opposition to the application of Mr. Hanks in Case 4121,

‘now befoxre the Commission. Do vou have an interest in this

0O Wwhat is that interest?




A4 BT =
‘”,ég- | ] ‘i? % - AR 'I'have a farm out contract from Bridwell Oil
‘Company dated April 19, 1969. |
e 4 ﬁ S RN | 0 .. Now, ;sﬁﬁse‘,qﬁent to obtaining that farm out .
? § Jﬁgreement;gdid yoﬁ file a notice of intention to drill with
i‘ E the 0il Cbéservation Commission, or prior thereto?
; B : ; ? ; é’ | A ;I fiiedfit prior thereto, on the basis while awaiting
; E ,preparatiOn for the farm out agreement, I filed it on April
i ;—% é : ?16, and it was ap§f0ved in Hobbs on April 17th.
gv g ‘ é | | Q YI hand you what has been’markéd as Opponent's
i :
i! %, ﬁxhibit No. I. 1s that the Notice of Intention to drill
% g ; which you filed, a copy of it?
| A It is.
B i
E’ ﬂ Q I hand you what has been marked as Opponent's
; % ‘Exhibit :No. iI; Would you identify that Exhibit?
é é | A This is the C-102, Well location and acreégé
%: % ~dedicati6niplot:f0r this particular well site, .
; % Q 1 hand you what has been marked as Opponent's
| ‘ﬁxhibit IIT. Would you identify that exhibit, please?
? A This is the farm out agreement from the Bridwell

‘0I1 Company, addressed to me.
Q Is that the agreement under which you propose

to operate in this pool?




I R LiL : " A Yes, sir.

droo i A vas, sir.

i
i
i
i
i
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: Q Under the terms ~€ that agreement, are you required - :

to drill in order to earn any acreage?
A Yes, I am.
'Q  What acreage would you earn in the event you do S

drill?

A I am reqﬁired to commence my initial tesﬁ‘well L 3i§

ff?’ ;, - on or Lefore the lst day éf June,ﬁl969, at a iocatién aétuéllys t%
| of my choice on one of two 80 acre tra>ts, one being the { ;
south half of the northeast quarter and the other béing?the -*  ;Aé

! I have them backwards, thé north half of the northwest quarterf ’ §

% Aor the south half of the northwest quarter of Sectién 1; 9 é jg

i south, 32 east.
Q You were present during the hearing and heard

the testimony of Mr. LeMay, is that right?

Q Is this the same acreage that Mr. LeMay s&id Mr,

b i o Hanks was propoésimg to communitize with his wells?

Q Have you made a study on your own behalf of the
‘economics of drilling in this area?

A Yes, sir.




i

0 On the basis of the information aﬁailable'to’yog,
are you wi}iing to drill on 80 acre spacing?: ' %
: ) A VerywmgghgaqLmyesLMw_nwm, ,,,,,, e | ,£
0 | Are you'pfepared to go ahead with the well fdrjg
4
which you filed your Notice of Intention to drill? ;
»% , A I am. | - é
1 MR. KELLAﬁIN: If the Examiner. please, we’havei
; only one single copy of the Exhibit which I ﬁould like to ¥
E offer in evidence. We would iike to offer in evidence i
E Exhibits 1 through 3. “
vé MR. NUTTER: Opponent's Exhibits'i through 3 :f i
% will be admitted into evidence. | %
(Whereupon'OPﬁdneht's Exhibi;s
1 through 3 were admitted
into evidence.)
MR. KELLAHIN: That is all I have under direcﬁ
| examination of this éitness. " |
%' | L : - E . . ' MR. NUTTER: Any question of the witness? | f

MR. HINKLE: No questions.
MR. NUTTER: The witness may be excused. , }é i
MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to call as my second’

te

witness Mr. Viney.
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| | RALPH VINEY:
I : called as a witness, ‘igby the Opfpon'ent, havinQ :bZe;en f-Jf.:'_‘cét
| EERE auly sworn, was ex‘amiﬁn‘ed ang t%éStifiéd‘as fOl_irlfc;?dé:
» ! DIRECT 'E%@XAMfINA‘NI'mN
: BY MR, KELLAHIN: | |
i P L
§ 0 Would you State your name, plea‘se?f '
f A My name isi Ralph Vz.ney
) ‘ -0 Are you the same Mr Vmey who tesltl.!fled in a
| previous case this mokning, anii made your qua%].i;.i;ficai:ibns
; P b B
K ' a matter of record? i
’ i A Yes, sir. i
8 MR. KELLAHIN: Are é:.he %wi?tness"quétljlflficaﬁions
f ‘: * acceptable? |
» ' MR. NUTTER! They are
Q Mr. Viney,iyou are a Cd%ns;ulting Petxoleum
: : R
Engineer, are you not? :, ,
) A Yes. j
Q In connection with your work as a é:cris_ultant,
have you been exiiployeé vy Mr. iéigﬁi:vabreye-t~' in 1c§:’6§ﬁe'c‘1§ifon
“ with the case now béfcre the Ccémfssion? |
A Yes, sir. _
0 Have you made a stuciy of i:his area%i%r%g?olved in




this application?

A Yes, we have.

= P Xz LS

o Have you made a stud corionics of the
drilling on various size tracts in this area?

A Economics, yes sir. On 80 acreé,fiet"me qualiff
that. A

0 You were present and heard the teStimony of Mr.
LeMay a few minéfés ago in this case, did’Y%uénbt?

A Yes, éir.

0 In copnectibnvwith his testiﬁony,ido you have

any observations on the“cbhélﬁéibn reached bnyr. LeMay?

A Yes, I do.
(Whereupon, Opponent's Exhi@it 4
was marked for identification.)
Q Would you give those to the Commi%éiggjrplease?:
A First of all, I would like to comﬁliment Mr. LeMay

on his presentation. In our study of this same area, and
recognizing the advantage of possible additiénal bressures
that Mr. LeMay had that we weren't affotded; the pressufes,
themselves, as we looked at them from the drillstem test
preésures through 1963, through the drilling df Mr. Hanks
wells, Bridwell State No. 1 and No. 2, and the well in

Section 2, the Lowe State well, it would be difficult without




37 ;

A

the advaitage of subsequént pressufes to staée affﬁrmaéiVely

)

that dra{ﬁage‘occurred." Pressure dralnaqe Possibly has

occurred ‘but what oil dralnaqe has been affected }thls is

the next questlon is whether the pressures as obseéved in

!

the we115~as reported are actually;preSsures§taken§from the

' same producing horizon. This could only be answered by

:
z P

subsequeﬁt testing to determine whether these aCtuéliyﬁdo

exlst or 1nterference between wells does ex1st‘

}

% Mr. LeMay in hls pvesentatlon; I>th1nk ;upporte&
to a large extent the theory “that there has been pressure
communlcatlon in reference to the pressure drop over a perlod
of tlme.ilIn maklng our study, we recoculae t;1§ b;sslolllty,
but also 1r studying the whole complex ‘of Bough C wells or
flelds, I would agree with Mr. LeMay that pos51bly the Vada—
South Lane is a separate system from the South Pralrle—Tobac
and‘thlS!Bar U Field. oOur studies 1nd1cate that they are
not connected to the same -- or the pOSSlble same water

aqulfer.f The chemical analy51s from the water produced

from’theftwo areas is different. Ih looking‘atjtheipréSSure
i S T L S

@ e

effect, ﬁe did not find the volume ‘of ﬁressuresithai MY. Lemay

referred to in the Tobac field. We did ffnd:théErabid ‘drop




frers-eny

38

f in production, guﬁ‘thexe{is»q distinct difference between
f the productiOn 6f the Tobac wells and the production of the
'j? Bar U wells. Thb Tobac field has never -- to date, the
f Tobaq wells'havé‘récovered 218,000 barrels per well. These
? wells are relatiVeiy free from water production, and the
‘:é fiéid‘prbéuctioﬁ»th;oudhOut its history, the wﬁger
% prbdﬁction_has been low. The proéuctioh'of the Bar U field
5% has not -- the &%lﬁs in the Bar U have ﬁpt shown low

. water rates.

Now, ﬂf we will take the same'structural point,

' and dsing the Sﬁrubture map that Mr. LeMay presented in his
* exhibit, and follow this around to the Tobac field, you
t will notice a véryjclose similarity, but I cannot indicate

. or prove positive connection of the zones between the two

fields. This wdula‘involvef detailed pressures, and a
lot of it is Spécdlation at that point. However, by taking.-

the structural pofﬁt, we have found that wells that are

' on the same structural point as Mr. Hanks Bridwell No. 2,

~ and relating that same structural effect over the Tobac,

the watercut as reported by Mr. Hanks and the watercuts

- now observed in the wells in the Tobac: are nearly identical,

. percentagewise, of production.




39

The other' situation is ﬁhat wé do not definiteiy
feel that«production from this area,ithe Bar U and possibly
the Toback field, is solution gas tyﬁe drive enef@y. Thera
is probabiy some water expanSion. The water eXpansion in

- : i ‘ the Toback areas and in the Bar U, we'll not know how it

-will go in the Bax'.U at this point. We do have evidence

in the Toback that the expansion apparently has about

reachéd its'limit, prodﬁbtiou is félf;ng. The gas-oil ratios
in the Qells, however, are not increasing. This o0il in
the Toback appears to have béen under saturated 611, and

it looks like much of the production has: been due entirely
to the expansion of fluids in the reservoir. We feel that
the production in the Bar U field is Being much‘greater
supported by the fluid expansion from the down8ip area,

and that, therefore, the recoveries as shownh on 80 acres

or as shown on 160 acres by volumetrib techniques are a
- é‘ matter of what paraheters you use for water saturation.
I would suspect, looking at the exhibit that
is used in your presentation, that the porosity analysis
of your wells in Section 12 is probably not goin§ to run
ten to twelve percent. We obtained porosity analysis in

small wells in Section 30, which is the nearest good
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‘Section 30 of the Toback field has recovered approximately
‘\ ERUE T i R L sk BT S TSN 2 o) T Lol E Cos L
240;000 barrels. The average porosity is in the neighborhobdé

éfiio;percent. The pay thickness is-almost identiCai. You

-could lay the logs down in the enitre area. There is no

We also have found by looking at the situation

inééhé‘fabackfiield tﬁat ﬁﬁese wellérin?SOme cases have been
driiléd On‘denser than 80 acre locations, and the average
‘éebéVéry per well will be in excess 250 barrel§. These 250
B&}ééié‘is aféibjecﬁibn‘Of; performance, and is subiect to
¢oi§eéti0n with additional;productiOn.

The other situation we have seen is in the
ﬁoﬁéhfctfielg; and this haé respect to pressures. Mr. LeMay
ﬁaﬁé a statement that in fﬁe vada field you could dfill
6f%éetting’the well, a gooé well, and have very low pressures.
LikéWise;'youihave been‘able to drill ii the Vada field a
Qeli that had two feet of pay, virtually no bcttomﬁ&le
_pféésére; and pick up at some location away 20 to 22 feet
éfjﬁay in virgin pressures. We do not know the depdsitional

cﬁhfaCteristics in the Bou&h ¢ formation. It appears there

mayébe mach mudding, some lensing, depoéitional effect, and,




41

fherefore, I;Cahnot conclusiyély‘agree with Mr. LeMav's
ﬁresentatioh;that the pressures alone afford communication
or indicate conti ion &f the reservoir from the wells
as showﬁ. |

Oﬁr economics indicate that a well drilled on
80 acre locaiion would cost approximately $175}003.

Q In that connection, Mr. Viney, would you refer
to what hasfSeen marked as oﬁf Exhibit No. IV, and discuss
the information shown on this exhibit? |

A This exhibit is a detailed breakdown for accounting’
purposes, wﬁich is normally used in the business,’ indicating
item déscripéion of costs for drilling, broken down both
for intangibie cost and for t#ngible cost. We indicate that
the ihtangibie or drilling cost would approximate! $81,000;
that_ the ténéibles and hardware equipment to compiéte the
well would range about $94,000; and a “otal cost for the
well of $1745000, $175,000.

Q | Yéu are in aqrement} then, with Mr. LeMay's
figures on d%iliing cost?

A Yés. I think that basically prudent operators

are going to ‘have about the same expenditures in the same

areas.
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0 On the second page of the Exhibit, will you

discuss that information?

A The second page of the exhibit we have listed the

production by wells, byAmonth§, for Mr. Hanks wells, and
for the Lario wells. Mr. Hanks well in the south hal§ of
the northeast quarter of Section 1, has to date‘brbdﬁééd,‘
and to date being March i; 81,000 barrels of 6il, 200}600
some barrels of wdfér, 200 flat, and.reéortedfgas of.
67,000 QCf. I assume, by:.looking at the records, that gas
connection was not obtained probably for Mr. Hanks‘well
before September of 1968. The No. 2 well, which‘is_off
structure and located in the north half of the nérthwest
quarter, has produced 71,000 barrels, 19}600 barrels of
Water, and 20,000 reported-Mcf: of:gasg.

Here again, the water production figures show
that possible recovery is directly proportional to the
amount of fluid producéd from these wells. We do not have
the March figutes. The oil production from tﬁese wells

b ]

A Lo e 1Y EN
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barrels. I cannot tell youwhat
the individual breakdown of the water was, but there is a

déefinite relationship with structure to the recovery per

well.
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There has been no lndlcated increase in the gas

oil ratios, suggesting a droP in reserv01r preseures as you

! ‘
would eépect, or w1thout having a: good coMblned sample of

the flurd, this may be, as we stated earlier, ‘an under

saturated crude. Therefore, in view of this, we feel that

€
:

recovery is a function of €£luid eﬁtry into the reservoir,

i

and it éannot bea stated that volumetric estimates will

be confrned to 80 acres or to 160 acres, and we cannot,

in our own mind, say that a well drilled on 160 acres would

recoverxrt -as much as two wells drllied on the same 160.  We

feel that your recovery efficrency of one’ well on 160 acres

in this! type of flela 'would not be ‘as great as ‘recovery of

two wel&s draining on the same acreage.
I
% The productlon hlstory on “the Lario State well,
which 1% lLocated 1n the southeast corner of Section 1, this
i

well has to date produced 68 OOO*barrels of 011 38,000

barrelé of water, and reported productlon of gas 53,000 Mcf.

P

The B 1éase, B—Z well,gwhlch‘was‘recently

completed and which offsets:Mr. @cElvaney's tract in the

south nalf of the ‘northeasi qua ‘ter was complt
October, and has to date recovered 18,000 barrels of

oil, 72 000 parrels of water, ahd 24,000 Mcf of gas.

Characterlstlcally, the vells low on structure, the Lario i
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B-2, GMK, and Mr. Hanks No. 1 Bridwell State, make the
larger volume of water. We do not have the benefit of the

__testa on Mr., Hanke Sinclair we.

It would probahly be my opinion -- it would be
my opinion that this well probably would not have as much
water as his B-2 well. Consequéntly, on the basi3zc6f
empirical data developederom the performance of wells
in the Toback fiéld, performance used in the Vada fiéld,
performance to date on tﬁe Bar U field, we project that
Mr. Hanks well, being not unsimilar to wells in the TQback
field and to denéity'ofkless than ‘80 acres, and haviné
approximately the same pay characteristics, thickness,
could recovéf»—- the down dip well could recover:a:maximum
of 200,000,000 to 230,000,000 barrels. The Lario well
could have a maximum recovery of 160,000 to 170,000 barrels.
The Lario B-2 well would be in the range somewhere between
170,000 to 200,000 barrels. Using these economics, we can
project a profit of drilling the location that Mr. McElvaney
has»of approximately 3170;0ﬁ0 after recovering all costs,
and assuming a recovery of 206,000 barrels.fo fhis well.
Mr, McElvaney's net revenue interest in this well will be

75 percent interest.

11 in Section 12. oo




Q i On that basis, Mr. Viney, would you fecommend‘

to Mr. MEElvahey‘that he drill in this pool on the basis -

L

‘éf"ﬁﬁ' acte drllllng, and proration unit? .

E L3
A On the basis of our study of various Vada
H . .
wells, Iiwould.
Q i Just for the recoxrd, would you go through youf
%

Exhlblt No. IV? You have dlscussed pages 1 and 2. The

’thlrd paée, would you just 1dent1fy those, please?

A E The Third Page, we had a graphical presentation
of?ﬁhe péiformance of Mr. Hanks well to date, and our
progected performarice ofﬂhﬁ&ewells. We had a productioﬁ»
summary of the Lario wells -~ = in the Bar U field, the
fourth page. The fifth page is a graphical presentation
of the productlon to date, and our projected performance.

The 31xthipage is a presentatlon of the cumulative productloh
1néthe Tobaci field by wells.

Q | Did you run an average on those?

‘A § Yes, the production to date has been 218,000 bérrélsi

pef well.% Now, that includes good, bad .and -indifferent,
plugged, everythlng, taking the number of wells that had been
completed in the Toback area.

The seventh page is a copy of Signal Oil and Gas
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CbmpanY's production on their wells in Section 30, in the

wanship north of the -Bar UAfield. And the next page is a

b i e e e

Cbpykof;Eﬁg;berfbrmance of their well in
Sfate.No. 29, their No. 1 well.
It should be pointed out, just look at this,.

f%r ex;mple, on the small wells in Section 29, the
characﬁefistiCS‘of the Bough C change sofast and in such
a;shorﬁgdiétéhce, that you cannot gquarantee that a well

S? fee% or 100 feet would penetrate the reef position and,
tgerefgfe, I cannot say that the - formation evxists under
MéﬁivgﬁéY's’location, anymore than * could say it may or
m;y’nét.exist to the north in the section under the well
b;ing arilled by McGrath and Smith.

o Our last presentation in this exhibit was
aécopyédf Signal's electric log on the State 30 well,
tge pu;pose being to show the similarity between the section,
tﬁe Bo&Qh C section in this well, and the similarity of

Séctiohs of the logs in the Bar U field.

R B Qéb. Mr., Viney, if we assume that the laws of the

State 6f New Mexico provide that this Commission may create
afprorétion unit consisting of such area that one well will

efficiéntly and economically drain and develop, on that basis

e e remren < ome g A g

o b
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can you say as an engineer that, in your opinion, one well

will efficiently and economically drain and-develop 160
acres in this pool?

A I caﬁndt say that because I don't think we have
_enough proof toiaate to say that cne well coﬁi& recover as
much 0il from 1€o acre as two wells could. The economics:
may be'differeny from the standpoint of the 6per§tor; but
I think basically through the chronological presentation
of proration spacing as presented by Mr. LeMay, much of the
spacing-has beeﬁ asked due to lesser valued properties, and
possibly the increased cost of operations in drilling.

Q Now, on the basis 6f‘the statutory requirgment,
will one well, in your opinion, efficiently and economically
drain and develop 80 acres?

A Falling back again and resting upon the investigation
of the Vada po6ls, yes sir. As far as we know, one well

will develop and recover efficiently from 80 acres.

Q AnG it would be economical?
A Yes, sir.
Q Now, Mr. Viney, bearing in mind that Mr. Hanks,

the applicant in this case, has wells located on the north
half of the northwest quarter, and the south half of the
northeast quarter of the section, and the testimony of his

witness was that he would communitize, proposed to communitize




the entire northwest quarter and the entire

northeast quarter

“into a drilling and proration unit, in the

Commission approves his application, would

iunder': the' reiﬁaiﬁinq portion of the quartersi

|

{south%haﬁf»of the northwest and the north h
}woﬁld?thai ownership be fully protected in
ﬁhistofy“o% p}od&dtion Ehat:has%éiéetdy occu
' pool?.
‘A No, sir. I don't believe so. He
?are'léokiig at a diffefent‘typé mechanism t
itype &riv? mechégism; ‘Therefore, what flui
%going{to iavé‘pﬁshéd oﬁ to this lease by en
fexpanéed @atér,?I cannot say. But a soluti

‘would not recover or take into consideratio

‘in byfthei' moilemént of o0il into the reservoi

eve_ntf the

' the ownership |
, that 1s thef

alf of tame‘ n‘o'r.ffthe‘last: “
view of ‘the

rred in this

re againi we

han ]ust a ‘sol?ﬁti‘?onf:
d entrie;: we aire ’
:ro‘ach"inéj or |

on dri‘veg appﬁro%a{:h}

h any oiil brou%gﬁti

r.

0 In your opinion, would the corre

‘of the Brii.dwélls, assuning they retain that

it was not earndd by Mr. McElvaney, would ti
i rights be’f prbteéted by 160 acre spacing?
A It would be questiohable, unless

.production from ingeption. No sir, I don't

Jative rights
1nterest§ and

heir correlative |

they shéred from

think they would.
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Q0  Was yoﬁr Exhibit IV, a multipaée éxhibit,
prepared.by[you or undér your Supervision?
A Yes, sir.
MR. KELLAHIN: At this time, I'Qééld‘Iike"tdf
offer into evidence Exhibit IV,
HR.ANUTTER: Opponent's Exhibit IV will be_admittéd
in evidénce. |

(Wheféupon, Opponent's thfbit
IV was admitted into evidence)

Q Do you have anything else?
A No, sir, I do not.
MR. KELLAHIN: That completes our 'direct
exaﬁinaﬁion of the witness.
MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have a question of this

witness?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

Q Mr. Viney, I believe your testimoﬁy shoﬁs that
you did not have pressure data at the time:of:¢our investigation
of this, 'in the Roger C. Hanks Sinclair Staﬁe No. 12

A That's correct.

0 Do you know what that is through the testimony
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that has»giveniﬁy Mr. LeMay?

A 'Yes’, 'sir.
—Q “If'Y§ﬁ had: it dt thé time of Ymﬁf”iﬁVé§fi§5fiﬁﬁ;”“a“"%W

would it have ééde‘a diffefence ih’ydﬁr conciusions?

A 5No,%é&r, it would not for this reason, we have,-
as pointed?outiih my testimony, we hafé measured pressures’ on %
wells adjoininégeadh other, and have found a wide dispa;it§
from Sne lécétiéﬁ‘ﬁo another.

Q %You%éave indicated there that the drop in pressure ;
does not néceséarily mean ébﬁmdniéatidn, is that right?

A I séld t;'he drop ‘in mxm inay not necessarily k
mean drainége éé@bil. There cOuld be pressure drainage, §és.

Q 'Whaégﬁould cause drop in pressure?

A -@hi§§&odld be a pressure deplétion; allowing

any movement of igas or fluids toward the low pressure area:
Q0  You'don't think there is any significance, then,

through the prégsure drop from the time of the drilling of

first well until the time of the drilling of the last well

in the Bar U field?
A I séﬁ%préssdres are siénifiCant if they are supportéd,

and under the ﬁ&éis'that you can éhen‘followvup to confirm

that these are pressures of connecting reservoirs.

1
|

!



gt g b

|
i
[
R |
i
i
{
H
5‘
]
L
O
; 51
H
i
&
]

i
i

o kaﬂt it a fact that this' form of testimony has

been used t'ih*e

-4

and time again hefore! this Commission to

‘show commun ceplon 1n areas. of thlS klnd and drainage?

!
i

A Ift
|

he pressures are conducted on similar wells

at the same ;ime, then, yes, I WOulaiéay you could indicate

interference!

\

a

1

Q  and
: i
¢ i :i~.\ ! :

theidrOpaIn pre

1n1t1a1 testywe

nd drainage.

then you do not attaeh any: significance to

ssure from theitime 6f the drilling of the

1] 1 to the drop -in pressure at :the time of

drllllng the last test well?

A IfI

may, there is also siénifieanCe to pressures.

‘ T L ‘
Now, I‘cﬁnno;;&atermlne, when you say the initial test well,

if you are refe
! a

then, that pres

This pressure,1

; r
¥
i

3

rring to the initial test well in Lario's,
suré was measured by?afillstem test pressure.

as I recall reviewing' those records, showed

that that test\wasiéonducted sometiﬁe:in 1963. The next

i
( i

perlod of the h

placed'lt bapk

; ; P4
in 1966.“Théie?

b

lstory on this well was dn 1966, when they

in productlon. They»dxd not have a pressure

i

fore; we don't know whether the pressure as
i

measured in’ thelLarlo well was dlSSlpated through faulty

cement, dlSSlpa

anything.else,

: k]
used, and which!

may Or not may

ted through dralnage of communication, ©F

§

so that actually the pressure that Mr. LeMay
you referred to as being original pressure,

hot be original pressure for the initial
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production of this field.

Q You: heard Mr. LeMay's testimony in connection

 with Exhibit 8., He showed by his figures that this area -~

had been 62 percent depleted. Do you agree with that?

A No, sir. iet me answer yéur question in two
ways, if I may. Do I agree‘with‘the'figures'that he presented,
or do I agree with the mechanics he used in preéenﬁing them?

Q Do you feel that the fiéld has been parﬁially
- dapleted? | |

A I will say. that this field coﬁld be partially
pressure depleted., - |

Q Just pressure depleted. Not as fér as recovery
of o0il is concerned?

A Here again, when you have pressure depletion,
you may also have loss of recovery efficiency of your
réserVoir oil.

Q © Haven't you gotthe loss of the aétual oil tﬁat's
bheen produced?

;) “N;t“yet. Wwe do not know definitely how the
encroaching water is going to move into this resexvoir.

Q You are making a lot of assumptions there, are

you not, how wide and big the field is?
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A Yes. And vou will also cause an economic loss

—byv._not _drilling the wells to. aeffective lv ftacovar nroduction .. .

from this area.

Q Hasn't that bean the actual experience in‘somé
of these Bough C fields, where they drilled foo manf wells,
but tﬁe wells never paid ;ff? |

A Sir, I can't answer that in the affirmative.

This may be a situation in some weils, but I can't say
that as a general stateﬁent, no sir.

0 You madea#stuéy, I assume, of the different Bough
C Pools in this area?

A Yes, I have.

0 Isn't it a fact that in all of thesé»casesithat
have been before the 0Oil Conservation Commission, that the
testimony has been rather uniform, that there is a wide
drainage in the Bough C formation.

A Mr. Hinkle, if[f may, here again I think it gets
bacg to thg changigg;apF§tudgs;9f econopiqs. pnd_Whether
there has been true honesty within the presentation from
the standvoint of engineering, or whether it is a desire to
gain economic benefits by drilling on wider spacing, I

can't answer that, no sir.
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Q _  The Commission has found in many of these bases

that one well will effectively and efficientlycand eéonomiCally

TTdrain wide areas, has it not?’

A This I can't answer, whether they have fouhd,
br whether they have indicated that they will or‘havé
approved wide spacing. Mr: Hingiey the only way I can say
whether it will effectively drain 160 aéres is when the wells
are abandoned. |
| Q If Mr. Hanks was willing to take new pressure gauges
on ail the wells in tﬁis7area at the present time, wéuld you

considér reviewing your testimony in the 1light of thét?

A I could review my testimony, but basically’ -~
o] And your conclusions?
A My conclusions may be dhanged, buttthere aéain this

information, I think, as Mr. Hanks pointed out to yoﬁ, would
have to be a pressure test of all wells. This creatés some
problem for- him, as his wells are on’pump. Fluid levels or
sonic levels don't necessarily reflect a true pressure
condition in .the well, T would say this, that with this
information, i£ would always be available to review, and I
mean any testimony is subiject to revision.

MR. HINKLE: That is all we have.

Ehmns

——

R
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T , .
MR. KELLAHIN: That is all I haveli!
MR. NUTTER: Any further questionsof Mr. Viney?
You may be excused. ;
Mr. Hinkle,; 1T~th1nk you brought a poinj Ep e thére

Obv{ously,

that is very vital to this case.

opposition to thelproposal of the Applicant

was running throuqh my own mind at the time
presentlng his pr?ssure 1nformat10n that the

are incomplete. ?e have one pfeSsure at one

each of the varioés wells, and the fact that;j

¢
i

well has a pressufe of 1,505 doesn't necessarii
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effective drain
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since the original pressures in some of thes

For this reason, I think it is pr

time to continue this case and to request pre

H

taken on these various wells. Is Lario a pa

are they with youion this application?

MR.

KS:: Oh, yes.

bag

MR. KELLAHIN:

at the farmout agreement, Mr. McElvaney, in

his rlghts, must éommence his wells by June

. i .
those circumstances, unless he can get an ex
H . .

v
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’t.ere 1s some

h%re, and 1t

M}. LeMay was

z_z ;:

[
se pressure

jme only‘on

ent at thls

sures to be

3
il

ﬁther of -=

i ‘s
lease, ! looking
Sﬁher to earn

1.% Unéer

Eensioh of ‘time,




57

he would be out of the picture and have no further interest,
'becaﬁse he‘can only earn his interest by @iilliﬁg. He has
‘filed his Notice of Intention to driil, and is ready to
drill,
MR. HINKLE:.JMr. Examiner, we would like to
ihave the case continued for thinby&dqgs.
| MR. NUTTER: That wouid be beyond the time limit
that Mr. McElvaney's farm out éovers. We have a hearing
‘set for May 21. We would be happy to continue this case
to May 21; aﬁa I assure you we can have an dérder on it before
the first of June.
MR. VINEY: If they"desife my services, I will

‘be unavailable for that week. Could we move that forward
to the Friday or the Tﬁtztdig??

o MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, I think
:this thing is wholly unreasonable. If we review the history
of thisICasg, it is not the first time this thing has been
‘pefore the Commission. If it were, there would be some
‘baSis fdr‘saying they ’‘should have some time to get some
adqitioqal material. But the Commission's records will show
‘that this same identical application was filed by Mr. Hanks

in November .of 1967, and it was continued several times, and

then dismissed. Now, for them to come back at this point
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MR. H{NKLE: I am not éamlllar &ifﬁ th%wp?évious

- application, andEI wo&ld 11&e Mr.gﬂa%kscto:make é stgtenent

; : ‘ § : : ? i
: B with respect to :hat.g P § % %' Do
MR. HSNK%E I thihk thét fhe’sequence %f éﬁents
. : : 1 i :

is impbrtént heré, }n that qertalﬁly I have no ob%ectioms _ :
: i ] E
on ny wells,-aéd I wlll havgeto g(t épproval from‘LaEio.on‘ ;

theirs, §hutting=thbsq'wells‘in an
‘ S ; d

‘
€
O S R
na taklng a 72 hour bottomhole
g ; ,

pressure test. f ? Beode §

i

i Ny T NN
Whe? I drllled the Bridwell State ﬁo.!l in, I

believe Februa%y or March of 1967j t as drilied,

E e | '.L H R S H 3 .,.
and we had a driLlste@ test, whichithe ?fo;ma ion isi on! their

test, and recove;ed;aﬁout a third‘ofé rl and two-thir&s
water. And*w1thfscmquuestlon, wé sé;;plpé aéd perforated
the well, and it{malde lall water agd a gltt}e gas. And

Bob’ sé they squeezed

W

everybody aqgreed thht?we had a channel
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I 16’000 bar;els 1n 1967. I had a farm—out _agreement at which

I had to commence another well by July, and I asked them
tT extend»that six months to see 1f I could test this well,
E i f to sbe if f'couid get anymore o0il production out of it, and

théy;gave‘ﬁe until the first of September -- instead of

.JUlyi to ﬁSQembef. So I drilled the Bridwell No. 2.

5 5 fh thie:interim time, I had a lease expiring on
th%>west whlch was a Lowe State and I had applled for 160
a%ée53pagigg, and I drllled the Lowe State 1, and we took
a'qoie, wﬁfdh 1t';s in ev1dence, had six feet of porosity,
and ?385,660 later, I abandoned the lease, ahd I was totally

_ diséhchantéd with Bar U and anybody aroundit, ‘and dropped

t
(o

e‘%hOIe deal. ‘To me, the wells wouldn't drain 10 acres.

d fhen the productlon started to increase, the water

>
o

and{'he oiffhadsﬁégan to look better, and I had to ask

Bifd&ell for the add1t10na1 80 acres, 160 attributed to each

1 : !‘,,‘

Weﬁli They came ‘hack and said they would give me those two
|

i

|i:‘
8@”5 for a 5/32 overrlde I was offerlnq a 75 percent

i . ) -

! 1
1%Jse. We neverfqot together. When this application
w%é filed w1th the Commission, I wrote Bridwell a letter and
"
1
o

t fd;him that if ‘the Commission gave 1€0 acre approval, that

the first of the month following the approval of the Commission,
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their override would indrease to 1/8 of 8/8 -- at the’
present time it is 3/32 -~ or Eheyfcan communitize the two

e0's, and- they can .qdo with me or they can buy me out

with what I have in it, which to date the offset wells,

and I don't want to diséredit my f;ne witness or the others,
but there is a matter of salt wateé disposal that they left
out of this thing, and i get a totélly differeﬂt f;gdre )
of $20 000 more to get r1d of thlS iwater. I have had a
private system in there, and 1 told Mr. McElvaney when he
told me about this dea1’~that if they drilled those wells,
that these wells would not be allowed to go on ﬁy system.
The access to my 1ease roads would be $9,800.: I have
increased that to $10,600.

To continue Wiéh the seq%ence of events, I
drilled the Lowe 1 and ‘lost it in November of 1968. This
past year I put in a $205 000 dlsposal systemn, of whlch
there are 17 miles of four inch, Qnd an eléeven thousand
foot Devonian well oalfed the ‘no éit well in the Devonian
to. take care of the water On oréabout December 11 of this
year, Joe Hood who is an heir of:the Brldwell famlly, was
offered these two Bo—aere'tracts for a sixteenth override, and

he called me about this, and I discouraged it because of the
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testimony that Mr. LeMay just gave.

On or about April 10 of this year, Charles B.

Read,inform?d me that Bridwell 0Oil Company had made a

farm out on a property to McElvaney, and McElvanéy had
submitted the deal to Charles B. Read, and they turned .
it down becéuse thej’didh't believe in drilling these wells
on 160 acrefSpacing.

6h April'29, Sém’B&ren's representative, checkiné
the deal, célled me and checked the same sequence of events.
Oon May 5, of 1969: Solar O0il Company came by my office Wiﬁh
the same two 80 éére tracts, and wanted to khow why I
wouldn't drill them. I showed them Mr. LeMay's testimony.

I had fouréeen‘approvals from major oil companies in and
adjacent toéfhis property, and they concurred that our idea
on these wells effectively draining 160 acres is for all
practical p&rposas valid, and I don't believe that these
major compaﬁies are going to pass out their approvals if
they are not 100 percent in concurrence.

That is all T have to sayv, and T wonld ho willing -}
to shut my wells in and take a bottomhole pressure.

MR. KELLMHIN: I have one question I would like

to ask, although that is unsworn = testimony hefore the
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‘hearing.

Mr. Hanks, Mr. Read is associated with you in

thiémbool, is he not?

MR. HANKS: Mr. Reéd'owns a one half intereSt
invthe,Sinclair State, that'é right,‘énd he would not drill
those two locations ub there. | |

MR. KELLAHIN: That's a11.'f;f

M R. NUTTER: I think we w111 continbe this
case to the hearing on May 21st at the same place, at 9
o'clock A.M. We expect to have bottoﬁhole pressures on the
wells that have beénlproduqing. I thi%k that the pressure
that we have on the Sinclair State iséa recent énqugh
pressure, and it wouldn't 4o any good?%o have -a pfelnnrec
on that. Mr. Kellahin, we will have ;h ordér oﬁtjbefore
June 1. ‘

MR. KELLAHIN; Mr. Nutter, the witness here,
Mr. Viney, will be in New York on Mayiélst.

MR. NUTTER: Well, you can get someone else to

- analyze the bottomhole pressure test. ::

We do have numercus telegrams. Most bf them are
in support with the possiblé exception of one telagram chat

was in disagreement with the application, and it happens
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to be from Bridwell 0il Company.fﬁi

i
H

We will continue

H

15 o'clock| th

H

case and recess the hearing until 1
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COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, SAMUEL MORTELETTE, Court Reporter in and for the
County of Bernalillo, Stéfe of New Mexico, do hereby certify
that the foregoing and -attached Transcript of‘Héaring'béfore
the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by
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: ; LAND COMMIIOION!R | i

STATE OF NEW MEX[CO : : ALEX J. ARMIJO
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July 16, 1969 ?
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; ; | Re: Caseé No. 42
Mr. Clarénce Hinkle order No. R-3791 i}
fﬂinkle. Bondurant & Christy 2 11 ants | - ; &
Atforneys at Law | pplican | R

'Dear Slﬁ:

Post. Office Box 10 : Rogai' C. Hanku R
Roswoll.’Naw Mexico 88201 ; ; ; ‘ N T C

Fe

Enclosed herew1th are two copies of the above—refe%enced Comm13—;‘
sion order recently entered in the subJect casee

[ERNCR TR —

Very truLy yours,

//

A. L. PORTER, Jr°
Secretarybn;rectér

A N e i g

ALP/lr } . :

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs 0CC__X :
Artesia locC :
Aztec 0CC_ M ;
other Mr. Jason Kellahin and Mr. Bill LeMay.
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BEFUORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

i
h
H
i
1
L
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1
| IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

lCALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
VCOHMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSB OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 4121
Ordexr MNo. R-3791

APPLICATION OF ROGER C, HANKS
POR SPRCIAL POOL RULES, LEA COUNMTY,
NEW MEXICO,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
BY THE COMMISSION:

: This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on June 4, 1969,
tat Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel §. Nutter.

; NOW, on this__ 15th day of July, 1969, the Commission, a

| quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
| and the recommendations of the BExaminer, and being fully advised

1 in the pranises,

EINDS s

é law, the Commission hag’ jurisdiction of this cause and the subjoct
: matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Roger C. Hanks, seeks the prowmulga-
i tion of special rules and ragulationa for the Bar U-Pennsylvanian
i Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a provision for lé60-acre
"spacing and proration units and the assignment of 80-acre allow-
i ables.

5 (3) That the applicant has established that one well in
| the Bar U-Pennsylvanian Pool can efficiently and economically
drain and develop 160 acres.

(4) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by
| the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of
Erisk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
to pravelst reduced recovery which might result from the drilling

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by

s et . - -

s il

i
oo
P
h
i
'
P
P
l




Y toco few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect

¢ Pool.,

j;for limited well locations in order to assure orderly development
il of the pool and protect correlative rights.

! designated Pennsylvanrnian oil pool, shall be spaced, drilled,

' hearing when an application has been filed for a non- -standard §
. unit consisting of less than 160 acres or the unorthodox size or
. shape of the tract is due to a variation in the legal subdivision
| of the United States Public Land Surveys. All operators offsetting

" the proposed non-standard unit shall be notified of the appiication
jfby registered or certified mail, and the application shall state ;

|

Y 2
CASE No. 4121 v
. Order No. R-3791

correlative rights, special rules and regulations providing for
160-acre spacing units and the assignment of 80-acre proportional
factor of 4.77 should be promulgated for the Bar U-Pennsylvanian

\o) ~ That the spocxax rules and reguzatxon: nnould providc 0

AT 18 THEREFORE ORDERED:

That Speciél Rules and Regulations for the Bar U-Pennsylvanian
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, are hereby promulgated as follows: 4

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE

BAR U-PENNSYLVANIAN POOL

gggg__; Bach well completed or recompleted in the Bar U-
Pennsylvanian Pool or in the Pennsylvanian formation within one
mile thereof, and not nearer to or within the limits of another

operated, and produced in accordance with the Special Rules and
Regulations hereinafter set forth.

RULE 2. Each well shall be located on a standard unit con-
taining 160 acres, more or less, substaitially in the form of a -
square, which is a quarter section being a legal subdivision of
the United States Public Land Surveys.

RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commiseion may grant
an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and i

that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may
approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all
offsat operators or if no offset operator has entered an objec-
tion to the formation of the non-standard unit within 30 days
after the Secretary-Director has received the application.




-3- :
CASE ko. 4121
Order No, R-3791

. BULE ¢, Each well shall be located within 150 feet of! the
center of a ~governmental- quarter-quartexr section or lot.

t
i m_; The Schatary-Director may grant an oxccptionv to
| thie réquirements of Rule 4 ‘without notica and honrﬁm vhen in
: appli%ation has besn filed for an unorthodox 1ocat1on ncccoiitatod
| by topographical c¢onditions or the recompletion of a well previ~
ou-1y§drillod to another horizon. All operators offfntting‘tho
; propoﬂod location shall be notifiegi of the applicats on by |
rogisiered or certified mail, ind the appuaation shall state
i| that such notice has been furnished. The Secret Di.ncto m&y :
approve the application upon réceipt of written waivers from all
, : _ L operators offutting the proposed 1ocation ox if no objoction to |
Lo : - R : the §:rthodox location has been entered within 20 days aftor
D ' S | the 8 : retary-Director has received the application o

%
3

%m&_ﬁg A standard proration unit (158 through 162 acres)
shall 'be assigned an 80-acre proportional factor of{4.77 for
allowihlo purposes, and in the event there is more than oneiwell
on a 160—acre proration unit. the operator may produce the allow-
able al:ignod to the unit from 'the wells on the unit inany! =
proportion. : i : :
o 1

The allowable assignod to a non—standird proration ;
unit -shall bear the same ratio 'to a standard allowable as the =
%acreage in :uch non-standard unit bears to 160 acres.

;r IS FURTHER ORDERKD:

1) That the locations of all wells pro-ontly drilling to
L _; i or comMpleted in the Bar U-Pennsylvanian Pool or in the Ponnqyl-—
~ : \anian fomtion within one milo thereof are hereby opproved;l
’ that t‘%he operator of any well having an unorthodox location»
" shall *notify the Hobbs District Office of the Commxuion in:
. writinlg of the name and location of the well on or before
ii:Auguat 1, 1969. a Te

3 H S ! S L : HEAR- s p . 'k s

; i

(2) That, pursuant to Paragraph a. of Sectioni65-3-14 $5, ‘

. NMSA 1953, contained in Chapter 271, Laws of 1969, éxisting .wells

. in the Bar U-Pennsylvanian Pool shall have dedicated thereto 160

- acres in accordance with the foregoing pool rules; or, pursuant '

“to Paragraph C. of gald Section 65-3-14.5, existingiwells may
have non-standard spacing or proration units established by ithe
Commisfsion and dedicated thereto.
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' CASE No. 4121

. Ordexr No. R-3791

Failure to file new Forms C-102 with the Commission

| dedicating 160 acres to a well or t6 obtain a non~otcndard unit

! approved by the Commission within 60 days from the date of this

order shall subject the well to cancellation of allowable. Until
#aid Form C-102 has been filed or until a non-standard unit has
been approved, and subject to said 60-day limitation, each well _

proacntly dxilling to or completed in the Bar U-Penngylvanian Pog}”wﬂg

receive no more than one-fourth of a standard allowable for the

pool.

{3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of auch further orders as the. COumission may deem neces-

sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabovoy
designated,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

?:v/7xou COMMISSION

s; . t.d‘a»..f

jesr/
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lDockéthoﬂ 16-69

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY = JUNE 4, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFEREV“E RﬁOM .
_STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA T'E, NBW MEXICO ;

The follOW1ng cases will bs heard before Daniel S Nutter Examiner, or
4Elv1s A. Utz, Alternate Examlner. '

.- PSS S Lod Lhs Lk e e et

CASE 4121: (Continued from the May 7, 1969, 'LXdﬁlner‘Héefith ,
Application of Roger C. Hanks for spe01al pool rules, Lea Countyg
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above styled cause, seeks the
promulgation of special pool rules for the ﬁar U-Penn3ylvan1an
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, 1nclud1ng pfov1alon for 160—4
acre spacing and proration units and: the a5ﬂlgnment of 80—acre
allowables., ~

CASE 4143: (Continued from the May 21, 1969 Examlner Hearlng) -
- Application of Amerada Petroleum Coxporatloﬁ for downhéle
commingling and special gas- -0il ratlo llmltatlon, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above styledgcaase, seeks
authority to commingle productlon from the Eumont Gas Pcol and
the Skaggs-Grayburg Pcdol in the wellbore olets Fred Turner,; :
i Jr., "A" Well No. 2, the Eumont compretlon gf Wthh is presently
classified as a gas completlon, located 1n Unlt K of Sectioni18,
Township 20 South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico. . Appll—
cant, further seeks the establlshment of a spe01al gas-oil ratlo
limitation for the subject well ;
CASE 3796: _(Reopened) :
In the matter of Case No. 3796 belng reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-3452, whlch order‘establlshed 160—;
acre spac1ng units for the Cerca- Upper Pennuylvunlan Pcol, Lea
County, New Mexico, for a period of one yearb ‘All 1ntereoted
parties may appear and show cause why bald pool should not’ be
developed on 40-acre or 80-acre spac1ng unltsD;

CASE 4093: (Reopened) ‘ :
Application of BT2 011 Producers for sa;t wutem disposal, Lea
County, New Mexico. Order No. R- 3727 dated Ap?ll 15, 1969,
authorized the applicant to dispose of proaucea ‘salt- water: 1nto*
the Devpnian formation in'the intervals from approximately
12,233 feet to 12,275 feet in its Max Pray State "E" Well No. 1
and from approximately 12,088 to 12, 164 feet 1n its Max Pray
State "E" Well No. 2 located,respectively, in Units F and C of
Section 5, Towaship 10 South, Range 36 East, adJacent to thei
West Crossroads-Devonian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Appllnanf
now seeks authority to extend said Devonian zones of disposal
to 12,233 feet toc 12,500 feet in said Well No. 1 and 12,088
feet to such depth as is necessary in said Well No. 2.
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:‘ CASE 4144:

June 4, 196¢ : R = Dscket No. 15-89

Application of Sam G.,x D{mn?OJ Opez:at ions for salt wate

1ﬁlsposal Chaves Coun*Y‘ 1New Mmu.cus_. Lpplicant, in_the above—

ilepose of ;(rc,cauced salt

Py

styled cause. séeks *autlj‘xor ity Lo
water into the San ﬁnares ;.ormu-, 106 in the perierated inter-
val from approxnnately _’910 feet to 1950 'feet in its E.
Faircloth "C" Well lvo”‘l 10'~ater’ in ¥nit N of Ssetion 32,

@'I‘owns yin 7 Soct,;, Range 21 Bax if»{\'me—San Andres Pool, Chaves

g RN M(
R

(Contlilued and readves

“CASE _4145:

iAol
istyled cause, seeks aurrorlty to Lr’ spose of wroiw

{CASE 4146:

Jhpplication o'.' Tet-.}ne,c ,jf :
35,

4

Application of Ma llar

3alt water
d;sposo.l Lea County, Newf 3

in the above-

water into’ Lue Se ver. leer°

torvil f;‘c;f. p.,; el i

Federal We Ne R . >
20 Soacn, Ranco 3’- East Pool, Lion U B

3 1 ¥4 ~ -

Vew Melos.

H . s

‘Applicant, in the auon
Order No, R-3221, as > 2ioh T
disposal' of wa* -er produ e ’in ccnjurﬂt,.on with trhe creiashion

'of 0il on the .,ug,.ftce'of the gzoun.. in Lea, Eddy, Chaves ani
Roosevelt Counties, New3M° after January 1, 1969. Said
exception would be fc ‘ w2k Field leases com-
prising the SW/4 NW/- S¢ :;1:,
32 East, Lea COun*‘y

Township 19 Scu’th, Ra
Apphcant seeks auth‘
by wells: complet.ed on
said leases. | ;

4 .7 sait sfer proeucea
"rir‘_ unlined sw. o> 3its on

Application Of V. S.

elch for an' exceptlen to Order No.
ol

H

“R—3221, as am'erfded, ﬁddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
‘the above-sty: é’d?’caus‘e‘, seeks an exception to Order No.

R-3221, as amended, which order pféhibits the disposal of

Ewat:er produced in cor’:j&mct on with the production of oil on

i ] 5
‘ho euv-«{::nn f\f T n{a v A LI ~n Iy ‘R‘v rmlorran nwA Dr\p\cﬁwrnTt
AbNr —adn - 3 U\JI\A —LA‘ J—W\—W, R 7 N d i S —ta b AN N T N W N

Counties, New Mexico; after uanuary 1, 1969. Said exception
would be for the' appllﬂante lease comprising the NE/4 of
Section 28, Townshlp{ ;8 South, Range 31 East, Shugart Field,
Eddy County, New Mexics Appiicant seaeks authority to dispose
of salt water produced by wells completed or to be completed
on said lease’ in’ unhned surfzce pits on said lease.

17:9‘;"*

§
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Examiner Hearing
June 4, 1969
-3 : ’ Docket No. 16-69

CASE 4147: Application of Mocbil 0Oil Corporation for pool reclassification,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks to have the North Vacuum-Morrow Pool, Lea County, New
'Mexico, reclassified from an oil pool to a gas pool.

Application of Fannie‘Lee;Mitchell, Inc. for salt water
disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authorlty to dispose of produced salt
water into the Wolfcamp formation in the- perforated interval
from approximately 10, 450 feet to. 10,550 feet in the former
Southern Petroleum Exploratlon Co., Inc. Machris State 36-3.
Well No. 1 located in Unit W of Section 3, Township 16 South
Range 35 East, Townsend-Wolfcamp Pool; Lea County, New Mexico.

(o0}
L1 NN

CASE 414

=

' CASE 4149: Application of Jack L. 'McC1e11an for an exception to Order
' No. R-3221, as amended; Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above- -styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No.
R-3221, as amended, which order prohlblts the dlsposal of
water produced in conJunctlon with the production-of cil on the
surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt
Counties, New Mexico, after January 1, 1969. said exceptidn
would be for applicant;s Harris Well No. 1 located in Unit P,
. Section 5, Township 16;South, Range 30 East, West Henshaw-
Grayburg Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks
authority to dispose of salt water produced by said well in
unlined surface pits in the vicinity of the well.
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. PO, BOX 155
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

May 23, 1969

New Mexlco 011 ConserVatlon Comm1331on

Box 2088 ; ; :
Santa Fé, New Mexico 37501
Attention: Mr. Daniel c. Nutter
Sub ject: Appllcatlon by Roger C. Hanks
; : ‘for 160 acre spac1ng in the
- Bar-Ul Pennsylvanlan Field
Lea County, New Mexico
Case #4121
Gentlemén:

Larlo 011 & Gas Company as an active operator in the Bat
Field' supports Mr. Roger C. Hanks in his appllcatlon for
in this: f1e1d

The recent bottom hole? pressure survey ‘in this f1e1d prc
this area 1s belng unlformly draﬂned between wells, and
us that?one we11 will very readlly drarp.1ﬁ”ekcess of lé
extent of decllne in bottom hole pressure further 1ndlca
reservoir has suffered‘qulte extens1ve depletlon
a prudent operator would not want any: c¢loser spac1ng thc
this area, and we agaln support and ask your considerati
petltlon.

: Respectfully yours,

LA?:Z(OIL & GAS CO
D. ‘A, Chase

General Production S

DAC:sw

-U Penns
160 acr

0 acres. %The
tes that this

It ig our’ thought thaf

n 160 acres in
on of Mr. fBanks

[RANY
Y

2y ?

A

uperintenﬁént

also, proﬁes to *
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NOGER C HANKS
Opcra.‘:'ng Compuny
600 WALL YOWECRS WLsT
MIDLAND, TEXAS 70701

-

VINEY ©ESTIFIED, UNDER OATH, IN HIS OPINION,
2 BOUGH "C" WELYL W.ZLL ADEQUENTLY DRAIN
IN HIS OPINION, THE PRESSURE DECLINE DID NOZ
FLECTY T4R TRUE PICTURE OF INTERCONNECTING

PLEAT
- A

' le Sl o - - - 'y - - - 2 et 58 -
Net being a :ea.oncole man, I acarly exploded after hearing
LT a00OVE Tesvd n.v.ni.

A, : J I D e en o dade o [P~ B Ly
The case ewaminer, Mo, Daniel Nutter, acted in his usual

- L R . P I 1 - 2 AN - 2. z I = o
consetent nanner and adjourned the case £ro further testi-
van P .~ % e PO S TN SR R . “~ -
Wmony at Lha regularly schcduled hearing oa May 21, 1989,

7
. ‘ Ra:  New Mexico 0il Conser-
o e R S vatica CommlsSLOﬂ Case .
.t ' o R 44121, May 7, 1989 .
S - - - 160 acre spacing -~ &0
acre allowable
. ‘BAR U PENNSYLVANIAN FIELI
Lea Count y, New Mexico
Gentlemen: g
Reference is wade to the above nearing which was .conducted ’
~on schedulie. Our very able counsel,  Mr. Clarence Hinkle
“as well as our competent constltant, Mr. Bill Lemay, prc—
senteéd the facts regarding this case as reciested by the -
unde:siggeé The case was presented simllar to L%e Vada
Field snowing scvere pressure de ecline, obvious intercon-— . ; L
necting permesbility, log similarity, roﬁuction7simllar1cy,v S .
and several other valid points. ‘ :
There appezred, in-opposition o the case, a Mr. EBugene :
McElvaney, Jr. of Roswell, New Mexlco dis prime witness )
was a coasuliing engineer, Mr. Ralpnh H. Viney from Midland,
Texas. . |
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INCLUDING 160 ACRE SPACIHG AND A PROPGRTleNAL DEPTH
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MCGRATH AND SMITH INC J B TAYLQR. e
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'CHARLES B READ= o

WU 1201 (1R2-65) THE COMPANY WILL APPFECIATE SUGGESTIONS FROM 1TS PATRONS CONCERNING 1TS SERVICE
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i LAw OFFICES .. %2
CLARENCE E.HINKLE . ) HINKLE, BONDURANT & C'HR|ST‘? VMIDLAPLID,YEKAS o"r‘rlcs
W. E.BONDURANT, UR, . A “ 521 MIDLAND TOWER
S.B.CHRISTY 1V SO0 HINKLE BUILOING - © o (o1%) MU 3-4891
LEWIS €. COX,JR. i N . . ;
PAUL W. EATO’N..JR_ ROSWELL ,NEW MEXICO 88201 &= OF COUNSELIHIRAM M,DOW
CONRAD E.COFFIELD o =2
HAROLD L.RCNSLEY,UR. - : - : P
’ . April 7 s 1969 ‘JS TELEPHONE 622-6510
MICTIAEE"RTVWALLER -~ ' AREA CO0OE 505 .

Vo RipHd) SHE PR - PosT OFFICE Bo;: fo

New Mexico 0il Conservation 2 476/:?/’ )
Commission e e i im el E ST e
N ig Y e L =
P. 0. Box 2088 &
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. D. S. Nutter Y

Re: Roger C. Hanks, Ltd.

3

Gentlemen:
We' enclose in tr1p11cate Appllcation of Roger C. Hanks, Ltd.
for promulgation of Spec1a1 Pool Riiles for the Bar-U Pennsylvanian

Pool. We would apprec1ate you setting the application for hearing
at the earliest examiner's hearing.

Yours very truly,
HINKLE " BONDURANT & CHRISTY

Az /-/K/ ,

Paul W. Eaton Jr.

PWE/ jw
Enclosure

cc: Mr. Roger C. Hanks

DOCIKET MalED

- 3,4;;
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PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM ConponATmN

QL AND GAS BUlLDING P, 0 BOX 1410

N o

; ForT WoORTH, TEXAS—76101 _9;
D. L. Ray - Xl
gy
LO

{ DIVISION FNGINFER JApril 16, 1969 e [/ /&, /,// Z'L/

File: GHF-176-986.510.1 -

Subject: Hearing called by Roger C. Hanks ;
- to Consider Adoption of Field Rules, :
Bar-U Pennsylvanian Pool H p

Lo e e . P - . £

Lea County, New MeXico

RN OV et RO

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission

R : Post Offlce Box 871 ;
e P g / Ezéﬁ’éx\“"”
E i

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
_} ; Gentlemen:

g We have been informed by Mr. Roger C. Hanks that he
intends to réquest adoption of field rules for the subject
f1eld . It is our understanding that these rules will include :
prov181ons for 160-acre imits and 80-acre allowables for these - v P
units. ' 7

Pan Amerlcan Petroleum Corporation has no ob]ectlon

to the 160-ac e unit provision of the proposed field rules but
prefer that a 160-acre oil allowable be assigned each

e N Ay e e K AT

-acre un1t M
Yours very truly, ;
< WCH:jn
% ' cc: iRéger:Cl Hanks :
i : 606 Wall Towers West '

Midland, Texas 79701
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Roc’sER C. HANKS | =
; ; } ()/wmlm[,' Company v g
! ‘ © 6do waec TOWERS WFST A
! { Lok : MléLAND TEXAG 79701 ;o= -
' : P ' S C e .
P j : -8 W -,
\ Lo \ ‘ ! APR 11]369 L ‘
Qab%téEsrpﬁraﬁiag e é Ty o ed
P. U, iBax 3295 N . f
Midland, Téxas %9701° | g
:Geﬁtlemen” % ; : ;
k b‘ : g‘ .o - 1 3 i3 : - s g‘ f)_ ‘;;” o Z ;:‘:;
EnéLosed i's atcdpy ofi my; applicatlion for Special Pool R?fes
tOQ tne Bar—UEPennsylvanlan Pool, tea Coupty, New Mexico!
requesblng 469 acre spaclng, wltr vdluntary 80 ac. allolidble.
g [ 4 | : L
‘As most Operaéors in the North Uea: ‘and’ Chaves—Roosevelt
‘area agree the Bough "C":zone of jthe Penngylvanlan will
suFflclently drain 160 acres, I ask your support of my
Aappﬁlcatlon. ] § : ‘ : :
* ,'_. L ;, k. é‘ ? ; - i i e e S ST il — -
Ulease so AQdﬁcaﬁo your approval: oF my appl;catlon by : i
is1gn1ng n the Qlank spate provided below‘_returnlng one‘
executed copy uo the 5ndofsigned ang retalnlng one copy!
=for your Flle<, : The case number land trial date will be“ :
Forlbiarded to 90@‘0n réceipt from fthe Comm1351on.
i » ! :
You; 1mmedlate:£ttent§onfon the njequest for approval is
requested as tlﬁe is of the essence.
: E ' Very jtruly yoars,
;. - U C A |
A % "
: : i Rogeri C. Hanks P
i oo § J , : - & L{}’ {)Z”!’V\/
RCHY Ku j (A O
RCHY ke § gt
C%boi Coépor%tion
PoE b Lot N T
Hereoy ualues 'gany ODJeCt. lons U ADPpricalign OF noyer L. i
Hanks ‘For the AdOptlon of Speciall Pocl Rules for the Bap-+ IIIIID
U Dennsyluanlan Pool Lea Countv,l New MEx%co, this the ! DC‘JG"
]4th dayfof‘} : Ap‘rﬂf L1969, - -5:
i
|
i- Chief Petro]eum Engineer |
; ; ?
|
§ {



Docket No. 15-69

DOCKET : EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY -~ MAY 21, 1969

9 A.M. - 0OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM
STATE LAND OFFILE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3405: (Reopened) (Continued from the May 7, 1969 Examiner Hearing)

In the matter of Case No. 3405 belng reopened pursuant to the

prov151ons of Order No. R-3081, whi¢h order established 640-

acre spacing for the North Indian Hllls—Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy

County, New Mexico, for a period of one year after first pipe-
: line connection in the pool. All interested parties may appear
§ : and show cause why said pool should'or should not be developed
[ on 320 ~acre spacing unlts

CASE 4131: Applicétién of Gulf Oil Corporation‘fOr”dbwnhole commingling,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to commingle productlon from the Jalmat and

-5 e R South Eunice oil pools, Lea County, New Mexico, in the wellbores
of six wells located as follows: :

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST :
Arnott Ramsay (NCT-D) Well No. 6 - Unit K - Section 33
Arnott Ramsay (NCT-D) Well No. 7 - Unit M - Section 33
Arnott Ramsay (NCT-D) Well No. 8 - Unit N - Section 33
Arnott Ramsay {(NCT-D) Well No. 9 - Unit L - Section 33
J. F. Janda (NCT-B) Well No. 4 Unit O - Section 32

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST
J. F. Janda (NCT-F) Well No. 8 - Unit C - Section 4

CASE 4132: Appllcatlon of Pan American Petroleum Corporatlon for an
exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended Eddy County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an excep-
tion to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the
‘ f -vu.i_s..a. P;vuu\.cu>.|.u \—UllJuliL—l—J.Ujl w;.bll Lllc FLUUU.\—L.LUII
of 0il on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and
Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico, after January 1, 1969. Said
exception would be for three wells located in Unit D, E, and
P of Section 27, Township 18 South, Range 31 East, Shugart
Field, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to
continue to dispose of salt water produced in two unlined
surface pits located in the E/2 of said Section 27.

0.
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CASE 4133:

CASE 4134:

CASE 4135:

CASE 4136:

CASE 4137:

Examiner Hearing - May 21 1269

WCountvh

- DollarhldeiDrlnkard Unit
the Tubb- Drlnkard formatkon through 43 we
ships 24 and 25 South; Range "38 East

TR R T SO AR n R AT L B R

County, New Mex1co. App]
seeks approval of the Wes
comprising {3,533.52 acres
State lands in Townsnlpq
New Mex1co,uw_;ww
Appllcatlon of Skelly 0il
Lea Countv; New Mex1co‘
seeks authority to instit

.Appllcatlon of Skelly Ol% Company for a unlt”aoreement

icant, in the ab
t. Dollarhlde Dri
, more or less,
24 and 25 South

SN S —

fﬁoéket Noé 1$469f
Lea
ove”styled causefi
n<ard Unlt Area ,

7 ederal,,and

Lea

Company for a wotenf]ood"orOJect,

Appllcant in tt

e aHove styled cause,

nte:a waterflood pro;ect in its West

Area by the inj ctidn Of water into

Pool, Lea County, New. Me
procedure ghereoy sa1d o

w1thout a showing of well response.

Application of Roy E. Klmsey, Jr, for an
No. R- 3221é as amended Eddy tounty, New
in the above-styled cause

R-3221, as

water proched in conJundtlon W1th the produétlon of OLl or
Eddy, ”haves,
1969.

gas or both, on ‘the surface Sf the ground 1n'Lea;
New Mex1co after January l
&

and Roosevelt Countles

located in
East, West

Dok

ico, Appllcant

lls%loéated in Town¥=
larhlde Tubk- Drlnkard
further seeks a

ogect may "be expanded admlnlstratlvely :

Unit F of Secélon 3, Townshlp 16 douth
1Henshaw Pool Eddy Cohnty, New Meﬁlco

seeks an exceptlon to Order ’
amendeqd, which order,prohlblts thé dlsposal of

exeéption
Mex1co. Appl:’

secks authority to contlnue to. dlspose of pPro duced‘salt water

in an unlined surface p1i

Application
Lea County, New Mexico.

seeks authority to dlspos
Yates formation in the in
in its Milner Federal! Wel
35, Township 20 South, Ra
Mew Mexico!

Application of Atlantic R
Eddy Counti, New Mexico.

cause, seeks approval of
1359.40 acres, more or le

Townships 18 and 19 South
New Mexico.

‘of Mallara‘Pétroleum,

Inc.

Appllcant 1n t

1 No 4 located
nge 34 East,

1ohf1eld Company
Appllcant in t

the East Shugart

ss, of Federal ¢

located near sald well

for salt%ja:

Lynch Pool

, Range 31 East;

E
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led® cause)
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e of produced salt water 1nto§*he
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in Unlt C iof Sectlon
Lea County,
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Unlt Area comp11SLng
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CASE 41381

3
¥

CASE 4139

CASE 4140%

=
f

CASE 4141:

CASE '4142:

¥

'31 East.!
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Examlner Hearlng - ﬁéy 21, 1969

} ) : 'Docket No, 15-69

,progect and unorthodox 1njectlon well location, Eddy County,

‘New Mex1%o. Applleant, in - the above-styled cause, seeks
authorlty to dinstitute a waterflood project by the injection

(of waterilnto the Yates-ﬁeven Rivers-Queen formations through
‘11 wells"

,‘Pool Edhy County, New . Mexzco,e Applloant further seeks an

>fexcept10h to permit the drllllng of ‘one of said wells at an
»unorthodox ‘location 100 feet from the South line and 990 feet

in Townshlps 18 and 19 Scuth, Range 31 East, Shugart

?Appllcation of Atlantic Richfield Company for a waterflood

3

3 § H : - B
Appllcatlon of Allled Chemlcal Corporation for a unlt agree—
‘ment, Roosevelt County,‘ ew Mex1co. ‘Applicant, in the above-

'styled cause, seeks approval of tne Milnesand (San Andres)

Unit Area’ ‘18‘acres more or less, of Federal
‘and Fee ! ip' 8’south, Ranges 34 and 35 East,
Roosevel Counéy, New: Mexlco,

-

Appllcatlon of Allied Chemleal Corporation for a waterflood

|
from the‘West 11ne of - Sectlon 35, Township 18 South, Range
pro;ect,@Rﬂosev it “ount), New ‘Mexico. Applicant, in the 1

‘above- styled cause, seeks’ authorlty to institute a water-._
'5flood project in its MJlnesand (san, Andres) Unit Area by the

1n3ect10n of water into the 'San Andres formation through 33 1
wells lolated in Townshlp 8. South Ranges 34 and 35 East, |
Milnesand- San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. f
Appllcané further seeks a: ‘procedure whereby said project may

be expanded administratively W1thout a showing of well |
responseo 1
Appllcatlon of McCasland: Dlsposal System for salt water dis-
posal Lea County, New Mex1co, Applicant, in the above-

styled cause, seeks euthcrlty 'to dispose of produced salt 1
water 1nto the Seven Rlvexs formation in the intervals from
approx1m?te]y 3756 feet tc 3851 feet and from spproximately
3918 feet toe 3939 feet, respeﬁtlvely, in the Getty 0il |
Company J H. Day Wells Nos, 1 and 2, both located in the ‘
NW/4 of Sectlon 8, Townshlp 22 South, Range 36 East, Jalmat |
Pool, Lea County,,Now Mex100.~

Appllcatlon of Tamarack Petroleum Corporation, Inc., for salt
water dlsposal Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above- styicd cause, seeks authorlﬁy to dispose of produced
salt water by injection intc the Queen formation in the in-
terval trom 4946 feet to 5040 feet in its Cabot 15 State

Well Nogzz lececzted in Unit P of Section 15, Township 19 South,
Range 35 E1 t.. Pearl-Queen Pcol, Lea County, New Mexico.
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Examiner Hearlng - May 21, 1969

-4-

CASE 4143:

CASE 4121:

~ Docket No. 15-69

Appllcatlon of Amerada Petroleum Corporatlon for - downhole
commlngllng and special gas-o0il ratio limitation, Lea’ County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authorlty to commingle productlon from the Eumont Gas Pool
and the Skaggs-Grayburg Pool in the wellbore of its Fred
vTurner Jr., "A" Well No. 2,:.the Eumont completion ‘of which
is presently classified as a gas completion, located in Unit
K of' section 18, Township 20 South, Range 38 East, Lea County,
New Mex1co. Applicant, further seeks the establishment of a
spec1al gas-oil ratio 1limitation for -the subject well.

(Contlnued from -the May 7, 1969 Examiner Hearing)
Applgcatlon of Roger C. Hanks for special pool rules, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above- -styled ciuse,
seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the Bar U-
Pennsylvanlan Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, 1nclud1ng a
provision for l60-acre’ spacing and proration units and the
as51gnment of 80-acre allowables.
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FORM 446 B-66

l
.o n;ND GAS BUILDING

Bt

P

P. O BOX 1410

A Fom WORTH TEXAS—76101
D. L. Ray £ L
D1visSION ENGINFER . May 15 1969

i : F11e GHF-239-986.510.1
é ShbJect' Pool Rule Hearlng
£ ! Bar-U Pennsylvanian Pool
i i Lea County, New Mexico
|

l
Post ”Off:.ce Box ‘871:
Santa- Fe, New Mexico 8]501

Gentlemen. 3
[

r
H

(Case 4121)

<

Roger: c. S‘Hanks in his’ request for 160-acre.units for the: subJect

pool.

WCW: jp

cc: Roger C. Hanks
. 306:Wall Towers wesq
%1d1and Texas - 79701.

§
f
v
!
i

New Mexico Oil ConservaLlon‘Commiséion

: Yours very ‘truly,

i< Pan: Amerlcaanetroleum Corporatlon hereby supports

PAN AMERICAN PETnoLEtTM CORPORATION

P It is ouf understandlng that addltlonal testimony will
.be. heard;on May 21, 1969 regardlng the 160-acre Pool Rules.re-’
quested by’ Roger C. Hanks in his'initial héaring on May 7,71969 -
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T QRAM DUCITIVE D 1Y TTEL e ione T

L. | - MAY 12 500P “DT
- covPY o
FUGENE MCELVANEY JI. | 682 3764 |
PETROTLFUM BLDG. ' i T e s |
AT 7AM WEDNRSDAY: MAY 14, 1969 ALL WELLS IN YHE BAR' U ROSWELL NMEX. X
PENN FIELD WILL SIUT-IN TO COMMENCE BOTOM HOLE ,
’PRESSURE BUILD 'UP TEST. THI BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURE BOMBS |

WILL BE FULLED OUT OF THE HOLE NO BARLINR THAN TAM ON | - omws = o oo o=
FRIDAY MAY 16,_1969.WH§; WOLLOWING WBLIS WILL mAve Bamds
RUN - TH" ROGER C HANKS BRIDWELL STATE 1 AND 2, THE

LARIO OIL AND GAS STATE B 1 AND 2. YOUR REVRESENIATIVE |
WILL BE ADMITTED T0 WITNESS THE ACTUAL OPERATIONS OF

THESE TEST
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i EUGENE MCELVANBY JR.
PETROTUN BLDG.

3

_§ THIS IS TO NOTIRY YOU THAT STARTING ON OR ABOUT TAM
| FRIDAY MAY 16, 1969 BOTTOM NHOLE PRLSSURE BOM3S WILL i
;E BE‘TﬁKﬁwfouwfo?Arﬁnw4~PRHVIGUSEYﬁi%STEn"WELLSWIN-Tng’ |

 BAR U PENN FIBLD. IF YOU DESIRE 1O WIPNESS THE PINAL
RESULTS ovlrnﬂsc TESTS YOUR REVRESLHTATIVE SHOULD BE

'PRESENT ON’ﬁHE‘pOCATION BETWEIN 7AM AND 9AM MOUNTAIN g
| 'STANDARD YIME AT THE BAR U PENN FILLD IN LMA COUNTY f
1. NMEX :
o

WU 550 1)
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MAY 13 1 254 680

682 3134

ROSVELT NIIEX

ROGER C HANKS




P AIC 915 602.3764
w3 -

ROGER C. HANKS

4. - RECEIVED

H : oL T Operating Company .

: ‘ I - } 606 WALL TOWERS WEST

| ' MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 APR 15 1369
; £ F ‘ - P
; ; : Aprii 9, 1969 ,
: a . MIOLARD OFFICE

oy % Brldwell 011 Company
o : Dramer 1830

Ardewnap

- 3 Uichita Falls, TexaQ 76310

o A | I

é ;% ? ‘iienflemén'

3 e z H Enclosed ist a copy of my appllcatlon for : Jpebldl Pocsi Rulez
; : : ;or the '‘BariU Pennsylvanian Pdol, Lea County, New Mexico

; g g llequestlng 160 acre spacing, mlth voluntary 80 ac. allouable.
; ; ; As most Opefators in the: North Lea and: Chaves-Roosevelt

: £ 5 ,a“ea agree the Bough "C" zone . of the Pennsylvanlar will

: i £ bUFFlClently drain 160 acres, I ask your support of my

: . ; aopllcatlon

: g Please so indicate your approval of my. appllaatlon by

; I ‘51 gnlng in the blank space provided below, returnlng one

B ; executed Copy to the undersigned and retaining one copy

; : for your: files. The case number and trial date will be

; & Forwarded to you on receipt from the Commission:

% - Your 1mmedlate attention on the request For approual is

requested as time is of the essence.

: : I L : i Uery truly yours,

Rogpr £. Hanks

ret o A apyels

@\a/c/u,d/

. E ? 3 rldwell Ggé??gﬁégﬁy

Hereby waives any obgectlons an Applld/

e

Hanks for the Adoption of Special Pool Rules for the Bar-
U Pcnnsylvanlan Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, this the

i
N ; i : S : day of 1969
2
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ROGER C. HANKS

Operating Company
G006 WALL TOWIERS WISYT R |
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 RECE!VED E
April 9, 1969 f : :
| APR 10 1959 3

f ‘ o . . - MIDLAND QFFIE
! Superior Dil Company - ' Lo
i - P.-G., Box-1900

; : : Midland, Texas 79701

Gentlemen:.

Enclosed 1s a copy of my application for Special Pooli Rules
L for the Bar-U Pennsylvanian Podi, Lea Cuunty, New flexico
i requesting 160 acre spacingy WLth voluntary - ‘80 ac. allowable,

As most Dperators in the North Lea and Chaues -Roosevelt
area agree the Bough "C" zone of the Pennsylvanian will
sufficiently drain 160 acres, I ask your support: of my
apgplication. ;

Please so “indicate your approval of my appllratlon by
signing in the blank space -provided below, returnlng cne
executed copy to the undersigned and retaining one copy
, for your files. The case number and trial date will be
S - foruwarded to you on recelpt From the Comm1381on.

Your immediate at ention on the requeut for approual 18
reouested as time is of the-essance. , ?

Uery truly yours,

o C Mokl

Roger C. Hanks

RCH/ kw

i Tie Superior Oil Com pany ' e » ‘
_ . ; Hereby waives any ObJBCthHS on Appllcatlon of Roaer c.
i

Hanks for the Adoption of Special Pool Rules for the Bar-
U Pennsvlvanian Pool, lLea CoUnty, New Mexico, this the

[Qﬂ“ day of W ,1959.




——

Great %%Ueé‘tern?' Drilli r'fg Company

T p———

ROGER C. HANKS

Al D Lu.‘ 104

Operating Compf(m_y gRECE'VED
606 WALL TOWERS wisT 7 é
" MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 APR 11 1959
April 9, 1969
nglN{ﬂ GEEICE

Great \ﬂestarn Drxlllng Company
P. 0. Box 1659 :
fiidland, Texas 79001

v Ksrmanan ot 6

Gentlemen:

Enciosed is a copy of my appllcatlon for -Special Bocl Rules
for the Bar-U Pennsylvanian Pool, lea County, Neuw [Mexico

requesting 160 acre spacing, wlth voluntary 80 acﬁ

L

area agree the Bough "C" zone of. the Pennsylvanian

allowable.

As most Operators in the North Lea and Chaves-Roosevelt

will

sufflclently ‘drain 160 acres, 1 ask your support of my

appllcatlon.?

Please so 1ndlcate YyOur approual oF my appllcathP

by

signing in the blank ‘space pr0u1d§d below, returnlng’one

executed copy to the undersigned and retaining one

copy

for your files. The case numbeéer and trial date will be

forwarded to you on receipt from the Commlselon.

Your 1mmedlafe att entlon ‘on the request for approval is

!

requested as time is of the essence.
Very truly yours,‘n
Roger 'C. Hanks

RCH/kw

joN

Hereby waives any’ obJectlons on Appllcatlon of Roge‘ cC.
Hanks for the AdOptlon of Special Pool Rules for the Bar-

U Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,’this

10th day of April ,1969. : ////
\ ;

the

i

i
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P e b

E. A, Hanson
200 viest first Stree
Roswell, New ffexico

Gentlenen:

Cnciosed is a copy ©
for the Bar-u Pennsy
requesting 160 acre

As most operators in
area agree the Bough
sufficiently drain 1
application.

Please so indicate y
signing in the blank
executed copy to the
for your files. The
forwvarded to you on

Your immediate attent
requested as fime is

RCH/kw

£E. A. Hanson

A Y tb?’o’u'c»j'loi

ROGER ' C. HANKS -
Operating C‘orrt‘,ﬁ:z)-
606 WAL rowERS Wist

MIDLAND; TEXAS 76701
April 9, 1969

RECEIVED
APR 111969

* MIDLAND OFFICE

88201

oy appllcatlon For Spec1al Pohl Rules
lvanian Pool, Lea bounty, Neuw Mexico- :
spacxng,:wlth voluntary 80 ac. allowable.A

the North Lea and ; Chaves Roosevelt
nen zone of the Pennsylvanlan will
60 acres, [ ask your gupport of my

OUT approval of my ! appllcatlon by
space provxded below,;returnlng one
under31gned and retalhlng one.copy
case number and trial date will be
receipt From the Commlss1on.:

tion on the request for approval is
of the essence , ‘

ﬂery t&hlyfyours;

Roger C. Hanks'

Hereby waives any obd
Hanks for the Adoptic

U Pennsylvanian @31
& ' v
SQ i day of ;

Jectlonszon Appllcatlon of Roger c.

'n of Special Pool Rules for the Bar-
Lea qunty, New Mexico,. this the

,1969.




AN SID A 1764

RECEIVED

ROGER C. HANKS
APR 1 4 1969 - Operating Company

0U0 WALL TOWERS WEST
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

MIOLAND OFFICE ;
Aprit 9, 1969

Lario 0il Company
P. 0. Box 155 )
_Midland, Texas 79701

Gentlenen:

ffnclosed is a copy of my application foriSpecial Pooi Rules
i"for the Bar-U Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New fMexico
requesting 160 acre spacing, with voluntary 80 ac. allowable.

As most operators in the North Lea and Chaves-Roosevelt
area agree the Bough "C" zone of the Pennsylvanian will
sufficiently drain 160 acres, 1 ask ‘your: support of my
application. A
Please so indicate your approval of my application oy
signing in the blank space provided below, returning one:
executed copy to the undersigned and retaining one copy
for your files. The case number and trial date will be
forwarded to you on receipt from the Commission.

Your immediate attention on the reguest for approval is
requested as time is of the essence.

Very truly;yéurs,

<:;az%&*) C
Roger C. Hanks

RCH/ kuw

Lario 0il Company

Hereby waives any objections on Application of Roger <.
Hanks for the Adoption of Special Pool Rules for the Bar-
J Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, this the

!
_4212%_d8v OFZZ§MMY/ ,1969.

'ﬁiﬁﬁz;%c/LAbéy,,;fékz77/ ?géé/t;??‘
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j; ’ ‘ ’.} : : i ' ;A -%ll’l'hll-‘ [ELITY
i ; ) i I - ) { j
3 - RECEIVED TSN T I SUR S N [ P
- ~ ROGER C. HANKS e D I
AP g v : ()peraung Coﬁnpany : : s e i’
R4 1?69 - ‘065 WALL TOWERS wg:sr _— NI 1989
MWUWﬁQUkl‘ ' , rMDLAND ?EXAS7970| SR I R ; ' : N
, ‘April 4, 1969 " LA CH#WCF Lot
2 :Y L.. . S S _4 4—:: - :_ Ll ,':“,A_;A_;__; Loalaz z IS T L ’; 1"_ ;
Bell- Petrol?um Company AR R R A
First Savings Building . ¢ o : o o : . Loy ol
: M1dland Texas 79701
Centlemen: ;-j ; o A : : Do
Lnelo%Ld is a Ccpy ot my dppllcatlon for SﬂeelJ] ;nu3%A fes ' ; ?
for the Bar-U Dennsyluanlan Dool tea Couuty, New Me,lcOs , . P
‘requesting {160 actre: sDéC1ng, wlth voluntary 80 ac. al lomabl .“ k P
3 As most operators ih the North U agand Chaves—Roosevelt §
. area agree the Bodgh "M zone of the Dennsylvanlan will ;
X sufflrlenLLy drain 160: acres, 1 ask your support of my oo
appllcatlon. ~ : R S
Please so 1ndlcate your approual uf my appllcatlon by _ ;
signing ifithe blank space provxde below l%’turnlnn oqej : .
: executed copy to the under51gned and retalnlng o~_ copy ! ' i ?‘
: for your files. The case! ‘nuilber and trial ‘date will be ’ Lo Co
; forwarded to you' an FBCElpt From the Commission.
: Your 1mmedlate attertlon dn the reduest For approual is T o : 5

requested as time is of the essence.

Uery tru;y yours, t ; 5 i :

Roger C Hanks

e e e e e g e o <

RCH/ kw

Bell Petrcleum Compény

i

Hereby walves any obJectlons on Appllcatlon ‘of Roger C.
Henks for the Adoptlon of ! Sp901al Dool Rules for the Bar-

U Pennsylvanlan Pacl, lea County, ‘New Mex1c0 this the S
// __day of 7{%{777 ‘969 5
B / /(/(/f_ R 6"""‘&
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TR

‘ o A/C 315 602.3764
RECEIVED f N vt ey
. N ‘ ROGER C. HANKS ‘ HECEIVED
wRLG otk B
IDLAND QfFiCE _hﬂDlAND.TEXAS?Q?OI L_ A
: ' Aprlk g, 196G !; %f;*:“
Slnclarri— Atlantlv RlChFleld ) . . ?,;'; T
P.hﬂ. BOX 1470 - “ ' T ined T 1
midland, Texab; 79701 ; ' }m{”"
‘ P e Trms- ] H-(]
r'{.'CG
ntleﬁeﬁ o

fnclosediis  a copy of my appllcatlon for Special Pool Rules
for. the Bar -U Pennsylvanlan Pool, Lea County, Neuw Mexico
requesblng 160 acre spacxng, wlth Uoluntary 80 ac. allowable.

As most operators in uhe NO;th.Lea,and Chaves—Roosevelt
area agree ‘the 80ugh "C" zone of the Pennsylvanian will
sufF101enb;y drain 160 'acres, 1785k your support of my

app 1cat10n.

Dlease*§q 1ndlcate your approval of my appllcatlon by
signing in’ the blank space pr0v1ded belew, returning one
e%eCUued copy to the undersighed and retaining one copy
for: your‘flres., The case number and trial date will be

Forwarded to you ‘on recelpt from the Commission,

Your 1mmedlate attentlon on the request for approval is
requested as tlme is af the essence.

Uery truly yours,

Q C ok

Roqer €. Hanks
éCH/kOf

%Sincleif~Atiantic Richfield

Hcreby malves any DbJeCthﬂS on Application of Roger C.
Hanks for the Adoption of Special Pool Rules for the Bar-
U Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, this the

/1% day of Z§E7»;/ B , 1969,

8y_ & 724??%Z;af224;4éi




? . i : ‘ AIC 9ID GB2.376G4

<

N 'ROGER C. HANKS
i " Opcraung Cempany
! . GOG WALL TOWERS WEST RECEIVED
& S , , MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 ’ \
éfj o p o - : April 9, 1969 ; APR 141969

MIDLAND orncs ,

- Charles Read = ' : - R S S ST
e . Securltyvhatlonal Bank Bu1ld1ng ‘ - : -lI
e b i p e e Rgsue bl New T exico T 88201 T ey

Gentlemen:

Enclosed is a-copy of my application for Special%Qbol Rules
for the Bar-U Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New fMexico
requesting 160 acre ‘spacing, with voluntary 80 atc. allowable.

As most operators in the North Lea and Chaves-Robsevelt
: area agree the Bough “C" zone of the Pennsylvanian will
I sufficiently drain 160 acres, [ ask your support of my

o application.

Please so indicate your approval of my application by

signing in the blank space provided below, returning one
executed copy to thé undersigned and retaining one copy

.for your files. The case number and trial date will be
forwarded to you on receipt from the Commission.

Your'immédiate attention on the request for approval is
requested as time is of the essence.

Very truly yours,

Roger €. Hanks

i

T RCH/ ku

Charles Read

~

Hereby waives any objections on Application of Réger zo
Hanks for the Adoption of Special Pool Rules for 'the Bar-
U Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexica, this the

| ZQMday of W , 1969,

ol o s bl]




. ’ RECE'VED Al UBIY L2 ;al.tnl’
ROGER C. HANKS APR 15 1969

1oL -
Opcr'(llmg Conyxiny
606 WALL TOWERS WEST
MIDLAND; TEXAS 706701

April 9, 1969

MIDLAND OFFICE -

Cabot Corﬁoration
B. 0. Box 3295
fidland, Texas 79701

Gentlemen:

tnclosed 1s z copy of my appllcatlon For Special Pool Rules
for the Bar-U Dennsylvanlaq Pool, Lea County, New Mexico
requesting 160 acre spacing, with voluntary 80 ac. allowable.

As most operators in the North Lea and Chaves-Roosevelt
area agree the Bough "C" zdne of  the Pennsylvanian will
sufficiently drain 160 acres, 1 ask your support of my
application. :

Please so indicate your approual of my application by
signing in the blank Spaceiprov1ded below, returning ohne
executed copy to the underslgned and retaining one copy
for your files. The case’ numbar and trial date will be
forwarded to you on recelpt from the Commission.

Your immediate attention on the request ‘for approval is
requested as time is of the essence. -

Very truly yours,

(@ %e
o Roéﬁibz. Hénks

; RCH/ ku

Cabot Corporation

Hereby waives any DbJeCthﬂS on Appllcatlon of Roger c.
Hanks For the Adoption of Spe01al Pool Rules for the Bar-—
U Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, this the e

14th ' day of April ,1969.

| By /%%:%?£>szfi;éff;

W. M. Sargent’

hief Petroleum Engineer

NOTE: Original mailed to NMOCC
n 4-14-69
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REL .VED

PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT

J. R. NIGHOLS

APR 1 5 1969 Manager, Southwest Olvislon

M{DLAND OFFICH

SUN OIlL. COMPANY DX DIVISION

1101 WILCOQ BUILDING, MIDLAND TEXA'S 79701

April 14, 1969
"PG-6

Roger C. Hanks, Operating Company
606 Wall Towers West
Midland, Texas 79701 !

Attention: Mr. Roger C. Hanks

Re: Application for Special
Pool Rules, Bar-U Pen-
nsylvanian Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico

Sun 011 Company - DX Division, having no- objection to your application
for Special Pool Rules for the above captloned field has executed
your letter dated April 9, 1969.

As requested, we have enciosed this waiver of objection as an
attachment to this letter.

Yours very truly,

SUN OIL COMPANY - DX DIVISION

vidion Englneer

dmp
Attachments

cc: C. T. McClanahan - F. D. Lebo w/attmts.

~

&
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i AIC 918 602.3764

RECEIVED
ROGE=R C. HANKS
Operating Compuny APR 1 5 1969
060G WALL TOWERS WEST .
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

; UIDMND QFﬂC. |
April 9, 1969
Sunray DX E%} a
P. 0. Box 1416 o APR 111..69
Roswellm New Mexico 88201 Expr. A ,
Gentlemen:

tnciosed is a copy of my application for Special Pool Rules
for the Bar-U Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico f
requesting 160 acre spacing, wlth voluntary B0 ac. allowable.

As "most operators in the North Lea and Chaves—-Raosevel t ;
areaagree the Bough "C" zone of the Pennsylvanian will
sufficiently drain 160 acres, [ ask your support of my
application.

Please so indicate your approval of my application by
signing in the blank space provided belou, "eturnlng one
executed.copy to the undersigned and retaining one copy
for your files. - The cdse number and trial date will be
forwarded to you on receipt from the Commission.

Your immediate attention on the request for approval is
requested as time is of the essence.

..Very truly yours,

s C Mol

Roger €. Hanks

RCH/ kw

ORIRKXNRK  SUN OIL COMPANY — DX DIVISION

Hereby waives any objections on Application of Roger C.
Hanks for the Adoption of Special Pool Rules for the Bar-
U Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New MMexicc, this the

14 day of April , 19690,

ivision Engineer

A et

N
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, ‘ ? . : ,;~ j ‘ AIC 915 632-3764
: ROGER C. HANKS' | RECEIVED
S i i Opcr’almg Comp(my ; o
P ; 606 WALL TOWERS v}ssT } AP
: i ’ . : hﬂDL&&D TEXAS 79701 | g R 1 5 1969
; April 9, 1965 : . MIDLAD OFFiCE
RO BSOS : Midwest 0l Lorpordtion i IS i : s o
L L [ 1500 Wilco 8u1ld1ng B 'g ; TR : '
; R fiidland, Texas: 79701 1= -~ oo oo et
; _ GCentlemen: ; ; }f
?. Yy - ’ . ; : } i ] e
§ - : £nclosed is a copy of my aopllcatlon Fo§ Sp901al Doo;'Rujeé
- L ‘ . ‘ for the Bar-U Pennsylvaniap Pool, Lea County, New fexico ,
b Lo requesting 160 acre sp801ng, with‘xolunpary”80 ac.'allogable.
i S I - . : i i :
§ Rs most operatore ln,the'Narth Lealand: Chaues—Roosévelt : o .
: area agree_ the Bough "C" zone of the Depnsylﬁanlan will
1 7 - . sufficlently drain 160 acrés, I ask your support of my
; ‘ application. P ‘ g g
i : ; . , _
'g ' Please so indicate your aparoval Of my appllcatlon by .
: : "signing in the blank space prou1de? b&low, feuurnlﬁg cne
i ’ executed copy to the under“hgned and reialnlng onéicopy
for your files. The case wumber and trial date wlll be

3

forwarded’ to you on recelpt.from the Comm13310n.

5

Your immediate attenti on’ on the reguest ‘for approval 15

¢
requested as tlme is of thegessence.

:: //;5/' H if
! Hanks
| - REH/ o [P .
g : | X 4
i Midwest 0il CorpOratiohgé i

H

I

Hereby waives any ObjecthﬂS on Appllcatlonfof Poger C.
Hanks For’ the Adoption of Special Pool Rules for the Bar-
4 Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mex1co ! this ‘tre

ke b ko A e e

r . 3

i H !
; P 1l4th day of April ; , 1

5 A

i :

b i i
i :

' ;

i (.

i H

! i

i i
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FORM 148 8-66

. ECEIVED
PAN AMERECAN Pt gmm«: UM CORPORATIO
OlL AND GAS B8UILDING P. Q. BOX 1410 APR 1 7 1959
ForT WORTH, TEXAS-%[O[ MIDLAND OfticH

D. L. RAy
DivistoN ENGINEER

- File:

Sﬁbjeéi*

April 16, 1969

GHF-176-986 510.1

Hearing called by Roger C Hanks

' New Meﬁi_

Bar-U Pennsylvanian Pool
Lea County, New Mexico

, 0il Conservation Commission
Box 871
w Mexico

Pdst-Offi
Santa Fe, 8§7501.
Gentlemen:

We have been informed by Mr. Roger C. Hanks that he
intends to request adoption of field rules for the subject .
field. It is our understanding that these rules will include
‘provisions for 160-acre units and 80-acre allowables for these
units.

- Pan American Petroleum Corporation has no objection
to the 160-acre unit provision of the proposed field rules but
we would prefer that a 160-acre oil allowable be a331gned each
160~acre unit.

Yours very truly,

Original Signed

D. L. RAY
By JVM
WCW:jn v
cc: Roger C. Hanks ‘ &
606 Wall Towers West \ij

Midland, Texas 79701




AIC 918 6682.2704

- - . . -

I RECEIVED o ROG ER_ C. [ECEIVED

; . ) . Opcrating Com

606G WALL TOWERQWEST '

; APR 2 1959 MIDLAND, TEXAS]79701 APR 14 1969
. 1 '

MIDEAND GETics April s, o |

Union 0il Co. of Cdlifornia L L ————— ‘-__l“ ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,, ~
Suite 300, Security National ‘Bank Bldg:. ' T

Roswell, Neu Maxice --88201

g - Gentlemen:
Enclosed is a copy Of my application for Special Dool'Rﬁles
for the Bar-U Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New fMexico
requesting 160'acre‘spacing, with voluntary 80'ac allowable.

. As most Operators in the North Lea and Chaues-ﬂooseuelt
T ’ area agree the Bough "C" zone of the Pennsylvanlan will
sufficiently drain 160 acres, I ask your support of my

application.

Please so indicate ‘your approval of my appllcatlon by
sigring in the blank space provided below; returning: one
executed copy to the undersigned and retaining one copy
for your files. The case number and trial date will be
forwarded to you on receipt from the Commission.

i Your immediate attention on the request for approval is
requested as time is of the essence.

Uery truly yours,

C Hek

Roger C. Hanks

; | " RCH/ku

Union 0il Co. of California

riereby waives any objections on Application of Roger C.
Hanks for the Adoption of Special Pool Rules for the Bar-
U Pennsylvanlan Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, this th

Z day of ﬁ!4%§h41/ , 1969.

/%7@//# Z %&C

/Q‘] Fonuld 'DéV%l/m&m/ @/20&341#
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AIC 915 682.3764

ROGER C. HANKS

Operating Company - RECEIVED
GOG WALL TOWERS WEST ) :
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 : APR 231969

April 9, 1969
MIDLAND GFFICH

Sun 0il Company

mldland, Texas 79701

Gentlemen:

‘rcloscd is a copy of my application for Special Poc! Ruies <
for the Bar-U Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico :
requesting 160 acre Spac1ng, wlth voluntary 80 ac. allowable.

‘As most operators in the -North Lea and Chaves-Roosevelt

area agree the Bough "C" zone of the Pennsylvanian will

sufficiently drain 160 acres, I ask your suppart of my

application.,

Please so 1ndlcate your approval of my application by
signing in the blank space pr001ded below, returnlng one
executed copy to the undersigned and retalnlng one copy
for your files. The case number and trial date will be
forwarded to you on receipt from the Commission,

Your immediatefattentiOn on the request for approval is
requested as time is of the essence.

Very truly yours,

C Kkl

Roger C. Hanks

RCH/kw

Sun 0il Compény

Hereby waives any objecéions an Application of Roger C.
Hanks for the Adoption.of Special Pool Rules for the Bar-

" U Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea Coiunty, New Mexico, this the

FV day of lefect , 1969.
— " 7

By Gl e,
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A/C 913 682.3764

ROGER C. HANKS _
Operating Company RECEIVED -

' 606 WALL TOWERS WEST
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

April 9, 1969 APR 25 1969

| | NIDLAND OFFICE
McGrath and: Smith i ‘
AttnY Mr. Jim Taylor
418 Building of the Southuwest
midland, Texas 79701

Gentleméﬁ:

Enclosed *is a copy of my application for Special Pool Rules
for the Bar-U Pennsylvanlan Pool, Lea County, New Mexico
requesting 160 acre spacing, wlth voluntary 80 ac. allowable.

As most operators in the North [éa and Chaves-Roosevelt
area agree the Bough "C" zone of the Pennsylvanian will
sufficiently draln 160 acres, 1 ask your support of my

application.

Please so indicate your approval of my application by
signing in the blank space provided below, returning one
executed copy to the undersigned and retaining one copy
for your files. The case number and trial date will be
forwarded to you on receipt from the Commission. :

Your immediate attention on the request for anproval is
requested as time is of the essence.

Very truly yours,

C

Roger C. Hanks

RCH/kw

McGrath and Smith

Hereby waives any objections on Application of Roger C.
Hanks for the Adoption of Special Pool Rules for the Bar-
U Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, this the

,;7/ day of ,4P/<7/"£l ,1969-

oy L7 Tarfors
74 g
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7 Genﬁlemen:

; ) - AIC 018 002.3764

ROGER C. HANKS - i
Opcrating Company 1
606 WALL TOWERS WEST

MIDLAND/ TEXAS 79701
April 9, 1969

1 i fa -On —— © e — S e i e L PUN :
P. 0. Box 1816 (
Midland, Texas 79701

Enclosed is a copy of my appllcatlon for Special Pool Rules
for thne Bar-U Dennsylvanlan Pool;, Lea County, New Mexico
requesting 160 acre spacing, mlth voluntary 80 ac. allouwabie.

As most dberators_in the North Lea and Chaves-Roosevelt
area aqgqree the Bough "C" zone of the Pennsylvanian will
sufficiently drain 160 acres, 1 ask your suppart of my
application. , :

Please so indicate your: approual of my appllcatlon by ‘ ;

signing in the blank space provided belou; returning one :
executed copy to the undersigned and retaining one copy: :
for your files. The case number and trial date will be
forwarded to you on receipt from the Commission.

Your immediate attention on the request for approval is
requested as time is of the essence. ‘

Very truly 'yours,
Roger C. Hanks :

RCH/kuw

: . .

Hereby waives any obgectlons on Application of Roger c.
Hanks for the Adoption.of Special Pool Rules for the Bar-
U Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, this the

IH . day of Cﬁi%é/&b{f _, 1969,
- gprovedty

. i :
NN P N ] e
By , A N L ‘,)} . \\&/\T,A,q k% j’(j

¥m. H. King, President (;;&‘
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Docket No. 13-69

DCCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - MAY 7, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL LONSERVATION ‘COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Dan1el S. Nutter, Examirer, or
Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examlner-

”M“WCASEhéllQ:_

CASE 4120

CASE 4121:

CASE 4122:

Appllcatlon of Union 011 Company._of California to dlrectlonally i
drill, Lea County, ‘New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authorlty to dlrectlonally drill its Owens Well

No. 1 located 1980 feet from the North and East lines of Sectlon
34, Townshlp 14 South, Range 35 Bast, Lea County, New Mexico.
Said well was drilled to a total depth of 11,199 feet and plug-
ged back to apprOX1mately 9,000 feet. Applicant proposes to

set a whipstock at approximately 9,000 feet and to dlrectjonally
drill to a depth sufficient to bottom said well in the! LoWbr f
Hueco formatlon ‘at a point approximately 2298 feet from the
North 11ne and 1662 feet from the East line of said Section 34
(aoprox1mately 450 feet Southeast of the surface locatlon )

Application of Sam Boren for the creation of a new gas pool,
promulgation of special rules for the pool, a dual completion,
and commlngllng, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the

~above-styled cause, seeks the creatlon of a new Wolfcamp gas

poul for his Crowley State “A“ well No. 1 located in Unit L
of Section 5, Township 12 South, Range 33 East, Lea County,
New Mexico, and for the promulgation of special rules therefor,
1nclud1ng a provision for 320-acre proration units.

Appllcant also seeks approval of the dual completlon of said
well to :produce’ gas through the casing-tubing annulus from the
aforesaid Wolfcamp pool and o0il through tubing from the North
Bagley-Lower Pennsylvanian Pool, commingling the liquid hydro—
carbons from said pools on the lease. Applicant further seéeks’
authority to commingle in the well-bore sufficient Wolfcamp gas
to gas lift the Pennsylvanian oil.

-.urr-'.
HP

AppllCatlon of Roger C. Hanks for special pool rules, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
the promulgation of special pool rules for the Bar U- Pennsyl-
vanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, 1nclud1ng a provisioh f£or--
160-acre spacing and proration units and the assignment of 80-
acre allowables.

Application of Roger C. Hanks for salt water disposal, Roosevelt
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks

authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Devonian




Docket No."i3-69 J
Examiner Hearing - May 7, 1969
-2

- (Case 4122 continued)

formation in the interval from approximately 12,878 feet to
13,011 feet in hls'Atlantic Tebworth Well No. 1 located in the
SW/4 Svi/4 of Sectlon 25, Townshlp 8 South, Range 36 East,

" Allison Field, Robsevelt County, New Mexico.

CASE 4323; Application of Kerséy and Company for a waterflood project,

. Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authdrity to institute a waterflood project by the
injection of water into the Premier and Lovington sands of the
Grayburg formation through its Dublin-Well No. 3 located in
the NW/4 NE/4 of Sectlon 3, Township 17 South, Range 29 East,
"Square Lake Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. ,

CASE 3405: _(Reopened) - 70 BE CONTINUED TO MAY 21, 1969

In the matter of éase No. 3405 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-3081, which order established 640-
acre spacing for the North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool Eddy
County, New Mex1co for a period of one year after first pipe-
line conngction ' 1n ‘the pool. All interested parties may appeah
and show cause "hy said pool should or should not be developed
on 320-acre spacing units.

CASE 4124: Application of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for a unit agree-
’ ment, Lea County,*New Mex1co. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks approval of the State H "A" COM Unit Area com-
prising 1,281 acres, more or less, of State lands in Sections
18, 19, and 30 of: Townshlp 14 Scuth, Range 35 East, Lea County,
New Mexico.

CASE 4125; Application of Coﬁtinental 0il Company for a waterflood project,
~ Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to ‘institute a waterflood project by the
injection of water into the San Andres formation through ten
wells in Sections 34 and 35, Township 16 South, Range 29 East,
Forest-San Andres Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 4126; Application of Cuétis Hankamer for an exception to Order No.
R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as
amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced
in conjunction with the production of 0il or gas, or both, on
the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt
Counties, New Mexico, after January 1, 1969. Said exception
would be for the applicant's wells located in Sections 12, 13,
14, and 24, Township 26 South, Range 29 East, Brushy-Draw
Delaware Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks




Docket No.
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CASE 4127:

CASE 4128:

CASE 4117:

' CASE 4118:

e O S e, 1,

13-69

Examlner Hearlng - May 7" 1969

}

_(Case 4126 contlnued) '
authorlty td continue to dlbpose of salt watetr produced by

said wells in four unllned sur face plts
¥ ;

]

Appllcatlon of Curtls Hankamer for an’ exceptlon to Order No.

R~3221, as amended ‘Lea. County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above- styled cause, seeks an exceptlon to Order No., R-3221, as

Camended, wh;cn order prohlblts the dlsposal of water produced

in con;uncblon w1th the prodactlcﬁ of o0il ‘or - gas, or both, on
the surrace of the qround in Lea, Eddy, Chaveu, and ‘Roosevélt
Counties, New Mexico, after January-i, 1969. Said exceptlon
would be for appllcant s’ two wello~located in Section 11, Town~
ship 24 South, Range 32 East Double X-Delaware Pool, Lea
County, Ne? Mex1co. Appllcant seeks authorlty to continue to
dispose of] salt water produced byfsald ‘wells in two unlined
surface plte : i

Apprlcatlon of C. 0. Fulton for a waterflood project, Eddy
County. New Mexico. Appllcant fn the above-~ styled cause,

seeks autﬁorlty to institute a waterflood project by the
Jnjectlon of water into the Premler and Lovington sands of the
Grayburg formatlon through one well located in Unit D of Section
2, and th wells 1n Units D and P of Section 3, Township 17
South, Rahge 29 East Square Lake Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico,

7

(Contlnued from the Aprll 23 1569 Examiner Hearing)

Appllcatfon of Eastern’ Petroleum Company for special pool rules,
San JuanfCounty, ‘New Mex1co Appllcant in the above-styled
cause, seeks the! promulgatlon of ‘special rules for the Rattle-
snake-Dakota Pool San Juan County; New Mexico, permlttlng the
ﬂrllllnggof wells on 2?*acre spac1ng prov1ded that no well be
located nearer than 50 feet to Fhe outer boundary of the quarter-
quarter sectlon and no nearer than 165 feet to another well pro-
ducing from the same pool and:prov1oed further, that a 40- -agre
proratlon unit would. ue subJect to a'.40~acre allowable regard-
less of ! the number of wells on’the unit.

(Contlnéed from the Apr11 23 1969 Exanminer Hearing)

c

Application of Dugan Productlon Corporatlon for downhole
commingiling, San Juan County,‘New Mex1co. Applicant, in the
above- Jtyled cause, seeks! auchorlty to commingle gas productjon
from uéde51gnated Fruitland add Plctured Cliffs gas pools in
the well bore of its Federal "I“ ‘Well No. 4, located in the
NE/4 NW/4 of Section' 1, Townshlp 29 North, Range 14 West, San

Juan County, Néw Mexico.



Docket No. 13-69 ’
Examlner Hearlng - May 7, -1969

. ...CASE 4129gA'Ann110af1oh of. Redfern Develobfient Corporation for.gas e
‘ ) ‘ . , commlngllng, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Appllcant - in the
T ) ‘ i ' above-styled cause, seeks authority to commingle Devils
Fork-Gallup gas and Basin-Dakota gas after separately metering:
the Dakota’ gas and determining the Gallup production by means
of the subtraction method. Said production is: from the dually
completed Largo Spur Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 18,
Township 24 North, Range 6 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.
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LAW OFFICES
CLARENCE E HINKLE
- eonet—— HlNKLE BONDURANT & CHR\STY
S.8.CHRISTY IV : 600 RHINKLE BUILDING :

LEWIS €. COX,JR. - L
PAUL W. EATON, JR. ;. ROSWELL,NEw Mexico 88201

CONRAD E£.COFFIELD ; =

HAROLO L. HENSLEY, uR. April - 10, 1969

MIDLAND, TEXAS OFFICE
521 MIDLAND TOWER
(9:8) MU 3-4691

CF COUNSELIRIRAM M.DOW

TELEPHONE 622-6510Q
AREA CODE SO5
POST OFFICE BOX 1O

MICHAEL R. WALLER
W.R.HUGHES, JR.

New Mex1co 0il Conservation
Commission
P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico’ éﬁ;zﬂ 40&2/
Attention: Mr. D. S. Nutter ’ '

Re: Roger C. Hanks
Bar-U Pennsylvanian Pool
Lea County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

On April 7, 1969 we mailed you the application of Roger C.
Hanks, Ltd. for promulgat1on of special pool rules for the Bar-U
Pennsylvanian Pool. | The appllcatlon should have been that of
Roger C. Hanks 1nstead of Roger C. Hanks, Ltd. Please consider
this letter as amending the > _application from that of Roger C.
Hanks, Ltd. to Roger C. Hanks.

Yours very truly,

HINKLE, BONDURANT & CHRISTY

-7

Paul W. Eaton, Jr.

PWE/ jw

cc: Mr. Roger C. Hanks
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EXHIBITS for CASE NO. 4121 3 : |
Application of Roger C. Hanks ‘

. |

for Special Pool Rules,

R COREE T P Bar "U" Field, Lea Co., N. M.

IR

el

i

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
Ol}, CONSERVATION COMMISSION.

*_EXHIBIT NO. ’
CASE NO.__*7/2/

POET

I

Rt e A
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Prepared by:

William J. LeMay
Consulting Geologist
‘Santa Fe, New Mexico
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Case No.

1125
1637
1735
2554
2635
2942
3003
3261
3513
3559
3889

Case No. 4121°
Exhibit No. 4

. CHRONOLOGY AND SPACING OF COMMISSION ORDERS |

FOR BOUGH "C" FIELDS

" Date of Order

Oct. 10, 1956
Aug. 26, 1959
Aug. 26, 1959

June 17, 1963

Aug. 21, 1963

Mar. 15, 1965

May 6, 1965

Feb. 15, 1967

Sept. 12, 1968

May 6, 1968

Nov. 21, 1968

Field

Lane
Allison
Bluitt
So. Lane
Inbe
siminola
Tobac
Jenkins

Vada

' So. Flying "M"

Middle Allison

Wei},

Sea¢1ng
80
80
80
80

80 .

80
80
160
160
80

160
(temporary)
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CASE NO. 4121
EXHIBIT NO. 8

" TBOUGH C RESERVOLR DATA IN BAR “U* FLELD

POROSITY Range 5-10%

POROSITY - Average 8%

WATER SATURATION Log calc. 35%

FORMATION VOLUME FACTOR 1.50

 RECOVERY FACTOR ~ Estimate 40%

‘NET PAY ' Range 6~12"'

NET PAY Average 10

BUBBLE POINT 3200

RESERVOIR PRESSURE @ ABANDONMENT 500

oIL GRAVITY . 4"30“ API @ 60°
SOLUTION GOR 1000 CF/Bbl. (from production)
OIL IN PLACE = 7758 x 0.08 x 0.65

1.50

= 269 Bbl/Acre Ft.

ESTIMATED ULTIMATE ,
RECOVERABLE OIL = 269 x 40% or 107 Bbl/Acre Ft.

= 107 x 10' or 1070 Bbl/Acre

= 85,600 Bbl/80 Acres
= 171,200 Bbl/160 Acres

EXTIMATED % DEPLETED = 3146 - 1505 x 100 or 62%
3146 - 500

32,528 Bbls/80 acres

il

RECOVERABLE RESERVES @ 4/15/69 @ 38%
= 65,056 Bbls/160 acres

RECOVERABLE RESERVES @ 4/15/69 @ 50%* - 12,800 Bbls/80 acres
5,600 Bbls/160 acres

Y Derived from Exhibit NoZ86 Projectiorn




CASE NO. 4121
EXHIRIT NO. ¢

BAR "U" FIELD ECONOMICS

GROSS INCOME (OTIL & GAS) $3.43/Bbl.
WORKING INTEREST INCOME @ 87.5% 3.00/Bbl.
OPERATING COSTS (.50) AND TAXES (.21) © .71/Bbl.
NET WORKING INTEREST INCOME (87.5%) 7$2.29/Bb1.
Nég'wéRK INTEREST INCOME (75% W.I.) " $1.86/Bbl.

ASSUMING NO DEPLETION OF RESERVES:

WELL SPACING 80
ESTIMATED RECOVERY - BBLS 85,600
% TOTAL NET INCOME ‘ $196;0§4.
: DEVELOPMENT COST PER WELL $175,000.
" NET PROFIT PER WELL s 21,024.
i_fETURﬁ ON INVESTMENT (87.5% W.I.) 1.20%
NET IﬁCOME (75% W.I.) , $159,216.
PROFIT OR (LOSS) PER WELL (75% W.I.) ($15,784.)

160
171,200
$392,048,
$175,000.
$217,048.
2.24%
$318,432.
$143,432.

ALLOW%NG FOR ESTIMATED DEPLETION OF RESERVES (87.5% W.I.)

ESTIMATED RECOVERYlfifBLS 32,528
TOTAL NET INCOME 438% DEPLETION) $ 74,489.
DEVELOPMENT COST PER WELL $175,000.
NET PROFIT (LOSS) PER WELL ($100,511)
NET INCOME € 50% DEPLETION $ 98,012,

PROFIT OR (LOSS) @ 50% DEPLETION ($76,988)

65,056
$148,978.
$175,000.
($26,022)
$196,024.

$ 21,024.
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EXHIBIT .1
~ SHUT IN PRESSURES

¥ T T

"""" LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO i
Operator Saut In  Bottomholée Pressure
‘Well Date Time, Hrs. @ -4600' psi
Rdger' C. Hanks o o :
__ Bridwell State No. 1 ¢ 423509 5-16-69 50.0 1327
- Bridwell State No. 2 /(297 # 5l% 5 1669 71.2 1364
e BT T R ST
’ < Sinclair S-.ate No. 1 & s shY 4-17-69 74.0 1469 :)
Lario 0il & Gas Coupany B '
State "B" No. 1 237457%  5.16-69 50.5 1390
. State "B" No. 2 e#R (Y 5i16-69 51.2 1348

Average on 5-16-69

HONS I 4, ot o L5
CERYA "’f\e CLiasAISsiON 5 S7o efc
xumn'no_,w_zL_ ‘ o see
CASE NO.__Z /2. / - _/:14
Cron g0

BAILEY, SIPES, WILLIAMSON & RUNYAN, INC.
1100 V & J TOWER MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701
L. D. SIPES, JR,, P.E./zt JUNE 2, 1969
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EXHIBIT 2 _

RESERVOIR PRESSURE vs CUMULATIVE PRODUCTION
. BAR U (PENN) FIELD

3600

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
3300 — 1T~ 17T -
LARIO - State & No.!

; woo)r : — : e

N
~
(o]
O

1

|

!

N
H
o
(o]

1 g
HANKS - Bridwell St.No.l,
N\, _HANKS -8ridwell St No.2 . . ‘ .

\ : ' : - : . . R i

N R = - —1- |

\ i ' . PR : o <

)

RESSURE @ < 4600", Psig

. ®
o
Q .

~_|__HANKS- Sinclair St.No.1 I I S e T i
N I o bis DREEPRY EXAMING D rnbseed ]
O] 4 Well Average} ) 1ol con yoners ol RS R ¥
~ ) ’ E g > F vr\ IUN 0_,:-_.';",%“:.5 :S-’ON
N : = L EXHIBIT ] R+ -
™~ CABE NO| <) = | 7=
. !

., i
. BER e SN

8
[«
A

g

RESERVOIR

B K Y i > - —
900 : : AN : 7 i V Z ~ e

600 : < - - ‘ ” - ,
S V- Sa -V Vel V408

_ _ ' N i ) Ll | 7E 7 §

- — - T4 R -G'cc/{ .

Jltog o st

= 300

- : _ L
.f ] ‘ A 7 Yy 2 [C€70 000
100 200 200 . 400 500 600 700 800
CUM(/(_ATIVE O/L PROQUCTION, 1000 STE.
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!
X
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EXH.IBIT 3 -

CALCULATION OF THEORETICAL .RESERVOIR
PRESSURE AT ABANDONMENT

Example Well Roger C. Hanks-Bridwell State No. 2

" Abandonment Conditions: - L : U TR
0il rate, Bbl/D 23
Water rate, Bbl/D 2
Fluid v1scos1ty, cp T ' 0.60
Formation capacity, Md., ft, » 435
Wellbore pressure, psi . : ‘ . 0.

“For 160 a%ré‘épaéing

o SRR B -P =Qugln Te/lw
T | ; 7.07 kh
| P -0=

-0 2] 0.60 1n (1491/0.5)
| KEDICRTON

g
1

. (30) (0.60) (8.0)
(7.07) (0.425)

For 80 acre gpacing

P -P =[23 (1.2) +2] 0.60 In (1110/0.5)
e ¥ _ (7.07) (0.425)
P, -0 = (303(0.60)(7.7) |
- T(@.07)(0.425) BEFORE EXAM!N"R \!UTTtQ
o b =6 pss OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION |
B == 7. EXHiBn 'NO. 4T - 3
CASE NO._S0 2/

BAILEY, SIPES, WILLIAMSON & RUNYAN, INC.
! 1100 V & J TOWER MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 . =
L. D. SIPES, JR., P.E./zt JUNE 2, 1969 EXHIBIT 3
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. EXHIBIT 4 :
BOUGH C RESE.RVOIR DATA

- o ﬂi'n Sy fhmaian -DITPTN
una\ v \Aluuu/ L;.uuv

. LEA: COUNTY, * NEW rm.u\.u

: :
3
i o
i
i
i
¢

Ffom iperformance data:

Cu%mulati\?e production 5-16-69 =
Reéservbir’ pressure 5-i6-69 T
Rezservoir pressure @ ebandoﬁment =

Recovery factor =~

Maxmrum Remalnmg Reserves 5-16<69 =

Aver;a‘fge reserves on 5-16-69
for current wells * : =

' ) _ . ‘q- ——
B FORE EXAI‘ l\”"‘ NUTTER
 GIL CONSERVATION COM

~exuieiT NO. B -7

277,579 .
1,390 -
48 psi
294 STB/psi .
29 (1380-48)

392,000 STB

78,400 STB -

e

.““\i’b‘::ON

rde no._ S 2L

BAILEY SIPES, WILLIAMSON & RUNYAN, INC.
1100 V & J TOWER  MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701
L. D, SIPES, JR., P.E./zt JUNE 2, 1969

‘EXHIBIT 4
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EXHIBIT 5
WELL ECONOMICS;

L U

2 YITeNT "‘_,_
l/l N \_,,;""

O e S,

e L B PP OIS,

wmm-rw ) m;

i'f':i
N ’1 '

=

Cit (.u:‘i JFI(YAHO?\ COAAMISSION ;
}

G EXHIBIT NO Jéiitldé;“{

BAR U (PENN) FIELD

CASE NO,Q_,/// __",_.._.,M.,m-\ 3

Calculation of Gross Income for Average Well with 87. 5% _Working

,1(," (90 ll

A

(P
i
%
:,),,A

v/
A2 {\_
: &
250 el /V\
: ,/“/,::7 [\ (p !
i /"'// y -~ .\ (l’ ] ‘
i /-/ ’?’ 0
i f?’/
d ;7\{9(H OUltimate Recovery for Field =
ﬁbl\ VX ( Well Spacing, Acres
yﬁ 0/ Number of Wells

Averége Ultimate Recovery
per Well, :Bbl.

Gross RevenQQ,'$

Economié ﬂife, Years

Operating Costs @ $2,060/Month
Total Net Revenue, $
Development Cost. $

Net befit (Loss), $

Interest Assuming NO Depietion of Reserves.

/67,000

201,000

2.5
61,750

139,250
:'-v.l,ooo -
- (65,750) .

134 000
402 000

-4
-

123,500

278,000

205,000-
73,500

Calculation of Gross Income for an Average Wéll with 87.5% Worklng
Interest Drilled 5-16-69

Well Spacing, Acres
Number of Wélls

"Maximum Remaining Reserves, Bbl.

Average Remaining Reserves, Bbl.
Gross Revenue, $

Economic Lifg, Years

Operating Costs @ $2,060/Month
Total Net Revenue, §
Development Cost, $

Net Profit (Loss), $

BATLEY, SIPES, WILLIAMSON & RUNYAN, INC.

1100 V & J TOWER
L, D. SIPES, JR., P.E./zt

MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701
* JUNE 2, 1969

392,000

80
10

'39,200

- 117,500

| 2
49,500
68,000

? 205,000

(137 000)

160
5
392,000

78,400
235,000
4
99,000
136,000
205,000

- (69,000)

EXHIBIT 5
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A S o A s e 3 3 i i R

KO. OF COPICS RECKIVAOD ~ \
e ;
DISTRIBLTION o T NE MEX‘CO Ol CONSERVATION COMMISSION * Form C-101
SANTA FE N HOB R novmod 111-65
file % e S OFF'L‘F 0 (, 8 SAY lndlcqm Tyoe of Loass
U.5.G.S, ';i.:. ﬂ {STATE, [Z:] rec D
LAND OFFICE \ ‘\.:‘ R I() 2 ]l' P’i z .5, ulum Oll & Gaa Leuse No.
OPERATOR = g ! fq - OG ‘3920
APPLICATION FOR PERMIT TO DRILL DEEPEN OR PLUG BACK . i
1a. Type of Work L ; . )| 7. Unht Aqroemonl Name
: . Cd |- None
b. Type of Well DRILL DEEPEN D PLUG BAEK G .| 8. Furm or L.ease Name
w® @ d © o emeer) | wwrte (0§ Briawell-State s
2. Name of Opetator ; N ‘ ’ S 9 Wcll No
Eugene McElvaney, Jr. L Sl .
3. Addnss of Operator ; : lO.‘Flo:Id and Pool, or Wildcat
859 Petroleum Building, 200 West lst. S'b. 2 Roswell, New Nex:.co ‘88201 , ,
4. Locatlon of Well WnIT LETTER : B, LOCATED 660 FELT FRAOM YTHE NOI"bh% u,.;; R ) NN E :
v 1,980 _East s ﬁthw 2 ;_Eés,g;,:; NN .f N
R \ "  n \\ ?f \S_:s.:% NN ?Q‘ s \\\\\\
R MR \ 39 Proposcd Depth IA; Formauc 20, Rolaty or C.T,
N N NN \\\\\\ 9,200 - Bough "C" : Rotary
21, Elevations (Show whether DF, RT, etc.) .| 21A. giﬁ@éalw' i_-L)tq Bond | 21B. Drilling Contractor ‘ 22, Approx Date Work will stast
New Mexico~ Nob awarded : : May 15, 1969.
23, , . \USF&G To., ) N
: PROPOSED CASING AND CEMENT PROGRAM g
- ! . i g < H
SIZE OF HOLE | SIZE OF CASING | WEIGHT PER FOOT SETTING DE?TH SACKS OF CEMENT. EST. TOP
A7-1/2% 11-3//0 @324 __310* | 350 | ( sec
12n _8=5/8" 24=324 3,660 - 1: 300
7778 ) 5=1/2" 164 9,200' -~ 300

Operator will drill with rotary rig to depth BEFORE EXA MINER N .
sufficient to tes% the Bough "C" forma‘bion, ’

and will ‘attempt completion if commercial | ol CONSERVATION COMM
production is indicated. - Dwf /25:22 EXHIBIT NO. ‘
i DI NOTIvIED | : " AN‘ROVAL ‘)AUD
THE -CC? ...\‘;JIO\l N‘-U:: G 1/ }/¢ DN 90 DAYS UNIESS
24 HOURS PRIOR TO RUNNING—— . DRILUNG CO\AMENCED ' e
CAS“\p ’ ) N EXPIREfS )“—/7‘ b
I":‘v:goonv‘§ zr: t wsosus-Rpl. Rorpasmkg%’c‘ﬁ‘zlﬂl 17 PROPOJAL I3 TO OEEPEN OR PLUG BACK, GIVE DATA ox PIFS‘NT PIQOUCTIV‘ ‘IOI( AND PROPOSED KEW PAODUCS :

I hereby cextify that the in! tioh above l% and complete to the beat of my knowledge «nd bellcl .
Signed “« 4[/.4 /4-)_(4 -. Tile : Date Aprll 15} 1969'

T NI
/ < }///// L SUPERVISCR )‘iS[’g,C[{ | APR 1 { L)JJ

APPROVEOD BY /)‘/ TITLK o : OATE

CONDITIONS?/’PROVAL. 114 AN

-
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WELL'LOCATION AND ACREAGE DEDICATION PLAT At
All distances must be [rom thé outer bomdu“ﬂ&d, &(Eﬂ\ .
Oparator : o Lecss . 2V well No. I
l __EUGENE McELVANEY, JR. L : BRIDW 1
i : Ynit Lette; Section ! Tovwmship i : ‘- jRange 1T
. : B 1 9 soutw | 32 EasT
6 < écluul Footage Location ioi Weli: : . o ‘
i : G : 660 feet tromthe NORTH lneand |~ 1980- feot from the EasT . .. Iine
% Ground Lpvel Elev. Producing Formallon Pool : Dedicated Acteage:

,,,,, ’;l . - 6[‘06 S ; i [ BAR s U P St PR 80 19 A,,‘Y;Acnz,-a_.A, ik
'> 2 k 1. QOutline the’ acreagc dedlcated to the sub)ect well by colored pencll or hachure marks ‘on the plat below
2. If more than one lease is dedicated to the well, ‘outline each and identify the’ ownership thereof (both as to working
‘ interest and royalty) :
‘3. l[ more. than one lease of dlfferent ownershlp is dedwated to the well bave the mleres!s of a|| owners been consoli- .
dated by communltlzallon. unltlzallon force~poolmg elc7 ' B
L [ Yes [:] :No ~ Hanswer is ‘»‘yes:! type of éohiolidation
* - , ]f answer is ‘‘n ”, hat the owners and lract descnphons which have nc!ullly been consohdaled (Use reverse s|de })f |
l this form if necessary) | :

No allowable will be asstgm,d to the well until all mtercsts have been consolldated {(by communitization, unitization,
forced-poohng, or otherwise) or until a non-etandard unit, eliminating such interests, has beén approved by the Comniis-
i - . sion. | ; . i ; :

:

CERTIFICATION

{ hereby certify that the information con~
" toined hérein Is true ond complete to the
best of my kngwledge and belief.

Date

E - T - - - - = 1 :ATG'ENT

: Poslition 1
‘EUGENE MCELVANEY, JR

‘ Compar:y )
ApriL 15, 1969 N
z I

{ heraby certify thot the well locotion
shown on this plat wos plotted from field
notes of actuol surveys mode by me or
under my supervision, ond thot the some
is true and correct to the best of my
knowledge and belief.

e e e e e R e T e .?._ FER VRIS b (af |

BEFORE T:YATWNERT\:U] M7
OIL CONSERVATION COMASSIED
; féﬂmé sxulsn NO. 2
'CASE NO. 7’/1 2/

Date Surveyed

ApriL 15, 1969

and/er L.and Surveyor

— : i Registored Professicnal Englneer
i
|

i i &
‘ - - —
O: 330 aso 90 V320 1680 1580 2310 2840 T 2000 i 1830 1000 80Q Ry




FARMOUT AGREEMENT
April 19, 1969

Mr. Eugene McElvaney, Jr.
Petroleum Building
Roswell, New Mexico 68201

Dear Mr. McElvaney:
In consideration of the beneéfits to accrue to the parties hereto and the -
covenants and obligations to be kept by you, it is hereby mutually agreed

as follows:

I. We represent, w1thout Warranty of Title of any kind or character, that
we hold an 0il and Gas lease on minerais described as follows:

: i
SR EomAr 85 o s o

: The North Half of the Northeast One-Fourth (N/2 of NE/4) and the
N South Half of the Northwest One-Fourth (8/2 of NW/4) of Section 1,
: Township 9 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

We agree to deliver to you copies of such title papers as we have in
our files at this time, and at your sole risk and expense you agree to
conduct such title examination and secure such Curative Matter as is
necessary to satisfy yourself that the title is acceptable to you,

II. (A) TEST WELL: On ‘or before’ the 1st day of June, 1969, you agree to
commence or cause to be commenced the actual dr1111ng of a we11 for oil
and/or gas at the following location:

At a location of your choice which is acceptable to the New Mexico
Conservation Commission either in N/2 NE/4 or S/2 NW/4 Section 1,
Township 9 South, Range 32 East,

and you further agree to drill said test well with due diligence in a
workmanlike manner to a depth sufficient to thoroughly test the following:

The Bough "C'" Pennsylvanian Formation which is found at
approximately 9400 feet,

(B) COMPLETION OR ABANDONMENT: When the Test Well has reached its
total depth, you agree:

; (1) That if the well can be completed as a producer of oil and/or
gas to diligently prosecute the completion of said well
without unreasonable delays; or

(2) 1If you determine to abandon the well, you will promptly furnish
us with an approprlate electrical log acceptable to us, and

i you further agree that you will not abandon the well as a dry

- hole until you have furnished us said electrical log and
thereafter given us at least 48 hours notice of your intention
to abandon, unless we consent to an earlier abandonment thereof,
After consent has been given, you agree to promptly plug and
abandon the Test Well in accordance with all the requirements
of any governmental body having jurisdiction,

s ot g g e £t

(3) You agree to complete this Test Well as a commercial oil and/or
gas well or plug and abandon, as the case may be, no later than
60 days from commencement date of Test Weil,

- e S

rO”‘“ EXAMINER NI e
' ’“!L CO SERVATION €O = 53iImiN Continued/
gt 7 EXHIBIT NOL

o et o et

.. . [ %
(_Tr"-S:; NO. ,/// .f~-"//




the" follomng on all wells dr 1iled-
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Farmout Agreement -
Page 2 : ; , :

III, The only consequence of your failure to drill the proposed Test Well
hereinabove provided for’ shall be the . ips‘o facto cancellation of this
Agreement m ‘its entirety. ;

S ——

IV, COMMITMENT:
Upon ﬁritten ’req‘uest 'wé agree' .
To furnlsh you w1th dn gss&.g‘nment tc§ the’ foillom.ng tracts for with
an a551gnment of operatmg r ghts to the' tollowing tracts, w1t:h these
provxslons and reservatmns.} : - :, .
TRACT "A" ' Solith half of ﬁhe Northwdst One iFourth (s/z Nw/4)
Cowi t-h ‘a reservatlon of ohe= elghth ‘of iemht emhths (1/8 of g8/8)
free overrldlhg royalty lnterest. '
TRACT "B" North half of the Northedst one-fourth (N/2 NE/ls)
~ with a reservition of ‘ohe- leighth of ‘eight-eighths (1/8 of '8/8)
free overr1d1hg royal(:y 1ntérest :

ooth tracts belng in Sectlon 1, Townshlp 9 South Range 32 East “Gea |
County, New Mex1co There is alsio the p1ov1siOn that: productlon must be
established in paying quantities lon each tract Before the 3331gnment is

: -earned and the ass:Lgnment on eagh ‘tract w111 be: 11m1ted to a depth of ! ¢

not" more§than 100 feet below the depth drlllled o:n such tract. IA test must
be commenced on the remalnmg tract w1th1n 90 days after comp 1et10n of !
Test Well. The consequence of your faildre to begm said second well 1n
the allotted time Wlll be the cancellatién of tlie Agreemnent as ‘to the re-
maining undeveloped tract. : ; ~ -
V. As a further express coh81derat10n for this Agreement, and not as a
covenant only, you agree' to furnlsh to: : : :
é

Brldwell 011 Company [ : Brldwell 0il Company

Attn' .“Ralph's. Br:.dwell : Attn: Paul Schoppa Jr.

P. 0, Box 2038 [ : and P. 0, Drawer 1830 °

Abilene, Texas 79604 ! widhita Falls Texas 76307

L T

i
X‘z

1y Da11y dr1111ng report oh the progreés of the well which shall
1nc1ude dr1111ng depth, 1nformat10n‘on all itests, includlng
character thickness, ‘name of any formatlon penetrated shows
of 01.1 gas or water and detailed reports on all dr*ll st:em
tests and cores

) 1 Cert1f1ed c0py of’ all fornis furniéhed to ‘any gbviarnmentél
authorlty C : i

3) 2 Copies of af11 electrical iogging sﬁvurveys.
(4) 2 Certified copies of the well log upon completion,
(5). 1 Certified c%opy of the pluéging reéord if any,

(6) Samples of all cores and cuttmg, 1f s0 requested

VI. You agree to prOperly drlll‘?stem teet any and all format:.ons in wh1ch
shows of oil and/or gas are bncountered after notifylng us of the proposed
test, and if we desire to be present dur1ng testlng, you will delay such
testing a reasonable amo{mt of time in order to ‘allow our representatlve
to reach the well ‘and witness the test, and you 'also agree to' notify us

‘L
i

EContinued/ ce e
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Farmout Agreement
Page 3

imnediately by telephone or telegraph as to the results of any such test,
You agree to run an electrical log from bottom of surface pipe to total
depth and notify us in sufficient time to have a representative present
during such logging. Notification shall be given to:

Mr, Ralphv S. Bridwell
P.. 0, Box 2038
Abilene, Texas 79604

Telephone: A/C 915 673-6453
Night - : A/C 915 692-8560

JVII. It is agreed that from and after the date of this Agreement we
will pay any delay rentals which may become due on the 0il and Gas Lease,

subject to this Agreement, and thereafter bill you for the amount of delay

rental pa1d by us and relmbursement for these rentals shall be made within

P ".' Loal o

o ammomn ] £ -
ter receipl oi stacement,

Lirceeit uays a
VIII This Agreement is personal in nature and may not be assigned without
our wrxtten ‘consent. Vhen requesting consent to ‘make an as31gnment of all
or a portlon of this Agreement, you will advise us as to the parties to
whom the assignment will be made.

* IX. In the drilling of the Test Well or Wells and otherw1se complying with

the terms and provisions of this Agreement you are acting independently of
us and not as a partner in any capacity, mining or otherwise. We shall have
ho respon51b111ty whatsoever in connection with the dr1111ng of said well
and 1t shall be drilled at your sole cost, risk and expense You'® agree to
hold us harmléss from any and all debts, c1a1ms or damages incurred in
connection with the performance of this Agreement

In regard to all provisions of this Agreement, it is understood and
agreed that time is of the essence,

X.- if procucfion is “obtained on’ any Eracts” aeecrloeu in Arc1c1e Iv'>a :
notlce of 90 days shall be given to Bridwell 0il ‘Company prior to the plugging
of sanme,

If the terms and provisions of this Agreement in 1ts entlrety are
acceptable to you, will you kindly indicate your : approval by signing below
in the space provided and return ‘two executed copies of this Agreement to
us within ten days? Failure to do so will result in the cancellation of this
Agreement at our option.

Yours truly

BRIDWELL OIL COMPANY

By: //ZWW‘;Z

THIS AGREEMENT is APPRQVED
and AS CEPTED thlS siﬁﬁﬂ day

Eug¢ne McElvaney, Jr.




PROPOSED ORILLING AND EXPENDURES

FOR BAR-U FIELD 9,200' BOUGH "¢'* WELL

ltem Description

Completed Well Cost

Surveylng
Build Location & Roads,
Drilling 9,200' @ $5.50/Ft.
Daywork - 3 days @ $1,200
Completion.- 3 days @ $800 ]
Muds and Chemicals - -
Logging .
1 DrFi1l $tem Test
Acid - @ 2,000 Gal.
Perforating
Well Supervision
Cement Surface - 350 sx.
Cement Intermedlate - 300 SX.
Cement Production - 300 sx
Surface Damage |
AdministFative Overhuad
Engr. & Geological Services
Contract Labor
Trucking
Sub=Total
TANGIBLES:

Castlnq (Size, amodnt, & Price):

N=3/4" - 310" - S4/ft-
8-5/8" - 3, 650' - 33, 67/ft
5-1/2"" - 9,200' - $2.80/ft

Tubing - 2-7/8" - 9,200" - $1/ft
Float Equipment ‘

Surface 11 3/14ll

Interiediate 8-5/8"

Production 5-1/2"
Scratchers & Centralizers::

11-3/4"

8_5/8”

5 I/zll

Wellhead Equ:pment' : .
11-3/4" x 12" x 6005 10" - 12" x 600
6" x 10" x 600; 6'" x 600 Tree

Pumping Unit - KObe

Packers & Plugs (5% - Model R- DG)

Flow Line - 400' 2-7/8” 0.0.

Flow Line Valves & Fittings

Welthead Valves' & Fittings

Storage Tanks (2-500 bbl.)

Separator

Wallway & Stairs.

Water Treating Equnpment (Ca.culatlng Pump)

Injection Equupment (Chemical injector)

‘ Sub-Total

TOTAL COMPLETED WELL COST

BHORE EXAMINER Hd T fi

Ot CONSERVATION COMMISSION

‘ywmwgizfcmen‘ho
/S 4/

i CASE NG, : ’

avsld

st <on

$ 150
2,000
50,600
3,600

2, Loo
2.500

Py

3,500
1,500

e 1,200
*v-,l,zoo

<4400
800
1,600
1,400
500
500
2,500
1,500
1,200

$ 1,240
13, 100
25,760

9,200

100
150
100

50
50
300

750
1,750
@ 35,000
750
200
300
200
2,600
‘1,200
1560
L0oo
200

$ 80,050

$ 93,850
$173,900
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. PRODUCTION STATISTICS
BAR-U FIELD 9,200' BOUGH ''¢"
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXiCO
: o Roger Hanks Bridwell State Lease Roger Hanks Brldwell State Lease
B Hell #1G _Section 1 T9$ -R32E : Well #ZC SecttOn 1 T9s- R}ZE
4 1 , oiL ; WATER . GAS 0IL, WATER : GAS « :
* YEAR PRODUCTION = PRODUCTION - PRODUCTION PRODUCTION  PRODUCTION .  PRODUCTION =
BARRELS : BARRELS MCF- BARRELS BARRELS MCF 2 ;
1967 16,389 " 9,800
1968 | ;, L : :
January 2,070 : - 3,450 - - 3,803 1,400
February 2,940 - L,200 u 168 1,450
March 3,722 : L 650 -5 ,979 o 1,500
April = 4,680 : 20,800 5,579 1,400
May 5,210 : 28, ,050 5,659 - 1,500
June 4,725 ' 25,245 5,025 1,400
 July , 4,566 : 28,080 2,420 1,100 ‘
. August 6, L1 5 24300 4,01k 1,500 ;
~ September 4,031 ' 11,610 : 4,145 1,250 : 11,9614
October 4,007 15,550 3,440 1,350 8,400
. ~ November 6,390 i 8,700 17,761 A 4,209 1,260 ;
P “December 6,190 , 9,300 20, 850 4,960 1,400 ,
, 54,972 183,935 38,611 53,b01 16,510 - 20,36k
1969 ) R ‘ :
January 5,719 , 8,050 - 17, k444 4,170 1,550
February 4,371 A 8,300 11,068 __bk,005 1,400
10,090 16,350 28,512 8,175 2,950
' Totals

3-1469 81,451 200,285 67,123 71,376 19,460 20, 36k
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PRODUCTION STATISTICS
BAR-U.FI1ELD.9,200" BOUGH ''c"
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
Lario State B Lease Well #1 P Section | T9S-R32E Lario State B Lease Well #2 K Sectién | TOS-R32E | ﬁ
; oIL WATER - GAS® oIL .. WATER ;,cAs§_24 §
"YEAR*  PRODUCTION PRODUCTION PRODUCT1ON PRODUCT [ ON - PRODUCTION PRODUCT]T ON :
BARRELS BARRELS ___MCF BARRELS BARRELS _MeEE - ¢
1966 17,474 |
1967 H ’201} , Lo . uswé . 50 o A ; ‘ ‘{L: M‘
1968 o L ¢ “se T i LB
January 1,512 4,256 2,673 U AT ¥ SN SNNG) S CIV- SIS S
February 2,436 2,436 2,574 s> s ? &
- March 2,7]6 2,7l§1l' 3’95‘-} S?:) >”;’¢w :
B April 3,033 2,920 L,b416 189
o ‘May 3,105 3,038 h,521 tbeo-
July 2,881 2,940 4,195 :
August 1,587 2,450 2,311 g
September 2,201 2,50 3,205 - . j
October 2,302 2,842 2,991 2,700 2L,000 5,0k9
November 3,300 2,940 4,290 3,974 19,920 £ 5,090 .
December 2,922 2,548 3,799 3,718 19,920 4,595
‘ 30,703 34,406 42,872 10,292 36,340 15,024
1969 : : A : | |
January 2,497 1,333 3,265 3,052 10,695 - 3,99]
February 3,233 1,204 4,202 1,078 9,660 : l,l&]p
March 2,680 1,333 3,178 3,275 14,818 4,270
8,410 3,870 10,645 7,405 35,173 19,6#7
Totals : : ;
L-1-69 67,791 38,276 53,517 17,697 72,013 2k, 701
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TOBAC FLELO
CUMULAT IVE PRODUCTION FIGURES
CHAVES COUNTY, NEW MEX]|CO

CUMULATIVE PRODUCTION

WELL NAME 4 LOCATION o MARCH 1, 1969
: Well #1 E Section 28 T8S-R33E 202,179
e Tl TP R R/ By I -Sectlén 17 T8S=R33E - . - .. 168, ;723

: Well #2 K Section 17 T85-R33E 204,417
Well #3 N Section 17 T8$-R33E 239,936

Well #4 P Section 17 T85-R33E 179,602

Well /A1 K Section 29~ T8S- R33E 3, 083

Well #1 0 Section 20 T8S R33E v 318,395

Well #1: D Section 32 ' 10,007

Well #1 L Sect:onf28 153,377,

Well #1 A Section 29 234,002

Well #2:F Section 29 T8S 212,085

t Well #3 J Section 29 T8S 197,554
o Well #1 H Section 31 18,212
e ~ Well #1'K Section 20 T8S R33E"f : o 235, 851"
: " Well #2 E Section 20 T&S$-R33E , ‘ 184,620
Well #3 ¢C Section 20 - T8S5-R33E ' 218,106

Well #6 J Section 21 T8S-R33E . 81,822
‘Well #1 M Section 16 T8S=R33E 171,754 -

Well #2 K Section 16 T8S-R33E 39, 635A

Well #1 D Section 21 T8S-R33E . . 204,415

CWell #1: L Section 20 T8S-R33E 214,078

. Well #1 A Section 25 T85-R32E : 140,577
o Well #2 G Section 25 T8S-R32E 56,710
| » Well #1 D Section 28 T8S-R33€E 276,938
f ' Well #1°P Section 24 T8S-R32E h7,809
i Well #2 H Section 24 T8S-R32E 2,357
Well #3 N Section 24 T8S-R32E 6,4k

Well #1 | Section 20 T85-R33E 239,796

Well #2 G Section 20 T85-R33E 261,436

Well #3 A Section 20 T8s- R33E - 222 , 136

Well #1 ¢ Section 29 T8$-R33E 254,025

Well #2 H _Section 29 T85-R33E 212,277
weil #1 H Section 30 T85-R33E 237,730

Well #4 E Section 30 T85-R33E 32,104

Well #1'M Section 21 T8S-R33E 190,609

Well #2 E Section 21 T8S-R33E 209,785

Well #1 K Section 21 T8S-R33E 118,708

Well #1 F . Section 18 T8S-R33E 20,400

Well #2 K Section 18 T8S-R33E 12,406

Total 6 ozh 397

o?/? JM
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SIGNAL DIL COMPANY
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BEFORE THE OTL CONSERVATION COMMISSIONS

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF ROGER C. HANKS, LTD.
FOR_THE ADOPTION OF SPECIAL POOL
RULES FOR THE BAR-U PENNSYLVANIAN

: ) Case No. /}/ﬁ;7
j POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Roger C. Hanks; Ltd., 606 Wall Towers West Midland, Texas, by
its undersigned attorneys, herew1th makes appllcatlon for the
; ~pool rules for the Bar-U Pennsylvanian Pool
situated in Township 9 South, Range 32 East, N.M.P.M., Lea County,

New Mexico,'including 160 acre spacing units and 80 acfe'allowabIEQ.
: —

- for said units, and states:
1. Applicant is the owner of three produeing wells designated

and located as follows: Roger C. Hanks No. 1 Bridwell State in'the

SW}NE/ Section 1; Roger C. Hanks No. 2 Bridwell State iu the NE%NWL
Sectlon 1; and Roger C. Hanks No. 1 Sinclair State in the NW%NW}
WSectlon 12 ~All in Townsh1p 9 South, Range 32 East, N.M. P M. Otherﬂ
producing wells located in the Bar-U Pennsylvanian Pool are Lario
0il and Gas State "B" No. 1 in the SE}SE/ Section 1, and Lario 0il
and Gas State "B'" No. 2 in the NE>SWﬁ Section 1, Township 9 South,

Range 32 East, N.M.P.M. Sald wells are produc1ng from the Bough

"c!" section of the Pennsylvanlan formation.

2. Said wells will effectively and efficiently drain 160
acres. The establishment of 160 acre spacing units will prevent
economic loss caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells and wi’l
otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights and will be

in the interest of conservation.
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3. Applicant seeks an'o‘érd"er promulgating -special poo"i rules
which will provide for 160 adre spacing units consisting of the

governmental quarter section ?;up'bn which each wélj.fis located. Due

to thé’ large water production from the wells appiicant seej.ks,the
establishment of only 80 acre allowables for edch 160 acre spacing
unit. N - »
4, Applicant requests that this matter be heard before an
examiner as promptly as p0331b1e : : ?
| HINKLE, BONDURA/Ngg CHRISTY
‘By Lf uﬂ :
P. 0. Box 10
Roswell New Mexico: . '
Attorneys for Roger ‘C. Hanks Ltd
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION -OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

RECORDS CENTER

CASE No. _ 4121

N A ,,
>:>§3'* Order No.vR—c5;7Zi§
7 Lo
o . ‘/"“.{r‘-f' e
APPLICATICN OF ROGER C. HANKS . Al
FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES, LEA COUNTY, T et

NEW MEXICO. :

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing atES a.m. on June 4 , 196 9,

at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner _Daniel S. Nutter

F

) .

NOW, on this day of 423;2 , 1969, the Commission, a
guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully adviseéd
in the premises, :

FINDS :

(1) That due public notice haviné been given as required by
law, the Commission has iurisdiction of this cause ‘and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) Thét the applicant, Roger C;:Hanks, seeks the promulga-
tion of special rules and regulationséfor the Bar‘U—Pennsylvanién
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, ihcludiéé a provision for 160-acre
spacing and proration units and the‘aééignment of 80-acre allow-
ables.

(ﬂ)t&T‘ That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by
the drilfing of unnecessary wells, to avoid the adgmentation of
risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,

to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling

of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect

correlative rights, &emperewy special rules and regulations
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CASE No. 4121

providing for 160-acre spacing units and the assignment of 80-

acre proportional factor of Y, 77 should be promﬁlgaﬁed for
the Bar U-Pennsylvanian Pool.

— i : i Vs K
(é) t&F THat the 4$4enparary special rules and regulations

should provide for limited well locations in order to assure

orderly development of the pool and protect correlative rights.

coor g ek,

e et

B D T Y g e
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Pennsylvaniam\ Pool should not be deve oped on less than 160-Rcre

spacing units an¥ to show cause why the 8Q-acre proportional

factor of signed to the subject ;ébl should or should

A Ty

not be retained.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That +empemary Special Rules and Regulations for tle

Bar U-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, are hereby

promulgated as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGUIATIONS
FOR THE _
BAR U-PENNSYLVANIAN POOL : i

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompléeted 'in the Bar U-

'Pennsylvanian Pool or in the Pennsylvanian formation within one
1

@mile thereof, and not nearer to or within the limits of another
ﬁdesignated Pennsylvanian oil pool, shall be spaced, drilled,

?operated,and produced in accordance with the Special Rules and

éRegulations hereinafter set forth.

t
I

iLIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIlIIllIIIIIIIIIIIIII;II---—'
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shape of the tract is due to a varlatlon in the legal SublelSlon

after the Secretary—Dlrecton has recelved the appllcatlon.

" the Secretary-Director has received the application.

RULE 2. Each well shall be located on a stanaard unit con-

i . t
. . 1 i B 2 . - who i ;.'; i i _
taining 160 acres, more or less, substantlalry in the form of a

square, which is a quarter dection belng a legal subdlvxsxon of
the United States"PubliC'Land Surveys.
RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant

an exc?ption to the requirements of Rule 2‘withoutfhotice and

hearing when an application’has been filed for a non-standard -
unit cbnsisting of less tha& 160 acres or the undrthodox size or
a ! ~ . l

of the‘Uhlted States Public Land urveys. All operators offsetttn@

Do R I '
the proposed non-standard unit shall be notified of the applicatich
by regastered or certified Qail, and the applicaﬁibn shall state

i o :

that such notice has been erhished. {The Secretarleirecﬁor may

approve the application upon 'receipt &6f written waivers ffcm:a1l>

offsetToperators or if'nq oﬁfset 6perator has entered an dbjec—'

t10n to the formatlontxfthexnon standard unit w1th1n 30 days

S L FaE i 'w_ ik ! _A._ i Dok iv S s IS

RULE 4.

,R%LE 5. The Secretary-Dlrector may grant an exceptlon to |
the requlrements of Rure 4 w1thout notlce and hearlng when an
appllcatloﬂ has been flled for an unorthodox locatron necessrtated
by tbpdgraghlcal condltlons or the reéompletioh of%a well brevi4
ously érilled to another horisOu. Ali operators effsetting the
proposed location shall be notified'of the application by
registéred or certified maill,’ and the“application‘shall state

that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may

approve the application upon[receipt of written waivers from all
f . .

operators of fsetting the pro?OSed location or if no' objection to

the unodrthodox location has been entered within 20 days after
Vool T
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CASE No. 4121

. “ , RULE 6. A standard proration unit (158 through 162 acres)

shall be assignhed an 80-acre proportional factor of 4.77 for

allowable purposes, and in the event there is more than one well

on a 1l60-acre proration unit, the operator may produce the allow-
able assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any
proportion.

The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration

Unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable as the

i
i
hrd
iz

acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 160 acres.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

e Caneeas v ek
Pt inchatvintiiVU A e T MR

(1) That the locations of all wells presently drilling to

Il or completed in the Bar U-Pennsylvanian Pool or in the Pennsyl-

R e A oot

vanian formatibn within one mile thereof are hereby approved:;
that the dpergtor of any well having an unorthodox location
shall notify the Hobbs District Office of £héwééhmission'in
writing of the name and ldcatién 6f the well on or before

Augqust 1, 1969.

(2) “That, pursuant to Paragraph A. of Sectibn 65-3-14.5,
NMSA 1953, contained in Chapter 271, Laws of 1969, existing wells
in tﬁe Bar U-Pennsylvanian Pool shall have dedicated thereto 160
acres in accordance with the foregoing pool rules; or, pursuant
to Paragraph C. cf said Section 65-3-14.5, existing wells may
have non-standard séacing or proration units established by the
Commission’and”dedigated tﬁereto.
; _ Failure to file new Forms C-102 with the Commission
dedicéting 169 acres to a well or to obtain a non-standard unit

approved by the Commission within 60 days from the date of this

it order shall subject the well to cancellation of allowable. Until

i
gsaid Form C-102 has been filed or until a non-standard unit has

3

1
|
ifbeen approved, and subject to said 60-day limitation, each well !
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CASE No. 4121

presently ‘drilling to or completed in the Bar U-Pennsylvanian Pool
or in the Pennsylvanian féormation within one mile thereof shall

4

receive no more than one-fourth of a standard allowable for the

‘pool.

(3) T@at*jurisdictibn’of this cause is retained for the
gbtry of shéh further orders as the Commission may deém hedes-

sary.

o T S ; Lo :
NN SV, V' Y & o - BN RSN « U SV ST —_— AT S g . R e VLT S, T S I D Y -
—-—DONEat Santa Fe; NewMexico;on-the day and-year hereinabove

désignatedu;

Y g 4
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‘QCommi581on and dedicated thereto.

RULE 6. A standard proration unit (158 through 162 acres)
shall be assigned an Bo-acreiéroportional factor of 4.77 for
allowable purposes, énd in the event there is more than one well
on - a l60—acre:prorafion unitﬁathe perator may produce the allow-

able assigned to the unit from'thJ wella on the unit in any

/ 4
lRQ allowable aéi;gned to a non-standard proratxon
?

unit shall bear t?e same ratlofto a standard allowable as the
;'

proportion.

acreage in such néphstandard‘éﬁit bears to 160 acres.

\ {
: v ¢
IT IS FURTHER ORDERED: !

\ I
(1) That the locatioﬁs of all wells presently drilling to
% !
or completed in the Bar UJPennsylvanxan Pool or in the Pennsyl-
i
vanian formation withln qne m11e thereof are hereby approved:

that the opexator of aanWQLL hav1ng an unorthodox 1ocation
M |
shall notify the Hobbs éistfict«Office of the Commission in
writing of the name andflocat{ph of the well on or before

August 1, 1969,

s,

(2) That, pursugﬁt to Paragraph A. of Section 65-3-14.5,

NMSA 1953, contained in Chapter 271 Laws of 1969, existing wells

5. ‘t.

in the Bar U—Pénnsylv?nian Pool‘shall have dedicated thereto 160

acres in accordance with the fotegoiné}pool rules; or, pursuant

-

to Paragraph C. of séia Section§65~3~l435, existing wells may

{have non-standard spécing or proration units established by the

é Failure togfile new Forms C-102 with the Commission
Ededicating 160 acreg to a well or to obtain a non-standard unit
iapprpved by the COmﬁission within 60 days from the date of this
éorder shall subject%the»well to cancellation of allowable. Until

isaid Foxm C-102 has been filed or until a non-standard unit has

‘been approved, and subjact te said 60-Jday limitation, each well




CASE No. 41&1
o éh_ presentl Grilliﬁggto or complated if the Bar u- -Pennsylvanian. P°°l~'m¥
i or in’thb Pénﬁsylviniah formation within one mile thereof shall
] receive no more than one»fourth of a standard allowable for the
: pool
i TN | FA ; ;
; P L ; Tﬁat jurxsdiction of this cause is retained for the
s ; entry of. such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
2 :
O : ;
i : sary. ,
Ll lrmr = A-.f_fir,_> i_ F N Y i . PSR- o - —— i -
- " ’
f _ . ' , DOVE at Santa Fe ' New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
S : T 1 designated. : :
; i ‘
8 o ’
i
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5,
L
At

RULE 6. M standard proration unit (158 through 162 acres)

allowable purposes, and in tée event there is more¢ than one well
on a l60-acre proration unig, the operator may produce the allow-

able assigned to the unit féom the wells on the unit in any

i
)
!

H

!

proportion.

] _
The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration
dnit-shall-bear-the samc: % to @' standard aliowable as the

: Y 1
. oL i PR
acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 160 acres.

N\

IT 15 FURTHER ORDERED:
. : §
Y

(1) That théxlocatio;s of all wells presently drilling tg
6r completed in Ehé\?ar é;PennSYIvanian Pool or in the Pennsyl-
Qanian forﬁationéwitﬁl@’énefmile thereof are hereby approved;
that the operator of ag§£well having an unorthodox location shall
ﬁbtify‘the Hobbs Districéﬁfoice of the Commission in.-writing of
the name and }écition ofgthéﬁyell on or before August 1, 1969.

?
Py
5

(2) That, pursuantméo Paragraph A. of Section 65-3-14.5, NMSA

1553, contained in‘Chapt§r727l,’ﬁ@ws of 1969, existing wells in
the Bar U-Pennsylvanian %ool shallahave dedicated thereto 160
acres in accordance witﬁ the foregoiﬁ%tpool rules; or, rursuant

kY

to Paragraph C. of said%Section 65-3-14}§, existing wells may have

3
)

ﬁbnfstandard spacing oréproratidn units egﬁgblished by the Commis-
sion and dedicated theréto. ‘

Failure to sho% evidence of the execﬁ%ion of one or the
other of the aforesaid ;lternatives by the filinéﬂof new Form
C-~102 with the'Commissién within 60 days from the date of this
order shall subject theiwell to cancellation of allowable. Until
said Form C-102 has been filed, and subject to said 60-day limita-

tion, each well presently drilling to or completed in the Bar U-

%ennéylvanian Pool or in the pPennsyivanian formatvion within one |

]
Emile thereof shall receive a 4C-acre allowable.




PR g

g e

R

e

NN

¥ _4_
CASE No. 4121

RUiE 6. . A.standard proration unit (158 through. 162 :cre 5)
shall be assigned an 80-acre proportional factor of 4.77 ‘for
allcwable purposes, and it thebevent there is more tﬂ%n o@e well
on a l60-acre proratioq unit, the operator may produce the ailow—

able-asdigned to the urit ‘from the wells on the unit in ahy -
.'/‘;
/

: The allowable assxgved to a non- standard proratlon

proportion.

unit shall bear the same ratlo té a standard allowable as' the

r

, . : B ; J e
acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 160 acres.

A
H

IT IS E‘UizTHER\ 6RDERED $
i

{1) That the locatlons of all wells presently drllllng to

or completed in theKBar u- Pennsylvanlan Pool or in the Pennsyl—

vanian formation w1th%n‘one ylle'thereof are hereby approved;
that the operator of e%Y ﬁeil having an unorthodox loéatién shall
notify the Hobbs Distrié%jd%fibe of the Commission iniwriéiﬁé of

. i NG ;
the name and,location of Eig well on or hefore August' 1, i969.

{2) That, pursuant to Paragraph A. of Section 65-3-14.5, NESA'

N

)

1953, contained in Chapteg 27132Laws of 1969, existing weils?in
the Bar U~Pehnsy1Vaniani§dol sha}; have dedicated thereto%16d
acres in accordance withfﬁhe foregd{ng pool rules; or, pursuant
to Paragraph C. of saidi%ebtiOn 65—3:1§.5, existing welis?maj have
non—standardfspacing orgpreration units "established by the Cdmmis—
sion and dedicated ther%to.

JZ/' f;ruw5’Cﬂd%&?Ahhﬂﬁ'ﬁ‘tfgur~w33“,”;

Faiiure to

_PegoS ety EORIES LD 2 ey s Lo obtain o m-#énml A

exder shall subject the well to cancellation of allowable. Until
A ox wnf7l & won-Standurd umwit fas beer Wp.m/

said Form C-102 has been flledA and subject to said 60- day limita-

i

§tion, each well presently @rilliﬁg to or completed infthe%Bapr—

i

dvuiflbjp

Pl o
Fores

'tZMZQ(I‘

‘ P
xa/fé.//
G ive

Z
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Y—co sl

Pennsylvanlan Pool or in the Pennsylvanian formation within one

e LK s %"‘FOI&V“"‘ O‘F’ G
mlle thereof shall recelve4
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CASE No. 4121

{ RULE 6. A dtandard proration unit (158 through 162 acres)

k]

shail be ass1gned an 80—-acre proportional factor of _ % 27 for

allbwable purposes, and in the event there is more than one well
on é 160-acre proration‘unit, the operator may produce the allow-

able assigned togtheiunit from the wells on the unit in any

j . :
proportion.
Theiallowable"assigned to a non-standard prbratlon

i
i
it 4 SN

3 i

:_ JRN

»unlt“ehall bear the same'ratlo to a standard allowable as the

acreage in such npn—standard unit bears to 160 acres.

%
IT IS_FURTHER ORDERED'

i

That the locatlons of all wells presently drllllng to

(1)

or eompleted in the Bar U—Pennsylvanlan Pool or in the Pennsyl—
van;an formation wlthln oee‘mlle thereof are hereby approved

tnaé the operator?Ofiany wéil‘hd&ing an unorthodox locatlen shall
ﬁotify the -Hobbs bisﬁrict'bffice of the Commission in wrlilng

of f:he name and lbcatioh of the well on or before %_ . / . 196

That éaéh well p%éeentiy drilling to or completéd in

() ‘
the i{Bar U-Penngylvanian Pool or in the Pennsylvanian formé ion

i
4

ssion, or until a:non-stghiidard unit containir

160%acres has beeh aéprovedé

e

(3)

£ .
in

/§)Uﬂ//That Jurlsdzctlon of this cause is retained for the -
i S

entfy of such furﬁher orders as the Commission may deem nece
AY

( : :
L . DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year he

5 desxgnated

i~
i

11
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E:;E No. 4121
RULE 6. A standard proration unit (158 through 162 acres)

shall be assigned an 80-acre proportional féctor/of % 27 for
allowable purposes, and in the event there is more than one Qell
on a 1i60-acre proration unit, thevoperator may produce the allow-
'ablé assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any
proportion.

The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration
unit shall bear the sawme ratio to a stand#rd ailowable:aS‘the

; o acreage “in such non=standard unit bears to 160 acres.

|  IT IS FURTHER ORDERED: : o

(1) That the‘locatiohs&of‘all wells presently drilliﬁg“to i
or completed in the Bar U-Pennsylvanian Pool or in the Penhsyla;
vanian‘fofmation within one mile therecof are hereby apprOVéd; |
that the operator of any well having an unorthodox ldcatioh shall ;-

notify the Hobbs District Office of the Commission in writing

of the name-and location of the well on or before %_ ./ -, vl:91{59‘.

(2) ThatZFach well presently drilling to or complet in

the Bar U-Pennivlvanian Pool or in the Pennsylvanian formatich

within one mile thereof shall receive 40-acre allowable fjuntil

a Form C-102 dedicating 160 acres to/the well has been filed with

: T
the Commission, or until a non-stahdard unit containi less than

- R ‘ 160 acres has been approved.

el

R 7 2 '
A - (3} That ;this case shall be reopened/ at ar examjner hearing

~,
",

in 1970, at whi time the operators in the subject

o~
Bt

pool may appear and show fause why the far U-Pennsylianian Pcol

should not be developed/on less than O-acre spacing units and

4

cause why the/80-acre propoytional faceyé of

fasgi ned to the subfject pool shou{g or shoulﬁ/;ot be retained.

i :
; i

|
: i
H

/ ?ﬂ#f/’That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

~

i : y .. i
ientry of such further orders as the Ccmmlssion may deem necessary. |

1
]
i
i
b
v

B

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabovq
‘designated. :

1
¥
3 )
i
4
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